AIR MAURITIUS LIMITED (ADMINISTRATORS APPOINTED)

DEED OF COMPANY ARRANGEMENT

(under Section G of Sub-Part IV of Part III of the Insolvency Act 2009)

Between the Parties:

1. Mr. A. Sattar Hajee Abdoula, FCA and Mr. Arvindsingh K. Gokhool, FCCA of 9th Floor, Ebene Tower, 52 Cybercity, Ebene 72201, Republic of Mauritius, in their capacity as joint and several Deed Administrators of MK

(hereinafter the 'Deed Administrators')

2. Air Mauritius Limited (Administrators Appointed), a company incorporated and registered in the Republic of Mauritius with Company Number C1600 whose registered office is Air Mauritius Centre President John Kennedy Street Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius

(hereinafter 'MK')

n d

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1. DE	FINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION	6
1.1.	Definitions	6
1.2.	Interpretation	10
1.3.	Bar to Claims	11
1.4.	Required provisions	11
1.5.	Inconsistencies	11
2. OP	ERATION	
2.1.	Commencement Date	
2.2.	Interim Effect	
2.3.	Termination	
3. EX	ECUTION OF DEED	
3.1.	Execution by all Parties	
3.2.	Failure of execution	
4. CC	NDITIONS	
4.1.	Conditions	
4.2.	Obligation to satisfy conditions	
4.3.	Consequence of non-satisfaction of conditions	
5. TR	EATMENT OF CREDITORS	
5.1.	Compromise of Claims	
5.2.	Waiver	
5.3.	Receipt of funds	13
5.4.	Order of payments	
5.5.	Administration Operational Liabilities	
6. Cl	AIMS	
6.1.	Release of Claims	
6.2.	Calling for proofs of Claim	
6.3.	Maintenance of the Schedules	
6.4.	Amendment of Claims	
6.5.	Late entry of Claims	
6.6.	Correction of errors	
6.7.	Payments after Court order or correction of errors	
6.8.	Property available to Participant Creditors and related matters	
6.9.	Determination of Claims	
	EED ADMINISTRATORS	
7.1.	Appointment	1/

Ø

A

7.2.	Acceptance of Appointment	
7.3.	Deed Administrators' role	
7.4.	Extent of Responsibilities	
7.5.	Discretion to Act	
7.6.	Instructions	
7.7.	No Monitoring	
7.8.	Reliance on documents and experts	
7.9.	Deed Administrators' resignation	
8. PO	WERS OF THE DEED ADMINISTRATORS	10
8.1.	General Powers prior to the Effective Date	
8.2.	Additional Powers prior to the Effective Date	
8.3.	General Powers following the Effective Date	
8.4.	Specific Powers following the Effective Date	
8.5.	Creditors Meetings	
8.6.	Reporting	
8.7.	Attorneys, Counsel and Consultants	
8.8.	No Personal Liability	
9. BIN	IDING EFFECT OF DEED AND MORATORIUM	
9.1.	Binding Effect of Deed	
9.2.	Application of s. 265 of the Insolvency Act	
9.3.	Moratorium	
10. I	DEED ADMINISTRATORS' REMUNERATION AND INDEMNITY	
10.1.	Remuneration	
10.2.	Indemnity	
11. т	TERMINATION OF THE DEED	
11.1.	Termination upon satisfaction of Claims	
11.2.	Termination by the Court or by Creditors	
11.3.	Termination by Conversion of Claims	
11.4.	Notice of Termination of Deed	
11.5.	Removal of Deed Administrators	
12. S	SURVIVAL OF CLAUSES	
	GENERAL PROVISIONS	
13.1.	Severance	
13.2.	Variation	
13.3.	Assignment	
13.4.	Waiver	
13.5.	Execution in Counterparts	
13.6.	Execution in Good Faith	

Ø

SE NA

13.7	. Governing Law	27
13.8	Jurisdiction	27
14.	COMMUNICATIONS	27
14.1	. Notice in writing	27
14.2		
SCHED	ULE 1 – AIRCRAFT OPERATING LESSORS	
	ULE 2 – THE HEDGING COUNTERPARTIES	
	ULE 3 – UNSECURED CREDITORS	
SCHED	ULE 4 – NON-PARTICIPATING CLAIMS	61
SCHED	ULE 5 – FUNDING LETTER	62
SCHED	ULE 6 – TRUST DEED	63
SCHED	ULE 7 – RATES OF EXCHANGE	75
SIGNA	TURE PAGE	76

As d SI

PARTIES

 Mr. A. Sattar Hajee Abdoula, FCA and Mr. Arvindsingh K. Gokhool, FCCA of 9th Floor, Ebene Tower, 52 Cybercity, Ebene 72201, Republic of Mauritius, in their capacity as joint and several Deed Administrators of MK

(hereinafter the 'Deed Administrators')

2) Air Mauritius Limited (Administrators Appointed), a company incorporated and registered in the Republic of Mauritius with Company Number C1600 whose registered office is Air Mauritius Centre President John Kennedy Street Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius

(hereinafter 'MK')

THE PARTIES AGREE as follows:

BACKGROUND

- [A] Air Mauritius Limited entered into voluntary administration on 22 April 2020 pursuant to sections 215 and 216 of the Insolvency Act.
- [B] The Administrators were authorised, by virtue of an order of the Supreme Court of Mauritius (Bankruptcy Division) dated 4 June 2021 in SC/COM/MOT/000300/2021 to call the watershed meeting under section 237 of the Insolvency Act on or at any time before 31 January 2022.
- [C] The Watershed Meeting of MK was held on 28 September 2021. Three class meetings were held. At the Watershed Meeting the Creditors resolved that MK executes a Deed of Company Arrangement substantially in the form of the present document.
- [D] The Deed Administrators have consented to act as deed administrators of this Deed under the Insolvency Act 2009.
- [E] Government as a shareholder of MK has agreed to advance a loan, through a Government owned entity, to MK and out of which Creditors will be paid subject to the terms and conditions set out herein. This document ("Deed") contains a debt restructuring plan which is aimed at allowing MK to continue as a going concern for the benefit of its creditors as a whole and, when it is executed by MK and the Deed Administrators, shall constitute the Deed of Company Arrangement of MK in accordance with Section G of Sub-Part IV of Part III of the Insolvency Act 2009.

/ u fs

1, DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION

1.1. Definitions

In the document, unless a contrary intention appears:

"Administration Debt"	means any debt incurred during the Administration and for which the Administrators are entitled to be indemnified pursuant to section 278 of the Insolvency Act;
"Administration Operational Liability"	means the liabilities which are incurred by the Administrators during the Voluntary Administration Period and for which the Administrators are personally liable pursuant to section 276 of the Insolvency Act;
"Administrators"	means Mr. A. Sattar Hajee Abdoula and Mr. Arvindsingh K. Gokhool, registered insolvency practitioners under the Insolvency Act 2009;
"Aircraft Operating Lease Creditor Write-Off"	means a reduction of 65% of the Claims of the Aircraft Operating Lessors on all amounts due to them by MK as at the Appointment Date;
"Aircraft Operating Lessors"	means the creditors listed in Schedule 1;
"Appointment Date"	means 22 April 2020, the date on which the administration of MK started;
"Business Day"	means a day, other than a Saturday, Sunday or public holiday, on which banks are open for normal business in the Republic of Mauritius;
"Claims"	means, unless expressly provided otherwise, all debts payable by, and all claims against MK (whether present or future, certain or contingent, ascertained or sounding only in damages, or otherwise), being debts or claims any of the circumstances giving rise to which occurred, or which arise from a contract or relationship entered into, on or before the Appointment Date that would be admissible to proof against MK in accordance with the Insolvency Act, if MK had been liquidated and the liquidation is taken to have commenced on the Appointment Date but does not include a Non-Participating Claim;
	and the reference to a Claim of a specified creditor shall be interpreted accordingly;
"Companies Act"	means the Companies Act 2001 of the Republic of Mauritius;

4 5 9 De

"Costs"	includes costs, charges, fees, government charges, taxes and expenses, including those incurred for professional services or in connection with advisers, incurred in connection with the performance of the Administrators' and Deed Administrators' duties, obligations and responsibilities under the Insolvency Act and this Deed during the Administration Period and the Deed Period and includes any Administration Debt.
"Court"	means the Bankruptcy Division of the Supreme Court of Mauritius;
"Creditor"	means any person who has a Claim;
"Deed"	means this deed of company arrangement as amended from time to time;
"Deed Administrators"	means, jointly and severally, Mr. A. Sattar Hajee Abdoula and Mr. Arvindsingh K. Gokhool, in their capacity as administrators of this Deed and any successor to that office appointed under the Insolvency Act;
"Deed Administrators' Account"	means an account to be opened by and held in the name of the Deed Administrators in order to receive and make payments on behalf of MK pursuant to this Deed;
"Deed Commencement Date"	means the date of which this Deed is executed by the Deed Administrators and MK;
"Deed Completion Date"	means the date that this Deed is terminated in accordance with clause 11;
"Deed Period"	means the period commencing on the Deed Commencement Date and ending on the Deed Completion Date (both dates inclusive);
"Directors"	means the directors of MK from time to time;
"Effective Date"	means the day that all of the conditions precedent contained in Clause 4 have been satisfied in accordance with their terms, being a date not later than the Funding Longstop Date;
"Funding Letter"	means the letter in the form set out in Schedule 6 and issued by Government as a Shareholder to fund MK via a Government owned entity and committing to pay an amount representing at least the total value of the payments to be effected under Clauses 5.4.1 to 5.4.3;
"Funding Longstop Date"	means 01 October 2021;
	l'und "

"General Body of Creditors"	means the Class C creditors of MK, made up of the Unsecured Creditors;
"Government"	means the Government of Mauritius;
"Hedging Counterparties"	means the creditors listed in Schedule 2;
"Hedging Counterparty Write-Off"	means a reduction of 40% of the Claims of the Hedging Counterparties on all amounts due to them by MK as at the Appointment Date;
"Insolvency Act"	means the Insolvency Act 2009 of the Republic of Mauritius;
"MK"	means Air Mauritius Limited (Administrators Appointed), a company incorporated in Mauritius with business registration number C07001600;
"MUR"	means Mauritian Rupee, the lawful currency of the Republic of Mauritius;
"Non-Participating Claim"	means a Claim described in Schedule 4;
"Officer"	has the same meaning as in the Insolvency Act;
"Participant Creditor"	means any person who would have been entitled to prove in a liquidation of MK, if MK had been liquidated and the liquidation was taken to have commenced on the Appointment Date and whose debt has not been paid or extinguished as at the Deed Commencement Date and includes (without limitation) the Aircraft Operating Lessors, the Hedging Counterparties and the Unsecured Creditors;
"Passenger Claim"	has the meaning attributed to it in Schedule 5
"Property"	has the meaning set out in Clause 9.4;
"Remuneration"	means the remuneration payable to the Administrators and the Deed Administrators for acting as:
	(a) the Administrators of MK pursuant to the Insolvency Act; and
	(b) the Deed Administrators of MK under this Deed;
"Residual Participant Creditors"	any Participant Creditor who has not been paid his entitlements under this deed by the Deed Administrators by 31st October 2021;
"Shareholders"	means the holders of ordinary shares in the capital of MK as at the Appointment Date;

Ar

A SET

"Shareholder Loan"	means an unsubordinated shareholder loan
	extended to MK by Government via a Government owned entity pursuant to the Funding Letter of an aggregate amount of at least equal to the amount required to make the payments set out under Clauses 5.4.1 to 5.4.3;
"Travel Voucher"	means a conditional travel credit or travel voucher available to eligible customers pursuant to a scheme implemented by the Administrators as set out at https://www.airmauritius.com/standalone- pages/unutilised-tickets
"Trust"	means a trust under the Trusts Act 2001 and set up pursuant to an instrument substantially in the form of a Trust Deed;
"Trust Deed"	means a deed in the usual form set out in Schedule 6;
"Unclaimed Funds"	any amount which remains unpaid or unutilised out of the Shareholder Loan as at 31 October 2021;
"Unsecured Creditors"	means the members of the General Body of Creditors of MK and includes the creditors listed in Schedule 4;
"Unsecured Creditors Write-Off"	means a reduction of 50% of the Claims of the Unsecured Creditors on all amounts due to them by MK as at the Appointment Date;
"Voluntary Administration Period"	means the period during which MK is in voluntary administration under Sub-Part IV of Part III of the Insolvency Act and which is the period from the Appointment Date and ending on the Deed Commencement Date (both dates inclusive).
"Watershed Meeting"	means the meetings of the creditors of MK held on 28 September 2021 by audioconference, divided into separate classes of creditors as follows:
	(i) Class A - the Aircraft Operating Lessors
	(ii) Class B - the Hedging Counterparties
	(iii) Class C - the General Body of Creditors



"Watershed Meeting Resolutions"

means the resolutions adopted by each class of the Participant Creditors at the Watershed Meeting that MK enters into a deed of company arrangement;

1.2. Interpretation

In the construction of this Deed, unless the context requires otherwise:

- 1.2.1. the Background sets out the intent of the Deed and forms an integral part thereof;
- 1.2.2. section and clause headings are inserted for convenience of reference only and shall be ignored in the interpretation of the Deed;
- 1.2.3. unless expressly stated otherwise, references to "Clause" and "Schedule" shall be to Clauses and Schedules of this Deed;
- 1.2.4. where a word or expression is defined in this Deed, other parts of speech and grammatical forms of that word or expression have corresponding meanings;
- 1.2.5. references to (or to any provision of) the Deed shall be construed as references to the Deed or that provision as in force for the time being and as amended as permitted by law;
- 1.2.6. words importing the plural shall include the singular and vice versa and words of any gender shall each include the other genders;
- 1.2.7. references to a person shall be construed as including references to an individual, firm, company, corporation, unincorporated body of persons or any state or any agency thereof;
- 1.2.8. references to any enactment shall be such enactment as amended, restated or re-enacted from time to time and shall include all delegated legislation made under it, with any amendments, consolidations, restatements and re-enactments of such delegated legislation;
- 1.2.9. a reference to a document (including this Deed) includes all amendments or supplements to, or replacements or novations of, that document;
- 1.2.10. a reference to any time is, unless otherwise indicated, a reference to that time in Mauritius;
- 1.2.11. a term defined in or for the purposes of the Insolvency Act has the same meaning when used in this Deed;
- 1.2.12. a reference to a party to a document includes that party's successors and permitted assignees;
- 1.2.13. any obligation or right in favour of two or more persons shall be interpreted as being due or capable of being exercised jointly and severally;
- 1.2.14. except where otherwise expressly provided, if the day on or by which any act, matter or thing is to be done as required by this Deed is a day other than a Business day, that act, matter or thing will be done on the immediately succeeding Business day; and

Ar de

1.2.15. in the event of an application to Court by the Administrators or the Deed Administrators to obtain such Court order(s) as may be necessary to give effect to, or to enforce the terms of the present Deed, any delays set out herein or in the law (to the extent that they are capable of extension by consent) shall be suspended until the application is finally determined by the Court, unless the Deed Administrators determine otherwise.

1.3. Bar to Claims

This Deed may be pleaded and tendered by:

- 1.3.1. MK against any person having or asserting a Claim which is released, discharged and extinguished by this Deed; and
- 1.3.2. the recipient (including any Director) of any release or covenant contained in this Deed, as an absolute bar and defence to any legal proceeding brought or made at any time in respect of a claim, release or covenant as the case may be.

1.4. Required provisions

To the extent that the Insolvency Act requires any provision to be included in this Deed which is not expressly included in this Deed, such provision will be deemed to be included in this Deed.

1.5. Inconsistencies

- 1.5.1. If there is any inconsistency between the provisions of this Deed and the Insolvency Act, this Deed prevails to the extent permitted by law.
- 1.5.2. If there is any inconsistency between the provisions of this Deed and the constitution of MK or any other obligation binding on MK, the provisions of this Deed prevail to the extent of the inconsistency, and all persons bound by this Deed agree to execute all documents and do all that is necessary to remove the inconsistency.

2. OPERATION

2.1. Commencement Date

This Deed will commence and take effect on the Deed Commencement Date.

2.2. Interim Effect

Without prejudice to the effect of section 263 of the Insolvency Act to the extent that a person would be bound by this Deed if it had already been executed, the person must not, at any time after any of the Watershed Meeting Resolutions are passed but before this Deed is executed, do anything inconsistent with the terms of this Deed, except with the leave of the Court.

2.3. Termination

This Deed continues until it is terminated in accordance with Clauses 11 of this Deed.

3. EXECUTION OF DEED

3.1. Execution by all Parties

The continuing effectiveness of this Deed is subject to and conditional upon the execution of this Deed by each person named as a party to it.

3.2. Failure of execution

If this Deed has not been executed by each person named as a party to it on or prior to the expiration of 21 Days (or such further period as the Court allows or such further period as may apply *pro tempore* pending any application to Court) after the date on which the Watershed Meeting Resolutions are passed, then the Administrators must apply to the Court for the termination of this Deed and the appointment of liquidators to MK in accordance with section 264 of the Insolvency Act.

4. CONDITIONS

4.1. Conditions

- 4.1.1. The obligation of MK to make the payments set out in clause 5 and the resumption of control of MK by the MK Directors are conditional upon:
- 4.1.1.1. Government as a Shareholder having, via a Government owned entity, pursuant to the terms of the Funding Letter, made available a facility of at least the aggregate amount to be paid under clauses 5.4.1 to 5.4.3 by MK; and
- 4.1.1.2. Without prejudice to the rights and entitlements of the Participant Creditors under this Deed if conditions in Clause 4.1.1.1 are met, such other or alternative funding as the Deed Administrators may agree to.
- 4.1.2. The conditions set out in Clauses 4.1.1.1 and 4.1.1.2 are for the benefit of the Deed Administrators and may be waived or varied by the Deed Administrators in writing.

4.2. Obligation to satisfy conditions

To the extent that it is within the relevant party's control, the parties must use reasonable endeavours to ensure that the conditions referred to in clause 4 are satisfied.

4.3. Consequence of non-satisfaction of conditions

- 4.3.1. Subject to clause 4.3.2, if each of the conditions referred to in clause 4 (but without prejudice to the entitlements of the Participant Creditors under this Deed if conditions 4.1.1.1 and 4.1.1.2 are met) are not satisfied by the Funding Longstop Date, the Deed Administrators will convene a Creditors' meeting to consider a variation to this Deed or the termination of this Deed pursuant to sections 271 or 275 of the Insolvency Act.
- 4.3.2. In the event of an application to Court by the Deed Administrators to obtain such Court order(s) as may be necessary to give effect to, or to enforce the terms of the present Deed, the delay set out in clause 4.3.1 shall be suspended until the application is finally determined by the Court, unless the Deed Administrators determine otherwise in accordance with the terms of this Deed.

N N

5. TREATMENT OF CREDITORS

5.1. Compromise of Claims

Subject to Clause 4, the Claims of Participant Creditors shall be compromised, amended, reduced and paid in accordance with the terms of this Clause 5, as follows:

- 5.1.1. the Claims of each Aircraft Operating Lessor are compromised, amended and reduced by the Aircraft Operating Lease Creditor Write-Off, and each Aircraft Operating Lessor unconditionally releases MK in respect of the Aircraft Operating Lease Creditor Write-Off pursuant to this Clause 5.1;
- 5.1.2. the Claims of each Hedging Counterparties are compromised, amended and reduced by the Hedging Counterparties Write-Off, and each Lease Creditor unconditionally releases MK in respect of the Hedging Counterparties Write-Off pursuant to this Clause 5.1; and
- 5.1.3. the Claims of each Unsecured Creditor are compromised, amended and reduced by the Unsecured Creditor Write-Off, and each Unsecured Creditor unconditionally releases MK in respect of the Unsecured Creditor Write-Off pursuant to this Clause 5.1.

5.2. Waiver

Subject to having received his full entitlement under clause 5.4, every Participant Creditor waives any default or breach by MK of any agreement to which MK and the Participant Creditor is a party that occurred on or prior the Deed Commencement Date.

5.3. Receipt of funds

The Shareholder Loan shall be made available in the Deed Administrators' Account held in the name of the Deed Administrators and the Deed Administrators shall forthwith be notified in writing of the transfer and apply the Shareholder Loan pursuant to this clause 5.3 on behalf of MK.

5.4. Order of payments

The Deed Administrators shall apply the proceeds of the Shareholder Loan in the following manner, by 31 October 2021:

- 5.4.1. first, in the order of priority provided for by the Insolvency Act and without a waiver of the lien of the Administrators under section 278 of the Insolvency Act, for the period during the Voluntary Administration Period and ending as at the Deed Commencement Date, any outstanding Remuneration, Costs, Administration Operational Liabilities and any expenses and liabilities incurred and admitted by the Administrators, including (without limitation): professional fees incurred, unpaid salaries, amounts representing notice in lieu of termination of contracts of employment, payments due with respect to Non-Participating Claims and payments outstanding to suppliers of MK for continuing the business of MK during the Voluntary Administration Period;
- 5.4.2. second, by making the payments set out and due under Clause 10;
- 5.4.3. third, by paying Participating Creditors in accordance with their entitlements set out in clause 5.1;
- 5.4.4. fourth, transfer the Unclaimed Funds into a Trust in accordance with Clause 11.3.2.

13

5.5. Administration Operational Liabilities

For the avoidance of any doubt, subject to the foregoing, the Administration Operational Liabilities and entitlements of creditors post the Appointment Date rank ahead of the Participant Creditors.

6. CLAIMS

6.1. Release of Claims

- 6.1.1. MK shall be released from all Claims against it by Participant Creditors as well as any other claims, obligations, debts, costs or damages on or from the date of final payment of the amounts due under clauses 5.4 to 5.4.3.
- 6.1.2. The Participant Creditors must accept their entitlements under this Deed in full satisfaction and complete discharge of all debts or claims which they have or claim to have against MK as at the Appointment Date.
- 6.1.3. Participant Creditors shall, if required by the Deed Administrators, execute and deliver to the Deed Administrators such form or release of their Claims, or other claims express to be released by this Deed, as the Deed Administrators requires.
- 6.1.4. If the Administrators have paid to the Participant Creditors their full entitlements under this Deed, all debts or claims, present or future, actual or contingent, due or which may become due by MK as a result of anything done or omitted by or on behalf of MK before the Appointment Date and each Claim against MK as a result of anything done or omitted by or on behalf of MK before the Appointment Date is extinguished.
- 6.1.5. This Deed may be pleaded by MK against any Creditor in bar of any debt or Claim that is admissible under this Deed and a Creditor (whether the creditor's debt or claim is or is not admitted or established under this Deed) must not, before the termination of this Deed:
- 6.1.5.1. take or concur in the taking of any step to wind up MK; or
- 6.1.5.2. except for the purpose and to the extent provided in this Deed, institute or prosecute any legal proceedings in relation to any Claim or debt incurred or alleged to have been incurred by MK before the Appointment Date; or
- 6.1.5.3. take any further step (including any step by way of legal or equitable execution) in any proceedings pending against or in relation to MK at the Appointment Date; or
- 6.1.5.4. exercise any right of set-off or cross-action to which the Creditor would not have been entitled had MK been wound up at the Appointment Date; or
- 6.1.5.5. commence or take any further step in any arbitration against MK or to which MK is a party.
- 6.1.6. The release of MK from a debt under this Deed does not discharge or otherwise affect the liability of either (i) a guarantor of a debt or Claim, or (ii) a person who has indemnified the Participant Creditor in relation to the debt of Claim.

6.2. Calling for proofs of Claim

6.2.1.

The Deed Administrators may call for proofs of Claims and adjudicate thereon.

5 M

6.3. Maintenance of the Schedules

The Deed Administrators shall maintain the Schedules to this Deed up-to-date.

6.4. Amendment of Claims

The Deed Administrators shall enter a Claim by a creditor on the Schedules in accordance with his determination or, as appropriate, amend the Schedules in accordance with any such order of a Court as the case requires.

6.5. Late entry of Claims

- 6.5.1. The Deed Administrators may in their absolute discretion accept a written notification of a Claim from a person at any time after the Deed Appointment Date and irrespective of whether any payments have been made to Participant Creditors, but without prejudice to any Participant Creditor's rights to its entitlements under clause 5.1 of this Deed. If the Deed Administrators are satisfied that the Claim (or part of it) is a valid Claim, they may enter it (or that part) on the applicable Schedules.
- 6.5.2. A Participant Creditor shall only be entitled to payments in respect of any Claim as a Participant Creditor under this Deed from the date on which the Deed Administrators enter the Claim on the relevant Schedule.
- 6.5.3. The relevant Participant Creditor shall have no entitlement to any payments prior to the date on which the Deed Administrators enter the Claim on the Participant Creditors' Schedule.
- 6.5.4. It shall be incumbent on the relevant Participant Creditor to put in a proof of Claim for any Claim it may have promptly and without any delay. Time will be of the essence in respect of each and every obligation of a creditor or a person notifying a Claim pursuant to this clause.

6.6. Correction of errors

If the Deed Administrators consider that a Claim or any part of it has been incorrectly entered on the Schedules, then they shall notify the relevant Participant Creditor and the Claim will thereupon be removed in whole or in part from the Schedules as may be determined by the Deed Administrators. The Deed Administrators shall not have any personal liability to any person in respect of any incorrect entry on the Schedules.

6.7. Payments after Court order or correction of errors

If, at the time of any entry on, or amendment to, the Schedules, any payments have been made to Participant Creditors, the following provisions will apply:

- 6.7.1. if the effect of that entry or amendment is to extinguish the amount of a person's Claim, that person must at once repay to MK on demand, by way of restitution, the total amount paid in respect of that Claim;
- 6.7.2. if the effect of that entry or amendment is to reduce the amount of a person's Claim, that person must at once repay to MK on demand, by way of restitution, the amount paid that exceeds the amount the person would have been entitled to receive if that person's Claim had been originally admitted for the reduced amount;

NG 15

- 6.7.3. if the effect of that entry or amendment is to cause a person to become a Participant Creditor, the person is entitled to be paid out of any subsequent money available for payment pursuant to this Deed, before the available money is applied to pay other Participant Creditors, the payment that the person would have been entitled to receive if the person's Claim had been originally admitted in accordance with this Clause; and
- 6.7.4. if the effect of that entry or amendment is to increase a person's Claim, the person is entitled to be paid out of any subsequent money available for payment pursuant to this Deed, before the available money is applied to pay other Participant Creditors, any additional payment the person would have been entitled to receive if all of the person's Claim had been originally admitted in accordance with this clause.

In respect of clauses 6.7.3 and 6.7.4, the person is not entitled to disturb any payments to Participant Creditors made before the relevant entry or amendment to the Schedules is made by the Deed Administrators.

6.8. Property available to Participant Creditors and related matters

- 6.8.1. No other money or property of MK is or will be available to be distributed to the Participant Creditors under this Deed other than the funds made available pursuant to the Shareholder Loan in a maximum amount of MUR 9.5 Billion.
- 6.8.2. The only property that is available to pay the Residual Participant Creditors under the Trust is the Unclaimed Funds.
- 6.8.3. Interest does not accrue on, and is not payable in respect of, any Participant Creditor's Claims or Residual Participant Creditor's Claims.
- 6.8.4. The rule against double proofs applies to Claims under this Deed and a Creditor is only entitled to be admitted in relation to a Claim once.
- 6.8.5. Where a Claim is in foreign currency, the amount of the Claim that has been admitted to proof is reproduced in the Schedules in the equivalent in MUR of the amount of the foreign currency worked out by reference to the rates for the exchange of foreign currency set out in Schedule 7.

6.9. Determination of Claims

- 6.9.1. Sections 305, 306 and 307 of the Insolvency Act apply to Claims under this Deed as if references to the liquidator were references to the Deed Administrators and references to liquidation were references to this Deed, and with such other modifications as are necessary to give effect to this Deed, except to the extent that those provisions are varied or excluded expressly or impliedly by this Deed.
- 6.9.2. The Deed Administrators may make interim distributions and payments under this Deed.
- 6.9.3. The Deed Administrators may make any distribution by cheque or by electronic funds transfer to a bank account nominated by the relevant Participant Creditor.
- 6.9.4. Subject to the provisions of the Insolvency Act and the terms of this Deed, the Deed Administrators have an absolute and unfettered discretion as to the admission of Claims, and the amount and timing of payment of admitted Claims.

AL 5 1

6.9.5. Where the Deed Administrators propose to reject a Claim (whether in part or in full) the Deed Administrators shall send a notice to the Participant Creditor informing the Creditor of the proposed rejection and giving the party 14 days within which to make an application to Court to determine questions relating to the Claim.

7. DEED ADMINISTRATORS

7.1. Appointment

The Administrators are appointed jointly and severally as Deed Administrators, to administer the Deed, with effect as from the Deed Commencement Date.

7.2. Acceptance of Appointment

The Deed Administrators:

- 7.2.1. accept their appointment as deed administrators under the Insolvency Act of the Deed;
- 7.2.2. agree to act as deed administrators under the Insolvency Act of the Deed during the Deed Period or until the Deed Administrators retire or are removed from office in accordance with this Deed or the Insolvency Act; and
- 7.2.3. confirm that under section 255 (3) of the Insolvency Act they are not disqualified from accepting the appointment as deed administrators of the Deed under the Insolvency Act.

7.3. Deed Administrators' role

In exercising the powers conferred by the Deed and carrying out the duties arising under the Deed, the Deed Administrators will:

- 7.3.1. until the Effective Date, act as agent for and on behalf of MK; and
- 7.3.2. following the Effective Date act as independent and separate third parties exercising and performing the particular rights, functions and obligations specifically set out in this Deed and the Insolvency Act.

7.4. Extent of Responsibilities

The Deed Administrators shall have no duties or responsibilities except those expressly set forth in this Deed and in Part III, Sub-Part IV, Section F of the Insolvency Act.

7.5. Discretion to Act

Notwithstanding anything to the contrary in this Deed, the Deed Administrators are not obliged to do or omit to do anything if, in their opinion, such thing would or might constitute a breach of any law or regulation or a breach of any duty or render them liable to any person.

7.6. Instructions

The Deed Administrators shall have no obligation to seek or act on the instructions of any Creditor of MK unless, and to the extent, expressly specified in this Deed.

P V

7.7. No Monitoring

The Deed Administrators are not required to enquire or investigate as to the compliance by any party of their obligations under this Deed.

7.8. Reliance on documents and experts

The Deed Administrators shall be entitled to rely on:

- 7.8.1. communications, documents or agreements believed by the Deed Administrators to be genuine and correct; and
- 7.8.2. advice and statements of lawyers and other experts or professionals selected by them, and

shall be protected in so relying, save for their own gross negligence or fraud.

7.9. Deed Administrators' resignation

The Deed Administrators may resign at any time by giving not less than 28 days' prior written notice to MK in which event the Deed Administrators must:

- 7.9.1. convene a meeting of Participant Creditors for the purpose of nominating replacement Deed Administrator(s);
- 7.9.2. assign to such replacement Deed Administrator(s) the Deed Administrators' rights, title and benefit under this Deed; and
- 7.9.3. do all things reasonably necessary to effect the assignment referred to in clause 7.9.2 including making available to the replacement Deed Administrator(s) all documents and records relating to the business operations of MK in their possession or control.

8. POWERS OF THE DEED ADMINISTRATORS

8.1. General Powers prior to the Effective Date

Prior to the Effective Date, the Deed Administrators are entitled to exercise all the rights, powers, privileges, authorities and discretions which are conferred by MK's constitution or otherwise by law on the Directors to the exclusion of the Directors, provided that the Deed Administrators will not be responsible for such statutory obligations that may continue to be imposed on the Directors prior to the Effective Date. The Deed Administrators shall make available to the Directors all documents and records relating to the business operations prior to the Effective Date.

8.2. Additional Powers prior to the Effective Date

Without limiting the powers in clause 8.1 of this Deed, and for the purpose only of administering this Deed from the Deed Commencement Date until the Effective Date, the Deed Administrators have the following powers:

- 8.2.1. to enter upon or take possession of the property of MK;
- 8.2.2. to lease or let on hire property of MK;
- 8.2.3. to insure property of MK;

5

- 8.2.4. to insure the Deed Administrators for actions taken during the Deed Period;
- 8.2.5. to repair or renew property of MK;
- 8.2.6. to call in, collect or convert into money the property of MK;
- 8.2.7. to administer the funds available for the payment of Claims in accordance with the provisions of this Deed;
- 8.2.8. to borrow in the name of MK;
- 8.2.9. to bring, prosecute and defend in the name and on behalf of MK or in the name of the Deed Administrators any actions, suits or proceedings;
- 8.2.10. to refer to arbitration any question affecting MK;
- 8.2.11. to resolve any dispute of any nature commercially;
- 8.2.12. to convene and hold meetings of the Creditors of MK for any purposes the Deed Administrators think fit;
- 8.2.13. to appoint agents (including the Directors) to do any business or to attend to any matter or affairs of MK that the Deed Administrators are unable to do, or that it is unreasonable to expect the Deed Administrators to do, in person;
- 8.2.14. to engage or discharge employees on behalf of MK;
- 8.2.15. to appoint attorneys and/or Counsel, accountants or other professionally qualified persons to assist the Deed Administrators;
- 8.2.16. to permit any person authorised by the Deed Administrators to operate any account in the name of MK;
- 8.2.17. to do all acts and execute in the name and on behalf of MK all deeds, receipts and other documents, using a common or official seal when necessary;
- 8.2.18. to prove in the bankruptcy of any contributory or debtor of MK or under any deed executed under the Insolvency Act 2009;
- 8.2.19. subject to the Insolvency Act, to prove in the liquidation of any contributory or debtor of MK or under any scheme of arrangement entered into, or deed of company arrangement executed, under the Companies Act or the Insolvency Act;
- 8.2.20. to draw, accept, make or endorse any bill of exchange or promissory note in the name and on behalf of MK;
- 8.2.21. to take out letters of administration of the estate of a deceased contributory or debtor, and do any other act necessary for obtaining payment of any money due from a contributory or debtor, or the estate of a contributory or debtor, that cannot be conveniently done in the name of MK;
- 8.2.22. to defend any application for the liquidation of MK;
- 8.2.23. to control MK's business, property and affairs;

We not

- to carry on the business of MK on such terms and conditions and for such purposes and 8.2.24. times and in such manner as they think fit subject only to the limitations imposed by this Deed;
- to perform any function and exercise any power that MK or any of the Directors could 8.2.25. perform or exercise if MK was not subject to this Deed;
- to compromise any Claims brought by or against MK on such terms as the Deed 8.2.26. Administrators think fit and to take security for the discharge of any debt forming part of the property of MK;
- to file any tax return and pay any taxes due; 8.2.27.
- to do anything that is incidental to exercising a power set out in this Clause; and 8.2.28.
- to do anything else that is necessary or convenient for the purpose of administering this 8.2.29. Deed.

General Powers following the Effective Date 8.3.

Following the Effective Date, the Deed Administrators shall exercise the rights, powers, authorities duties and discretions specifically given to the Deed Administrators from the Effective Date under or in connection with this clause 8.3 together with any other incidental rights, powers, authorities and discretions. From the Effective Date until the termination of the appointment of the Deed Administrators:

- the Deed Administrators shall only be responsible to perform their obligations set out in 8.3.1. these clauses 8.3 and 8.4;
- save and except as set out herein for the purposes of giving effect to this Deed, but not 8.3.2. otherwise, the Deed Administrators shall not have any power or responsibility to manage or control the business and affairs of MK; and
- The board of directors of MK shall be responsible for managing and controlling the 8.3.3. business and affairs of MK in accordance with section 129 of the Companies Act.

Specific Powers following the Effective Date 8.4.

Without limiting the powers in clause 8.3 of this Deed or otherwise under the Insolvency Act or at law and for the purposes only of administering the Deed and performing their obligations under this Deed following the Effective Date, the Deed Administrators have the following powers:

- to convene and hold meetings of the Creditors of MK for any purposes the Deed 8.4.1. Administrators think fit;
- to obtain any information from the Directors or any employee, servant or agent of or 8.4.2. adviser to MK as they may require to perform their duties under this Deed;
- to inspect all books and records of MK as they may require to perform their duties under 8.4.3. this Deed;
- to apply to Court to determine or seek directions on any matters relating to this Deed or 8.4.4. the operation of this Deed in respect of deed administration of MK and/or to enforce or give effect to this Deed in Mauritius or elsewhere;

AS DE

- 8.4.5. to appoint agents to assist them in their duties on such terms and subject to such conditions as the Deed Administrators think fit, and at their discretion to dismiss any such persons so appointed;
- 8.4.6. to settle the Trust to be created pursuant to Clause 11.3 and to appoint a qualified trustee (as defined under the Trusts Act) in relation thereto;
- 8.4.7. to do anything that is incidental to exercising a power set out in this Clause;
- 8.4.8. to do anything else that is necessary or convenient for the purposes of administering or enforcing this Deed;
- 8.4.9. during the Deed Period, take such action as they consider appropriate in their absolute discretion in response to any claim made or action taken by any Participant Creditor in breach of the terms of this Deed or otherwise.

8.5. **Creditors Meetings**

Section 232 of the Insolvency Act shall apply to a meeting of creditors called by the Deed Administrators and any reference to an administrator therein shall be read as a reference to the Deed Administrators.

8.6. Reporting

Except as required by law, the Deed Administrators are not required to report to Participant Creditors. However, the Deed Administrators may, in their absolute discretion, report to Participant Creditors during the Deed Period at such times as the Deed Administrators consider appropriate and on matters which the Deed Administrators consider ought to be brought to the attention of the Participant Creditors.

8.7. Attorneys, Counsel and Consultants

- 8.7.1. The Deed Administrators may engage attorneys, Counsel and consultants and professionals, and MK will pay (as the Deed Administrators' Costs) all costs of any solicitors, consultants and professionals (including, without limitation, a qualified trustee) engaged by the Deed Administrators.
- 8.7.2. The Deed Administrators may delegate (including to the Directors) their powers under this clause 8 including by way of appointing agents and authorising such agents to act on behalf of the Deed Administrators.

8.8. No Personal Liability

- 8.8.1. The Administrators and the Deed Administrators shall have no personal liability for any acts, matters or omissions relating to things done or not done in that capacity in good faith and without gross negligence, including (without limitation and to the maximum extent permitted by law) any liability relating to any amounts payable by the Administrators or the Deed Administrators for services rendered, goods bought or property hired, leased, used or occupied by or on behalf of MK.
- 8.8.2. None of the Administrators, Deed Administrators, the Administrators' or Deed Administrators' advisers or any agents employed by the Deed Administrators shall be personally liable for anything done, directly or indirectly, in connection with (i) the administration of MK during the Voluntary Administration Period and/or (ii) the preparation, implementation or conduct of the administration of the Deed in general or in connection with any associated agreement or arrangement.

ME MA 21

- Subject to any relevant provisions of the Insolvency Act, the Administrators and Deed 8.8.3. Administrators shall not be personally liable for:
- any debts, liabilities, obligations or claims of any kind whatsoever incurred by or 8.8.3.1. on behalf of MK whether before, during or after Deed Period; or
- any loss or damage of any kind whatsoever. 8.8.3.2.
- The Administrators or the Deed Administrators shall not be responsible for or have any 8.8.4. personal liability for any failure by MK (or by any other party to this Deed) to observe or perform that party's obligations under this Deed.
- The Administrators or the Deed Administrators are not personally liable where they have 8.8.5. acted in good faith and without gross negligence for:
- any loss or claim arising out of or in connection with this Deed, any other document 8.8.5.1. or the administration or deed administration of MK (whether in contract, tort or otherwise);
- any debt, liability or other obligation which they may properly incur on behalf of MK 8.8.5.2. in the administration and implementation of this Deed;
- (without prejudice to clause 8.8.1) any liabilities, claims, debts, costs or expenses (of 8.8.5.3. any kind whatsoever) MK incurred or arising in any way whatsoever on or after the Deed Commencement Date;
- any loss or damage caused by any act, default or omission by them or on their behalf 8.8.5.4. in the performance of their duties or the exercise of their functions and powers under this Deed.
- This clause 8.8 shall continue to apply notwithstanding the termination of this Deed. 8.8.6.

BINDING EFFECT OF DEED AND MORATORIUM 9.

Binding Effect of Deed 9.1.

With effect from the execution of the Deed by MK, the Deed Administrators and the Directors and until the Deed is terminated, it shall be binding on the following persons:

- 9.1.1. all Participant Creditors;
- 9.1.2. MK itself;
- MK's Officers and Shareholders; and 9.1.3.
- 9.1.4. the Deed Administrators.

9.2. Application of s. 265 of the Insolvency Act

The above provision is in addition to and not in derogation from the provisions of Section 265 of the Insolvency Act.

AN V

9.3. Moratorium

With effect from the Deed Commencement Date and until the Deed is terminated, no person who is bound by the terms of the Deed shall:

- 9.3.1. apply, or continue with an application, to the Court for the appointment of a liquidator or receiver of MK;
- 9.3.2. make any out-of-court appointment of any receiver or manager or administrator over MK or its Property;
- 9.3.3. except with the permission of the Court, begin or continue proceedings against MK or in relation to any of its Property; or
- 9.3.4. except with the permission of the Court, begin or continue an enforcement process against MK's Property.
- 9.4. "Property" in clause 9.3 means all the assets of MK and also shall include property used or occupied by MK or in its possession.

10. DEED ADMINISTRATORS' REMUNERATION AND INDEMNITY

10.1. Remuneration

- 10.1.1. The Deed Administrators are entitled to Remuneration and Costs on the basis of the time spent by the Deed Administrators, their partners and staff in the performance of services in connection with or in relation to the deed administration of MK under the Insolvency Act and this Deed and such time will be charged at the Deed Administrators' standard rates, from time to time, for work of that nature.
- 10.1.2. The Deed Administrators' Remuneration and Costs shall be charged as an operating expense of MK.

10.2. Indemnity

- 10.2.1. The Deed Administrators are entitled to be indemnified and to be kept indemnified by MK for their Costs, disbursements and liabilities, except for liabilities arising out of the Deed Administrators' fraud, wilful misconduct, or gross negligence.
- 10.2.2. Without derogation from the generality of clause 10.2, the Deed Administrators and Administrators (whether or not they are still acting in either capacity) are entitled to be indemnified by MK for:
- 10.2.2.1. all debts, liabilities, actions, suits, proceedings, accounts, claims, damages, awards and judgments whatsoever arising out of or in any way connected to the administration or deed administration of MK or their role as Administrators or Deed Administrators (including without limitation arising from any exercise of rights, powers, privileges, authorities and discretions conferred under clause 8.1 (General Powers prior to the Effective Date) and incurred or sustained in good faith and without gross negligence;

10.2.2.2. any amount which the Administrators or Deed Administrators is, or would but for the transactions contemplated by this Deed be entitled to be indemnified out of the assets of MK for, in accordance with the Insolvency Act at law or in equity;

23 OF

- 10.2.2.3. any debts, liabilities, damages, losses and remuneration to which the statutory indemnity under section 278 of the Insolvency Act applies;
- 10.2.2.4. any amount for which the Administrators or Deed Administrators are entitled to exercise a lien at law or in equity on the property of MK;
- 10.2.2.5. the Administrators and the Deed Administrators' Costs and Remuneration; and
- 10.2.2.6. all debts, liabilities, actions, suits, proceedings, accounts, claims, damages, awards and judgments arising out of or in the course of the Deed and incurred or sustained in good faith and without gross negligence.
- 10.2.3. The indemnity in Clause 10.2 will take effect on and from the Deed Commencement Date in accordance with section 261 of the Insolvency Act and shall be without limitation as to time and shall inure for the benefit of the Deed Administrators or the Administrators notwithstanding their removal or the termination of this Deed for any reason whatsoever. The indemnity in Clauses 10.2 and 10.2.2 shall also not be affected, limited or prejudiced in any way by any irregularity, defect or invalidity in the appointment of the Administrators or the Deed Administrators.
- 10.2.4. Clauses 10.2, 10.2.2 and 10.2.3 shall continue to apply notwithstanding the termination of the Deed.
- 10.2.5. The indemnity under Clauses 10.2, 10.2.2 and 10.2.3 will not:
- 10.2.5.1. be affected, limited or prejudiced in any way by any irregularity, defect or invalidity in the appointment of the Administrators or the Deed Administrators and extends to cover any actions, suits, proceedings, accounts, liabilities, claims and demands arising in any way out of any defect in the appointment of the Administrators or Deed Administrators or defect in the approval or execution of the Deed or otherwise; or
- 10.2.5.2. affect or prejudice all or any rights that the Administrators or Deed Administrators may have against MK or any other person to be indemnified against the Costs, and liabilities incurred by the Deed Administrators in the performance of, or incidental to, any of the powers or authorities conferred on the Administrators or Deed Administrators by the Deed or otherwise.
- 10.2.6. Subject to section 278 of the Insolvency Act, the Deed Administrators' right of indemnity under clauses 10.2, 10.2.2 and 10.2.3 have priority over any other Claims.
- 10.2.7. The provisions of this Clause 10.2 are in addition to and not in derogation from any right of the Administrators under section 278 in their capacity as administrators.

11. TERMINATION OF THE DEED

11.1. Termination upon satisfaction of Claims

Once all payments have been paid pursuant to clause 5 and is certified by the Deed Administrators to have been paid in full, the appointment of the Deed Administrators shall end and the Deed Administrators shall vacate office forthwith.

5

11.2. Termination by the Court or by Creditors

The Deed may be terminated by the Court or by the creditors of MK in accordance with sections 273 or 274 of the Insolvency Act.

11.3. Termination by Conversion of Claims

- 11.3.1. Notwithstanding clauses 11.1 or 11.2, where a Participant Creditor has not been paid his or her entitlement under this Deed on or before the 31st of October 2021:
- 11.3.1.1. the Deed Administrators shall pay over any Unclaimed Funds in a Trust for the benefit of the Residual Participant Creditors;
- 11.3.1.2. the Residual Participant Creditors shall then be entitled to claim their entitlements under this Deed from the Trust and all their debts or claims, present or future, actual or contingent, due or which may become due to them by MK as a result of anything done or omitted by or on behalf of MK before the Appointment Date and each claim against MK as a result of anything done or omitted by or on behalf of MK before the Appointment Date are extinguished; and
- 11.3.1.3. this Deed shall come to an end upon Clause 11.3.1.1 being complied with.
- 11.3.2. A Creditor shall not be entitled to make a claim against, participate in or receive any distribution from, the Trust otherwise than with respect to a Claim (as defined hereinabove) which is admitted by the Trustees or the Court.
- 11.3.3. A Participant Creditor will have abandoned, and will be taken for all purposes to have abandoned, all Claims and all other entitlements (if any):
- 11.3.3.1. which have been rejected by the Deed Administrators or the Trustees and which are not the subject of any appeal or application to the Court within the time allowed under Clause 6.9.5 or the Trust Deed; or
- 11.3.3.2. which are not the subject of a proof lodged with the Trustees in the form required by the Trustees prior to the declaration of the last dividend to be paid to any Participant Creditor pursuant to the Trust Deed.
- 11.3.4. To the extent that input tax credits on admitted claims have been or will be claimed by MK, the parties agree and acknowledge that following the payment of distributions to Residual Participant Creditors by the Trustees from the Trust Fund, MK (acting through its directors) will be responsible for making any adjustment required by the provisions of the Value Added Tax Act insofar as those adjustments relate to those admitted claims.

11.4. Notice of Termination of Deed

- 11.4.1. Upon termination of the Deed in accordance with the provisions of Clauses 11.1, 11.2 or 11.3, the Deed Administrators or any one of them shall immediately certify, in writing that this Deed has been terminated and shall as soon as practicable, and in accordance with the provisions of the Insolvency Act as applicable, communicate a notice to the Director of Insolvency to that effect.
- 11.4.2. The termination of this Deed does not affect the previous operation of this Deed.

NP

Removal of Deed Administrators 11.5.

- The Deed Administrators may be removed by the Court in accordance with section 11.5.1. 256 of the Insolvency Act.
- If this Deed is terminated or the appointment of the Deed Administrators end for whatever 11.5.2. reason, Clauses 1.3, 8.8 and 10 hereof shall, which are for the benefit the Deed Administrators, survive such termination or end of appointment.

12. SURVIVAL OF CLAUSES

Notwithstanding any other provision of this Deed, Clauses 1, 5, 8.8, 9.3, 10 and 11.3 survive the termination of this Deed.

13. GENERAL PROVISIONS

Severance 13.1.

If any provision of this Deed is or becomes (in whole or in part) illegal, ineffective, invalid or unenforceable, that provision (or the part thereof) will be severed from this Deed and the remainder of this Deed (without the severed part) shall continue to be effective, valid and enforceable.

Variation 13.2.

Subject to the provisions of the Insolvency Act, a variation of any terms of this Deed must be in writing and signed by all parties to this Deed.

13.3. Assignment

Rights arising out of or under this Deed are not assignable by a party, except if the assignor makes the assignment with the prior written consent of the other parties.

13.4. Waiver

No party to this Deed may rely on words or conduct (including any delay in exercising a right) of any other party as a waiver of any right under this Deed unless the waiver is in writing and signed by the party granting the waiver.

Execution in Counterparts 13.5.

This Deed may be executed in any number of counterparts. All counterparts, taken together, constitute one instrument. A party may execute this Deed by signing any counterpart.

Execution in Good Faith 13.6.

Each party and each person bound by this Deed agree to cooperate fully, to work together in good faith and to mutually assist each other in the performance of this Deed and do all things and execute all documents necessary to give full effect to this Deed and the transactions contemplated by it.

in li

13.7. Governing Law

The Deed shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the Republic of Mauritius.

13.8. Jurisdiction

The Courts of the Republic of Mauritius shall have exclusive jurisdiction in respect of any dispute arising in connection with the Deed.

14. COMMUNICATIONS

14.1. Notice in writing

Any notice or document required to be given to or served upon any of the parties pursuant to or in connection with the Deed must be in writing.

14.2. How notice must be given and when received

- 14.2.1. Any notice to be given for the purposes of this agreement shall either be delivered personally or sent by first class recorded delivery post, courier, electronic mail or telefax (facsimile transfer).
- 14.2.2. Any communication to the Parties hereto shall be made to their respective addresses set out herein.
- 14.2.3. Any communication to a Participant Creditor shall be made at the last address (including his or her e-mail address and facsimile number) given by him or her to MK and communication to such address shall be deemed to have been received.
- 14.2.4. A notice shall be deemed to have been served as follows:

method of giving notice	when notice regarded as received
if personally delivered:	at the time of delivery;
if sent by local recorded delivery post:	at the expiration of 48 hours after the same was delivered into the custody of the postal authorities;
if sent by international recorded delivery post:	at the expiration of 9 days after the same was delivered into the custody of the postal authorities;
if sent by courier:	at the expiration of 5 days after the same was delivered into the custody of the courier service;
if sent by telefax (facsimile transfer) or electronic email:	at the expiration of 12 hours after despatch or after being sent, on a Business Day.

14.2.5. In proving such communication or service it shall be sufficient to prove that personal delivery was made or that the envelope containing such notice was properly addressed and delivered into the custody of the postal authorities as a pre-paid recorded delivery letter or courier package or that the telefax (facsimile transfer) or electronic mail was properly addressed and despatched or sent.

SHE A 27

SCHEDULE 1 – AIRCRAFT OPERATING LESSORS

S/1	NAME OF CREDITOR	MUR
1	ALC 339 1884, LLC	36,084,961
2	ALC 339 1890, LLC	37,352,071
3	NAC Aviation 14 Limited	4,727,048
4	NAC Aviation Cyprus 1 Limited	5,303,148
5	SCANDIUM FUNDING LIMITED	62,564,381
6	WILMINGTON TRUST SP SERVICES (DUBLIN) LIMITED	71,105,367

at J DA

SCHEDULE 2 – THE HEDGING COUNTERPARTIES

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	MUR
1	MACQUARIE BANK LIMITED	21,971,380
2	MORGAN STANLEY & CO INTERNATIONAL PLC	311,419,616
3	NATIXIS	15,790,332
4	RWE TRADING SERVICES GMBH	48,319,788

V. Not 29

SCHEDULE 3 - UNSECURED CREDITORS

S/N NA	AME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
1 200	00 TOURS LTD	39,950
2 5TI	H MOUNTAIN NETWORKS	4,864
	E PATEL & CO	214,958 999,316
	WALTER AVIATION LTD	6,910
	S LEUNG WING HENG & CO LTD	7,258
the second s	FJUNIPER (LIVERPOOL) LTD	1,512,100
	NARI HOTEL LTD	186,276
	C MAINTENANCE INDUSTRIELLE	267,524
-	IC MOTORS CO LTD	16,241
	BDOOL RAHFEM RAFFICK	631,682
	BDOOLAMID BEGUN BIBI SHAIK DAUD	10,287
	NDUL RAHIMAN ALI ASGAR IBRAHIM IDUL RAMAN MOHAMMAD SHAMIER	7,868
	HEE SAIRA BIBI	8,328
the second second	IN AVIATION UK LIMITED	784,554
	ISA BANK MAURITIUS LIMITED (EX. BARCLAYS)	453,853,127
	CELYA FRANCE	80,963
1000 C 1000 C	CELYA UK LTD	37,257
	CENTURE SERVICES (MAURITIUS) LTD	5,518,449
	KBURALLY YASHEER	8,333
	TWELINE LTD	161,000
	DIBLITEE	379,291
in the second second	DAM FABIEN BENOIT	546,878
	DAPRO LTD	320,466
	DB SAFEGATE AIRPORT SYSTEMS UK LTD	23,416
	DINGADOO RAMOORTEE	426,433
0.007	DHETEC	13,951
	JOLPHE M. ANNICK CYNTHIA	14,203
and the second second	OVENTIMES COLUD	128,168
	EL DDS LTD	26,180
	EL DDS ROD LTD	1,107,108
32 AI	TRO MAG 2000 LHR INC.	214,164
33 AI	ERO TECHNICS EZCO	39,941
34 AI	EROPORT DE LA REUNION ROLAND GARROS	19,378,972
35 AI	EROPORT DE SAINT-PIERRE	6,477,727
36 AI	EROPORT INTERNATIONAL DE GENEVE	3,367,932
37 AI	EROPORTOS DE MOCAMBIQUE	3,081,814
38 AI	EROPORTS DE MADAGASCAR	446,039
39 A1	EROPORTS DE PARIS	9,824,622
	EROSPACE CHEMICAL SUPPLIES ATD	65,680
41 AI	EROSPACE INSPECTION TRAINING LTD	368,267
42 AI	EROSPHERES (UK) LTD	161,165
43 Al	EROTECHNIC PTY LTD	1,045,411
2.5	EROTELENET COLTD (ATNC)	8,688
45 A	GATHINA LOUIS MARIO	13,372
	GENCE BOURBONNAISE DE NETTOYAGE	25,354
	GENCE POUR LA SECURITE DE LA NAVIGATION AERIENNE EN AFRIQUE ET EN MADAGASCAR	60,796
	GRIPPA CO LTD	1,138,597
	H KAY MUN YONG NIAT YOUN H LEUNG VERONIQUE MARJORIE LISEBETH	508,169
	H LEUNG VERÖMQUELMARJORIE LISUULTI H LIM MARKETING CO LTD	2,479
	H LIM MARKETINGVO TAD H TECK AH LINE PATRICIA	9,048
	HANG PAVEINE MARIE ANNE.	1,275
the second second	II-LOW MARIE NOELLE ORIETTA	555,067
	HROODKHAN ABDEL NASER	9,078
	IGLE SERVICE SECURITE	49,241
	IR CARLETD	1,179,953
COLUMN TWO IS NOT	IR CARGO SERVICE MADAGASCAR SA	6,267,037
	IR COST CONTROL	22,648
60 A	IR INDIA SATS AIRPORT SERVICES PVELTD	7,922,873
	IR LOGISTICS NETWORKS LTD	222,112
	IR MAURITIUS PROVIDENT FUND ASSOCIATION	11,644,327
63 A	IR SERVICE TRAINING (ENGINEERING) LTD	246,289
	IRBASE INTERIORS LTD.	102,234
65 A	IRBUS HELICOPTERS DEUTSCHLAND GMBH	54,784
	IRBUS OPERATIONS GMBH	507,110
	IRLINE HANDLING SUPERVISION	24,384
68 A	IRLINES REPORTING CORPORATION	14,317
	IRLINK CARGO INTERNATIONAL (PTY) LTD	138,894
69 A	IRPORT COLLEGE INTERNATIONAL (TT)	295,834

to sol

5/19	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
2	AIRPORT OF RODRIGUES LTD	12,041,44
3	AIRPORT SUN INTERCONTINENTAL	468,00
4	AIRPORT TERMINAL OPERATIONS LTD	19,894,01
5	AIRPORTS COMPANY SOUTH AFRICA	6,403,52
6 7	AIRPORTS OF MAURITIUS CO LTD	249,836,33
-	AIRSERVICES AUSTRALIA	2,730,31
18 79	AIRTEL MADAGASCAR	71
	AL CADEER GOODS COLTD	97,60
\$0	ALBERT JEAN MICHEL	12,82
81	ALBERT MARIE LISEMAY DESIREE NATHALIE.	6,15
12	ALBERT TRADING LTD	37,29
83	ALCIDE JEAN-PIERRE ARNAUD	5,80
84	ALEEMUTH LOUIS STEVE CLIFFORD	28,90
85	ALEX DIGITAL PHOTO STUDIO LTD	5,8
36	ALIBOKUS NAWSHAD	23,6
87	ALICE JEAN-CHRISTOPHE CLAUDE LOUIS	727,4
88	ALIPHON BIANCA JOSIQUE ISABELLE	9,2
89	ALLADEEN BIBI ROSIDA	13,1
)()	ALLAM MARCELLINO JEAN BAPTISTE	9,2
11	ALLET JACQUES SYLVESTRE FABRICE	5,5
2	ALLIANZ GLOBAL ASSISTANCE EUROPE	575,0
13	ALLIANZ SUISSE VIE	19,5
)4	ALLIED MOTORS COLTD	6
)5	ALLISON JAMES MERLIN STUART	649,8
26	ALLTERRAIN SERVICES MANAGEMENT (MAURITIUS) LTD	1,978,5
)7	ALLYMUN ADJMAL	12,4
/8	ALPHA CLEANING LTD	13,8
79	ALPHA HYGIENE LTD	81,7
00	ALPHABET FLEET SERVICES	27,3
101	ALTODIGITAL NETWORKS LIMITED	3,9
102	AMADEUS MADAGASCAR	7,7
03	AMAURY DE FLEURIOT	4,0
104	AMIC MARIE PRISCILLA NOELLETTE	14,0
105	AMOURDON PIERRE ALAIN	593,5
106	AMSAFE AVIATION (U.K)	23,7
07	ANAND ALEXANDER	2,2
108	ANASAMY VASSEN	457,0
109	ANATAH SOHUN	76,7
10	ANDHIN JAYSING	2,3
111	ANDINARAYEN VIMLA	2,9
112	ANDRIEUX STEPHANE ALAIN EMMANUEL MARIE	1,060,4
13	ANEEROODH AND KAMLOWTEE JOYSURY	1,0
14	ANGAD MATLESWAR	12,3
15	ANGEL PARTNER & VISHAL COLTD	16,5
16	ANGEL ROSES CO LTD	4,5
17	ANGSITING PATRICIA MARJORIE	484,8
18	ANIS EXPERTS SARL	308,4
19	ANNACHOOA CLAUDE FRANCOIS RUBEN	10,3
20	ANNE COMMERCIAL CENTRE &CO LTD	2
21	ANSELINE ESHAN	24,6
22	ANTENNE DU GENTRAL INTELLIGENCE SERVICE	23,0
23	ANTHONY LUDOVIC DESIRE FABRICE	707,4
	ANTOINE JEAN MARIE ALAN STEVE	16,4
	ANTOINETTE ANDY YOHAN JEAN-ERIC	6
	ANTONIO MARIE ANDREE DORIS	9,0
27	ANUNDLALL GUDGADHUR	1,7
	ANURAG ENTERPRISES	2,2
29	AODHORAH VEEDIANAN	21,0
30	APEXPERT MANAGEMENT PTE. LTD	304,8
31	APG NORTH AMERICA, LLC	385,0
	APPADOO AKASH Auradisco du asecu	2,5
	APPADOO PRAVESH	13,9
	APPADOO RAJENDRA	14,2
	APPADOO SIVANANDA	6,7
	APPADOO VIJAY	11,4
	APPADU MARIE SONIA	7,3
	APPADU SHYAM	24,4
	ARCHEMICS LTD	42,1
	ARITHOPPAH YAN KEVIN	4,7
	ARMEMENT CABINE NETTOYAGE AVIONS	1,194,2
42	ARMOOGUM CANDEN	2.

Q A A 31

-

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
143	ARMOOGUM MANQOSHA	8,411
144	ARMOOGUM MURUGUN	30,378
145	ARMOOGUM SIVALINGUM	19,753
	ARMOOGUM WARREN	11,649
	ARNACHELLUM ALVINA DEVI	13,011
-	ARNACHELLUM AROUNA DEVI	10,937
	ARNAUD ENEE / DIDIER THIANGOURT	5,521
prime to the same	AROUTE FRANCOIS.G.HUGUES	465,429
	AROUFE CAROSIN MARY ANN CORINE	2,214,783
152	ASECNA ACTIVITES COMMUNAUTAIRE ASIA AIRFREIGHT TERMINAL CO LTD	146,826
153	ASIA AREREIGHT TERMINAL COTTO ASKURN ANUPAMA	12,741
	ASSOCIATED COMMERCIAE CO ETD	300
156	ASTRUC BEATRICE ISABELLE	8,079
157	ASTRUC JOSEPH MICHEL LPAUL	10,850
158	ASYRIGADOO SEVRET HARVINA	5,300
159	ATHION MARIE SANDY GEORGIA	7,389
160	ATICS LTD	3,131,124
161	ATLAS COMMUNICATION INTERNATIONAL CO LTD	552,119
162	ATTROO POOSPA	1,583
163	ATUL BHATARA	7,219
164	AUBAZAC JEAN-PHILIPPE PIERRE	956,829
165	AUBIELACK BALKRISHN RAJNISH	4,096
166	AUBEELAKHOON KALAWTEE	2,475
167	AUBFELUCKSING DEWANANDSING	6,052
168	AUCHOYBUR MAHESHWAR AUCKLOO SHAFINABEE	9,141
170	AUDIT DAYANAND	36,617
171	AUGIAS MADAGASCAR	23,868
172	AUGUN SANJAY	27,858
173	AUKALA PRITTIVIRAJ	20,868
174	AUKLOO PARVEZ	18,724
175	AUMEER KRISHAN KUMAR	14,507
176	AUNGRAHEETA MAMADE NOORANY	18,856
177	AURAM INVESTMENT LTD	42,250
178	AURORA AVIATION S.A	640,502
179	AURORA JET FUEL DMCC	8,481,189
1.8()	AUTO SIDE REPAIRS LTD	41,733
181	AVEZ FRANCK	834,201 38,915
182	AVIAREPS AG	160,505
183	AVIATEC GLOBAL AVIATION GMBH & CO KG AVIATION CIVILE DE MADAGASCAR	702
185	AVIATION CO-ORDINATION SERVICES (PTY) LTD	- 340,887
186	AVIATION SECURITY COMPANY LIMITED	1,892
187	AVIONS DE TRANSPORT REGIONAL GIE.	6,141,425
188	AVTRADE LTD	90,834
187	AWOOTAR PRADELPSING	474,452
190	AXESSLTD	62,233
	AYACANOU NALINI DEVI	535,743
- Contraction of the local division of the l	AYADASSEN ANJALI	11,356
193	AYADASSEN RAVINDRANATH AZEER BIBI AMEERAH	7,707
194	AZEER MORUMMAD SAIF ALLY	1,462
196	AZOR MARIE AUDREY P	9,512
197	B/E AEROSPACE - NETHERLANDS	284,447
198	B/E AEROSPACE (UK) LTD	29,222
199	B/E AEROSPACE INC. USA	302,828
200	BABBOO YOGITA	6,624
201	BABOOLALL ISWARDLO	16,301
	BABOOLALI, SHALINI	12,059
	BABOOLALL TEERPALSINGH	13,809
and the second s	BACHRADINE RACOSEL CINICE DOMINICIUS	10,109
	BACOSSE GINO C DOMINIQUE BADAME MIKASH	17,538
206	BADAYE VIKASH BADE MARIE-ANGE LINDA	35,511
207	BADE MARIEARGETTINDA BADOURKAN MOHAMMAD ALI AASIF	7,435
200	BADRY LAUV	320,141
210	BAGGAGE DELIVERY SERVICE	2,089
211	BAHADOOR MOHAMMAD AIMEER ABDUL SALEM	14,992
212	BAICHOU CINDY SHARON DOMINIQUE	9,592
213	BAICHOO HARRIS DARNELL MICHAEL	15,506

AS A

214	NAME OF CREDITOR BAICHOO MARIE MICHELE PRESCILLA	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	BAICHOO MART EEN LUDMILA	17,59
216	BAICHOO SAMEER KUMAR	8,28
217	BAICHOO SHASHI KUMAR	806,60
218	BAICHOO SHASHI RAJ	331,65
219	BAICHOO VISHEELA	1,350,370
220	BAKURALLY MOHAMAD SALEEM	12,68
221	BALA SOUPRAMANIEN AMBHISHEN	9,70
222	BALANCY JASON LELLIS ALBY	1,041,351
223	BALGOBIN ANJANEE	7,27
224	BALGOBIN KIRAN	11,260
225	BALGOBIND VIKASH	10,16
226		18,73
227	BALLUCK JIVESH KUMARSING	8,64
-	BALLUCK SAILESH KUMARSINGH	1,97
228 229	BALTHAZAR MICHAELLA M SABRINA	10,41
230	BANEE GOOROODATHSINGH	20,95
231	BANSHI DANRISH	14,85
232	BAPOO OUDESHKUMAR H.	9,33
233	BAPU NAIDU RAMAKRISHNA	16,37
	BARBE JEAN DIDIER FABRICE	15,88
	BARBE MARIE MAY HAYDEE MARJORY	6,72
235	BARBEAU MARYSE DESIREE CORINNE	9,08
236	BARROT M W MARJORIE	12,52
237	BAULAH CHETANRAJSINGH	7,60
238	BAYA GHURBURRUN VERONIQUE SYNDY	7,44
239	BEACH GLAMOUR LTD	100,00
240	BECKLEY ANDREW KENNETTI	995,93
241	BEEBEEJAUN MOHAMMAD FAIZAL	11,48
242	BEEBEEJAUN MOHAMMAD ZAID HASSAN	90,85
243	BEEBEEJAUN MUHAMMAD SHEZAD	546,87
244	BEEDASSY RAJCOOMAR	1,264,26
245	BEEGOO OUDHAI	9,77
246	BEEHAREE ANURAJ	13,199
	BEEHARREE RUDRADUTH	153,950
	BEEHARRY DEONARAIN	19,97-
	BEEHARRY INDIRA	606,800
	BEEHARRY MOHUMMUD IMTAYAIZE	31,35-
	BEEHARRY RANJEEV	11,48
	BEEHARRY SANJIV KUMAR	2,55
	BEEHARRY SATIAN	25,06
	BEEHARRY VIKRAM	9.069
	BEEHARRY SUNTOO FARZANA BIBI	14,920
	BEEHARRY LALLAH MANISHA PANRAY	8,967
57	BEELATOO SURAJ	47,849
158	BEENESSREESINGH NARVADA MAHOHINEE	470,867
	BEENESSREESINGH NELIMA	6,630
60	BEESOO KENSHLEY SHYLAND	11,875
	BEESSESSUR OMDUTH	10,584
62	BELGRAVER B.V	40,380
63	BENDAVID JACQUELINE DESIREE DOROTHY	6,901
	BENEE EMRAJ	480,631
	BEN-HAMOU NATASHA DEVI	7,679
	BERGUE JOSE BENJAMIN	14,071
	BEST FIT LTD	1,182
	BEZEGUY ALEXANDRE ESAU SAMUEL	7,194
	BH CATERING SERVICES	735,164
	BHAGIRUTTY ANJOO	18,278
	BHAKTI BHANDARI	448
_	BHALOO SAMIR	6,527
	BHAROOCHA HAWAHBIBI OMAR	2,459
	BHAUGEEROTHEE BALMOOCOOND	17,832
	BHAUGEEROTHEE RAISHREE	491,295
	BHAUKAURALLY IBRAHIM BHANDAW NUNUNUN	41,562
1	BHAYRAW NUNDUN	13,191
_	BHEECHOOK RAMESH	7,382
_	BHEEKHA DILESH	1,210
	BHEENICK SHYAM SUNDER	291,594
81	BHEERGOONATH PANKAJSING	5,591
	BHOLAH DEVANAND	
		9,745
83	BHOLAH SEEPERSADJEE BHOLAH CYNDIA	9,745

Ý de A

33

CININT	ME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	IOODHOO LACKRAJ	3,100
	IOREE GOOLABSING	22,805
	IOYROO MAHENDRANATH	540,676
	IOYROO MOHAMMAD RIYAD	+,216
and the second se	IOYROO PREETEEMAH DEVI	5,339
	IUGALOO SUDESH	18,521
291 BI	IUGOBAUN PAVINDRANATH	613,746
	IUGOWON-MOOTOOSAMY LEENA DEVI	6,962
293 BI	IUIUN SOOBHANAND	39,179
294 BI	UNIUN TAIKISHANSING	13,233
	IURTU PARMANUND	22,661
	IURTUN VIKASH	4,274
297 BI	BI SHABNEEZ ROJID	4,709
298 BI	DAIR SERVICES (PTY) LTD	1,358,136
299 B1	GAIGNON MICHEL ANDRE SERGE	5,642
300 BI	RD WORLDWIDE FLIGHT SERVICE	2,782,010
301 BI	RMANCEVIC GORAN	634,651
302 B1	RMINGHAM SOLUTIONS LTD	7,659
303 BI	SSESSUR LOUIS JEAN FRANCOIS	810,953
304 81	STO HEMAN KUMAR	23,031
305 BI	YANI KAUSHIK	5,059
306 Bl	AIS JEAN CLAUDE	308,087
307 BI	ANCHENTREPRISES	28,359
308 BI	OC NOTE	311
309 31	R LOUNGE SERVICES LTD	55,332
310 BI	UE LAGOON BEACH HOTEL	2,639,725
311 BI	CESKY TRAVEL	184,602
312 BC	DARD OF AIRLINE REPRESENTATIVES (INDIA)	16,225
313 BC	DARD OF AIRLINE REPRESENTATIVES UK LTD	99,943
314 BC	OCKHOREE SADHOODEO	14,524
315 BC	DEING DISTRIBUTION SERVICES INC	119,162
316 BC	DFF MARIE GERALDINE ANNICK	8,361
317 BC	DEF PIERREJEAN EDWIN HERBERT	11,631
318 BC	DIJANAUTH SHAYLENDE	38,418
319 BC	DJEENAUTH OOMA DEVI	527,258
320 80	DLAKY CLIFFORD JOSE RAJ	65,229
321 BO	DLAKY HASSEN	10,115
322 BO	OLLI JEAN-MARC JOSIAN	8,613
323 BO	ONFIELD KEVIN	839,637
324 B0	DNJOUR PERTH	63,460
325 BO	DODHOO SANJAY	408,167
326 B0	DODHOO NARRAIDOO NAMRATA	7,575
327 B0	DODHUN ASWINI ANOOPOORNALI	7,487
328 BO	JODHU'N PREMANAND	14,628
329 B	DODHUN RAJNISHSINGH	7,948
330 B	DODHUN BADE HEERAMATEE	11,411
	JOLAKY SOUDESH	25,525 9,564
	OOLAUKY BALAKRISHNA	3,962
	DOLY SHAHZAAD AHMAD TOORABAN	7,920
	DOMERANG CO-OPERATIVE PREMISES SOCIETY LTD	1,222,972
	ORNMAN LEON OSOULT ANNE MARIE BEATRICE SANDRINE	8,527
	OTT&CO	201,508
		9,303
	OUDENA YODHUN OURGAELT DU COUDRAY NICOLAS JEAN-MARIE	7,176
	OURGEOIS-HUBERT JEAN POL	1,133,378
	OURGEOIS HEAD MARC FERNAND CLAUDE EMILE	1,254,152
	OURGOGNE OLIVIER JEAN RAYMOND	1,444,212
	OUSQUET CYRILLE	776,682
	OX MANUFACTURING CO LTD	38,978
	OYIOO VEDANAND	12,398
	RACCINI FEDERICO	1,274,127
a state of the sta	RADBURY MARTIN	21,270
	RADICRT MARTIN RAHIMS SATS FOOD SERVICES SDN BIID	623,167
	REDEL SHILLA	11,808
	RING'S (MAURITIUS) I TD	5,001,170
	RINKS (MAURITUS) LID RINKS MADAGASCAR	9,154
and the second s	RITZ DENZIL I VERT	550,273
	RONQUER MARIE CAROLINE CATHERINE MARJORIE	9,659
	ROSSE M. CORINNE DESIRELLA	6,951
	RU FREDERIC	946,766

de s seg

	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
_	BRUAND THIERRY FRANCOIS MARCEL	495,5
	BUANTOA HEMRAJ LALI.	30,-
	BUCKINGHAM ROLLY MYCAEL HANS	11,0
359	BUCKTOWONSING VANISH KANT	3.0
360	BUDUREEA MOHAMMAD IQBAL	323,7
361	BUDUREEA MOHAMMAD SHAFICK	7.
362	BUHOREE SURAJ KUMAR	9,0
363	BULKHUNDEF HARJAY RAJ KUMAR	
	BULLEERAZ RAKESH	11,1
	BULLYWANT SHIBI	12.2
	BUNDHOA RANVEER	3,2
	BUNDHOO KHAYLASH	8,
		16,9
369	BUNGALEEA SYLVIO MATHIEU BENOIT JEROME	7,
	BUNGARI DARSHINEE	
370	BUNGAROO KISTNAH	8,
	BUREAU DE SOUSCRIPTION D'ASSURANCES	304,2
	BURGUS CHAYWAN KUMAR	488,
	BURGUS HITESH SHARMA	11,
374	BUSAWAH MAHESHWARNATH KOONWURSINGH	L.
375	BUSINESS MAURITIUS	345,0
376	BUSINESS PUBLICATIONS LTD	123.3
377	BUSSARUTH MOHAMMAD ESSHAN	1253
378	BUTON INDRADEV	
379	BUXOO TASLIMA BIBI BEGUM BANON	4,528,
	CABINET DESCRIAUX AVOCATS	
	CADINOUCHE MUHAMMAD JUNAID	137,
		531,
10.22	CAHANEEA RAJESH	
	CAISSE GENERALE DE SECURITE SOCIALE DE LA REUNION	3,356,5
	CAISSE REGIONALE DE PREVOYANCE	30,0
	CALISTE JEAN ERIC	616.5
386	CALISTE MARIE NOELLE VERONIQUE	11,0
387	CALLEECHURN AJAY	25,5
388	CALLYCHURN POONEE JAYRAZ	
_	CANON MARKETING SDN BHD	1,1
	CAPRICORN TYRE CENTRE LTD	3,
	CARSERVICE	2,
22.00	CARACTERE LITEE	57,5
	CARGO COMMUNITY NETWORK	142,0
	CARGO INFORMATION NETWORK FRANCE	51,3
_	CARLUCCIO'S LTD	20,5
	CARMAGNOLE CLEMENT CLAREL	20,3
	CAROL GOANSALVUS JOSEPH	
	CAROSIN DOMINIQUE GUJAL PRISCILLE GLORIA	588,2
	CAROSIN GOLDA	12,2
100	CAROSIN LOUIS GERARD VINCENT	6,1
101	CARPEN MARIE ORNELLA JANNICK	
	CARVER JACQUES RALPH STEVE	3,2
	CASSIM SAIB HOSSEN	915,7
	CASTAGNETTE D DESIRE CHRISTOPHE	16,1
	CASTAGNETTE MARIA-LOUISE DANIELLA	10,6
	CATAI VIAIEMOS	11,2
	CATHERINE F. J. AXELLE	258,5
	CAULEECHURN VIDYAWATTEE	489,1
	CAUSTAT & SONS LTD	10,4
	CAVIAR HOUSE LTD	31,6
	CELERO LTD	1,7
	CELINE JACQUART ET REMY POUQUET	303,7
	CELLINE JACQUART ET REMY POUQUET CELLUPACK	25,4
_	CELLUFACK CENTRE DE SANTE AUX FRONTIERES	1,9
		10,1
	CERNOL CHEMICALS LTD	70,2
	CERVEAUX MARIE BRENDA INGRID	8,1
	CHADEE SUNITA	10,7
	CHAKA TRAVEL	601,7-
19	CHALONEC AYMERIC ALAIN PASCAL CHRISTIAN LUDOVIC	717,70
	CHAMPAGNE DUVAL LEROY	502,3
20	CHAN HO TAM SANDRA DI LIZA	
		9,5
21	CHAN KING TONG ANTOINE CHRISTIAN V	
21 22	CHAN KING TONG ANTOINE CHRISTIAN V. CHAN SIN YAN CHAN WEE MIN	40,6
21 22 23	CHAN SIN YAN CHAN WEE MIN	13,1
21 22 23 24		

 $\int V d^{35}$

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
27 CHANG TAM TSANG JEAN KAREN	7,490
128 CHANGI AIRPORT GROUP (SINGAPORE) PTE LTD	1,233,033
129 CHANNEL IT LTD	2,136,525
430 CHAPERON MARY JENNIFER LILLYROSE	11,414
131 CHARLATTE MANUTENTION	32,064
132 CHARLES RAMSAY STEPHANIE MARIE DESIREE	4,955
133 CHARLES YVES HENRY & CIE L'IEE	49,296
434 CHARLOT MARIE NATACHA	5,481
435 CHARLOTTE LOUIS JUAN JAMES	19,188
	8,966
436 CHARUN JANITA	16,113
137 CHATUN PRIYESH DEV 138 CHAUMOO AHMAD RAZA	33,220
	5,890
	18,177
HO CHEETUNGKEE ANAND	373,516
441 CHEKHOOREEAH BREEJCHAND	304,426
H2 CHELIN EDOUARD TRISTAN JOHAN	8,849
H3 CHELLAMOOTOO FRANCOIS JOFI.	16,152
H4 CHELLEMBRON CHINAMOOTOO	
H5 CHELLEN ANNE ADRICK KEITHLEEN	4,228
446 CHELLEN MARIE ROSE VALERIE	5,910
447 CHEMICAL & TECHNICAL SUPPLIERS (IO) LTD	3,347
448 CHEUNG MARIE LINDA CHRISTINE LIM NIAT MOYE	532,262
449 CHEVRONTEXACO GLOBAL AVIATION	550,117
450 CHIANG KONG SERVICES PTELTD	25,176
451 CHINA EASTERN AIRLINES	2,595,178
452 CHINEAR RISHL	16,492
453 CHOKUPERMAL KEISHA	5,265
454 CHONEE MOHAMMAD SAIID	12,537
455 CHOONKA MOHAMED SHAKEEL	689,436
	23,867
	4,246
457 CHOTUCK ASHESH KUMAR	1,3+4,131
458 CHOTUCK NANDKUMAR	19,282
459 CHOYTUN DEVEN KUMAR	14,841
460 CHRISTIAN LAFORT CONSULTING FRANCE	8,800
461 CHRISTOPHE SOOBADOO	2,070
462 CHUANG'S PROPERTIES (CENTRAL PLAZA) SDN BHD	12,010
463 CHUCKOWRY PREMILA	50,682
464 CHUE WING & COLTD	
465 CHUKOWRY DWIGEN KUMAR	1,011
466 CHUNEN MOHUNPARSAD	318,244
467 CHUNG CHEUNG CHUNG SUI KAW ALAIN	5,952
468 CHUNG CHEUNG FEE KIOW	4,110
469 CHUTTOO RAIEEV SHARMA	3,853
470 CHUTTOO VEERJANAND	24,574
471 CHUTTUR JUGDISHSING	414,908
472 CISMAT S.R.L	440,881
473 CHYCLINIC	5,977,601
474 CITYLODGE	6,095
475 CITY SERVICES	4,232,566
476 CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE	51,495
477 CLAIM LEMAITRE	10,820
478 CLAIM PAX RENAULT	60,960
479 CLARISSE MICHEL FLERIO	6,184
480 CODABUX ZEBAH	3,180
481 COLLARD-MOOTHOOSAMY DESIREE STEPHANIE	7,509
482 COLLET MARIE SUZANNE.	6,306
483 COLOPHON DIGITAL PROJECTS LTD	9,994
485 COLORADO LIDA	626,764
	444,985
	8,834
	1,387,290
487 COMPAGNIE DE SURETE PRIVEE ET INDUSTRIELLE	106,680
488 COMPOSITE INDUSTRIE	16,334
489 CONHYEDOSS BALKRISHN	
490 CONSONNI ROBERTO	896,053
491 CONSTRUCTION & MATERIAL HANDLING CO LTD	62,317
492 CONSUMER DISPUTE RESOLUTION LTD	44,974
493 CONVINCE DESIGN LTD	192,970
494 COOLEN KAMALASEN	7,872
495 COONDIAH CHAN	34,196
496 COORJEE VEDANAND NAGJEE	1,121,719
497 COOSIINA RAMARAO	5,940

A r A

	AME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR
	PTHORNE TARA HOTEL LONDON KENSINGTON	5,528,0
	DQUILLE BONHEUR LTD	3,0
	DRAL AZUR BEACH RESORT CO ETD	32,7
	DROLMAURICE LTEE	133,3
	DRSEARCH INC	17,4
	DURONNE HUGO FRANCOIS VALERY	3,4
	WER CRAFT LTD	140,3
	WREEA MANTRAKAR	737,0
	S SERVICES CLEANING PEST CONTROL LTD	2,067,8
	EATIONS FLORALIES LTD	4,3
	ITEO FINANCE	73.2
509 CR	JTEO INDIA PRIVATE LIMITED	42.8
510 CR	ITEO SINGAPORE PTE LTD	
	OWNE PLAZA NAIROBI AIRPORT	29,0
	S AIRLINE'S REPRESENTATIVES ST.	32,
	C CORPORATE DOMAINS, INC.	115,0
	NDASAMY ROSEMONDE M. AGNES	50,
	NDEN BERTY I. N. LLYOD	550,
		555,
	NDEN KADIRVELLA MODELLY	3,7
	NDEN MITCH CARON SMITTY	9,
	PIDON MARIE-NOELLE URSULA ANICK	
	RPEN HOOMADEVEN	11,5
	RPEN KENTISH SOODAISSEN	6,
521 CU	RTIN BRENT DOUGLAS	890,-
522 CU	SIMA PREMNATH UTTAM	
523 CV	BG SAS	
524 CY	BER PROPERTIES INVESTMENT LTD	1,093,0
	BERNAPTICS	704,0
	EEVEN ETD	
	BEESING TECKNARAINSINGH	
	BY RISHIDEV	
		14,1
	DARD M PHILIPPE KIRSLEY	24,7
	HALMALASEENAH	614,4
	LENNA LACHTEEMEE	15,5
	LMOND KAUSHAL COOMAR	
533 DA	MADARSING PRABHARTKAR GURUDUTTSING	
	NDO LTEE	10,1
535 DA	R RAZIA BANO	37,0
536 DA	RBARY CHRIST	9,2
	RDENNE JACQUES DESIRE MARIO	2,7
	SSE SERGE	28,9
	UHAJEE VEEKASINGH	32,4
	UHOO ABDOOL SAMAJ	9,6
		33,7
	UHOO MOHAMMAD TAWFIQUE	11,6
	VIDLAW	1,1
543 DA	ZHONG TRANSPORTATION COLTD	263,9
	RAMBURES THIBAUT YVES MARIE JOSEPH	10,1
	ROBILLARD JEAN PAUL EDWIN NORBERT	
46 DE	ROBILLARD MARIE GUY ALAIN	9,33
47 DE	ROBILLARD STEPHANE CHRISTIAN MAXIME	17,4
48 DE	VOS DIRK WOUTER GABRIEL	805.90
49 DEI	BORAILFERNANDES	718,50
	DIENNE AEROSPACE FZE	012
	ELJORE AKHIL	81,3
52 DEI	ENANATH DEORAJ	12,40
53 DEI	ENMAHOMED MAMAD NAGIB	1,678,03
	INMAMODE WALDER DISNEY	10,90
	ENOO HARISCHAN	18,3
	RPALSING AJAYCOOMARSING	26,6
	RPAUL KISSOONDUTH	7
	T DEAL ETD	15,7
	AVANETD	30,00
		53,52
	JII INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT PRIVATE LTD	1,03
	JBAKE LTD	+4,33
	JOR MOHAMED FEROZ	5,13
	AA-SUPPLIES LTD	5,65
	ION ROMAIN COLO PASCAL	658,26
	AUNGER TARADUTH	20,46
	DNANAN JEETSINGH	
67 DEP	ARTMENT OF CIVIL AVIATION	
	TOURISTIK UK LTD	18,334,91

N A 37

NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
9 DESCHAMPS MARIE CHRISTELLE	8,64
0 DESTER BVBA	3,08
1 DEWKARUN SHEILENDRANATH	7,16
2 DEWOCHUND OUTASHNA	532,20
3 DHAVALE SUREYASH SHRIMARI	31,79
DHL (MAURITIUS) COLTD	3,51
DHL AVIATION(UK) LTD	7,22
DHOMUN DEESHA DHOOMUN MOHAMMAD ALLY	32,87
	- 306,42
DHOOMUN NOORANEZ	13,50
DHOORAH MARIA PATRICIA BRINDA	7,92
D'HOTMAN DE VILLIERS ROBERT EMMANUET.	706,30
DHUNOOKDHAREE RAKESH	4,92
DHUNUNJOY SAJUN	49,51
DHUNY MAHEN	11,4
DHURMEA SATYAWAN	2,30
DIANE DENIS FRANCOIS	616,6
DIEHL AVIATION HAMBURG GMBH	126,60
DIEHL AVIATION LAUPHEIM GMBH	14,5-
DIESELACTIV CO LTD	9,81
DILLUN ZAID	783,30
DINDYAL GOPALSING DIRECTION GENERALE DE L'AVIATION CIVILE	16,635,0
	2,794,0
DIRECTION GENERALE DES FINANCES PUBLIQUES DISCOVER & INVEST LTD	33,7
DISTRICOM	27,0
DISTRIBUR	5,3
DISTRIBUTION AUTOMATIQUES MAURICHENNES LITEE	329,2
DNATA B.V	1,794,6
DNATA CATERING	2,032,7
DNALA PTY LTD	1,451,8
DNATA SINGAPORE PTE LTD	1,317,2
DOBEE VISHAAL	22,6
DOCUMENT SOLUTIONS SERVICES	103,7 24,5
4 DODAH PREMCHANDSINGH	13,4
5 DOLET 1920 GMBH	12.0
5 DOMAH JEETENDRA	10,9
7 DOMAH URMILA	7,5
B DOMINGUE M F J P CLIFFORD	12,5
DOMINGUE MARIE CINTIIIA	21,7
DOMUN NASSER	25,3
2 DOMUN RAMANAN 2 DOMUN SARITA	8,5
	662,2
4 DOOKHEE AHMAD IMRAN	383,4
5 DOOKHEE RAMESHWAR	31,5
6 DOOKHIT MEENAXSHI GANGA	11,
7 DOOLLEE KOONDUN	35,8
8 DOONGOOR LECKRAMSING	
9 DOONGOOR PAWANSINGH	
DORASAMI REGOONDAN	5,
1 DORZA MARIE CHRISTELLE VIRGINIE.	498,
2 DOUBLETREE BY HILTON SHANGHAI - PUDONG 3 DOUCE MARIE F DANIELLE	6,
DOUCE MARIE F DANIELLE DOWLUL VIDYA AJAY	11,
5 DOWLUT MOHAMMAD WALEED	5,
DR BEEHUSPOTEEA B	2,
7 DR BHOYROO PETIT HELENE	5,
8 DR CONTINEA D	2,
9 DR DOMAH MOHAMMU'D NIZAM	7,
0 DR DONAT R	1,
1 DR DOOLUB K	15,
2 DR E RAJAN	3,
3 DR FRANZ RECHTSANWAELTE	132,
4 DR GAYA 1	64,
5 DR GOPAL D	20,
6 DR GOPALH 7 DR GOPALR	2,
BR GOPAL R BR ISABELLE JOSÉ	11,
99 DR MANNA R	39,



640	DR MOTAY P	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
641	DR NUNDLOLL VINOD	10,0
642	DR RAMLOLL P	
643	DR REY ALFRED JOSEPH GERARD ROBERT	31,1
644	DR TAMIN W	
645	DR TECKHAM PAUL	6,
646	DRAGON ELECTRONICS LTD	18,7
647	DRY CLEANING SERVICES LTD	003,
648	DTI SOFTWARE INC. CA	821,7
649	DU HECQUET DE RAUVILLE LOUIS	599.0
650	DU PREEZ XANDRE	2,7
651	DUBOIS MARIE LOUISE NADINE	9,8
652	DUDHEE VRISHUN	17,2
653	DUFFAYDAR MOHAMMAD IQBAL	
654	DUJISHA GOODARY	5,
655	DULMEER MOHAMED RYAD	21,0
656	DULTHUMMON ROBIN	617.
657	DULTHUMUN KAMALA DEVI	7
658	DUMAZEL MARIE SANDRA KARINE	8.
659	DURBARRY SHAH AZAD	227;
660	DURITE LTD	8.
661	DUSOYE INDREMEET C. SHARMA	13,
662	DUSOYE SAILESH KUMAR	8,
663	DUSTAGHEER SHEIK ABDULLAH GOOLAM	21.
664	DUVAL ANNIELLE INGRID	9.
665	DUVAL JACQUES DIDIER JOHN	7.
666	DWARIKA AVINCHAND	
667	DWARIKA BEEDYANAND	16,0
568	DWARKA OOTTAM	19,
669	E A L MAN HIN & SONS LTD	12
57()	EADALLY MANSOOR IQBAL	448.1
171	EAGLE EYE SECURITY SPECIALISTS (PTY) LTD	
572	EASTERN AIR LOGISTIC COLTD	1,235,4
573	EASYNET LTD	
574	ECO ELEMENTS LTD	55,1 2,570,2
575	ECO-SERVICE LTD	2,174,6
576	ECOSTAR LTD	2,1740
577	EDITION VENTURES	508,0
578	EDITIONS AUSTRALES INTERNATIONALES LTD	67.8
579	EDOO NASEEM	18,0
580	EIH FLIGHT SERVICES LTD	5,900,9
81	EKF GLOBAL LOGISTICS PVT LTD	5,00,5
82	EKOFFEE.COM LTD	215.7
83	ELAHEE YASMIN	
684	ELITE INDIAN OCEAN LTD	482,8
	ELITE TOUR REUNION	2,3
86	ELIX J.PIERRE ERIC	64,3
	FLIZABETTI ROLDAN	5,9
88	FLMER NOFL CUAYZON ATERRADO	3,2
89	EMAMBOCUS MAHMAD ZIAD	4,3
	EMERIT BANWARLE.	
	EMERSON MANAGEMENT SERVICES	20,1
	EMRITH SOODESS KUMAR	5,0
	EMRITH VISHAN KUMAR	5,5
	EMTEL LID	68,0
	ENC CONSTRUCTION COLTD	1,230,2
	ENERGY & SMART AUTOMATION ENGINEERING LTD	195,50
	ENGEN PETROLEUM (MAURITIUS) LTD	2,356,69
	EQ SOLUTIONSLTD	56,91
	ERIGADOO SAMY KAMANAH	9.9
	ERNST & YOUNG	18,1
	L'SOOF ABDOOL SAMAD	1,285,49
01	ESEMPLE SALVATE	
01 02	ESOOF SADAT FSD am bitelistiam	783,6
01 02 03	ESRAM BHEESHAM	
01 02 03 04	ESRAM BHEESHAM ESRAM SANJOG	2,3-
)1)2)3)4)5	ESRAM BHEESHAM ESRAM SANJOG ESSOO GAJANAND DEV	2,3-20,90
)1)2)3)4)5)6	ESRAM BHEESHAM ESRAM SANJOG ESSOO GAJANAND DEV ESSOO SHRI DEENANKAR	2,3- 20,9(19,3)
)1)2)3)4)5)6)7	ESRAM BHEESHAM ESRAM SANJOG ESSOO GAJANAND DEV ESSOO SHRI DEENANKAR ESSOP MOHAMMAD SALIM	2,3- 20,90 19,31 15,42
01 02 03 04 05 06 07 08	ESRAM BHEESHAM ESRAM SANJOG ESSOO GAJANAND DEV ESSOO SHRI DEENANKAR	783,61 2,34 20,90 19,31 15,42 10,51 2,46

0/v of 39

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	ETUDE DIDIER MAIGROT	24,300
712	ETUDE GUY RIVALLAND LTD	1,322,288
713	EUROPEAN ORGANISATION FOR THE SAFETY OF AIR NAVIGATION	17,137,040
714	EVERARD DOMINIC REMY PASCAL	601,427
715	EVERIAL LTD	1.093,968
	EXCEL SEARCH	220,800
	EXCELLENT PLASTIC LTD	334,795
	EXECUTIVE AVIATION MALTA	5,777
719	EXXONMOBIL ASIA PACIFIC P.L.	51,720
720	EZL SERVICES LTD	12,802
721	FABILN MARIE OLIVER BRUNO	35,877
	FAMILY WORLD ETD FANCHETTE LAURA MARIE DANIELE SYDNEY	9,842
724	FARAZ KITAN	649
725	FAREEDUN SHAKIRA KHANAAM	9,769
726	FAYAKA LTD	5,000
727	FCM (HARLESTON TRAVEL	137,998
728	FELICITE MARIE LOUISETTE PRISCILA	5,256
729	ITENOUILLOT DE FALBAIRE FREDERICK JEAN PIERRE	695,909
730	FERNAND M. CORRINE STEPHANIE	10,774
731	FILTERS CENTRE LTD	1,610
732	FINETTE-DAWOTAL MARIA HELENA LINDA	10,485
733	FOK SHAN GERARD RODNEY MOISE	4,536
734	FOLLETTE MARIE GINA SPERENZA	
735	FOOD CANNERS LTD	1,199,664 35,250
736	FOOD VISION LTD	29,162
737	FOOLCHAND PARMADEV	893,719
738	FORESTIER NICOLAS	560,856
739	FORGET MARIA MAGALY AUDREY	9,890
740	FORTRESS MARKETING COLITD	9,575
741	FORTUNE BERNARD LOUIS GERARD	437,688
742	FOUR POINTS BY SHERATON PERTH	69,283
743	FOUR SEASONS RESORTS MAURITIUS FOY LOUIS ROBERT EDOUARD	759,639
744	FOUTOEIS ROBERT EDOCERD FRANCIS MARIE-CHANTAL GILBERTE	424,942
746	FRANCOIS DENIS JEAN PAUL	17,477
747	FRANCOIS MARIE JENNYEER	1,931
748	FRANCOIS MARIO ASHLEY PATRICK	10,604
749	FRANCOIS LEGUAT	958
750	FRANCOISE PAUL TAXI	360,680
751	FRASER ALLAN	1,528,689
752	FREDRICK MUINDI MWENDWA	35,667
753	FUELOGIC LTD	21,000
754	FURREED MUHAMMAD ALL	25,732 248,006
755	G & A RAPID FREIGHT CO LTD	25,037
756	GAGAN DAT SHARMA	4,906
757	GAJADAR YAVINA	23,499
758	GAJEELEE VISUAL GALAXY GOLF	75,816
760		14,130
761	GALOVIC MARKO	740,877
	GALVATOP SERVICES LTD	32,939
763		8,049
764	GANOO BHOOPEND RAO KRISHNA	1,239,867
765	GARDEN COURT MARINE PARADE	105,943
766		1,466,548
767		726,553
768		224,371
769		14,078
770		12,540
771		28,399
773		405,540
774		10,220
775		1,206,227
776		24,513
777		544,359
778		10,390
779	GENEVIEVE HEDLEY BENJAMIN RICHARD	9,387
280		15,924
781	GENGAN YEDINEE	11,115

at sel

	NAME OF CREDITOR GENTIL FREDERIC BRICE	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
	GEORGE MICHAEL LUCFORD JOSEPH	512,5
	GERARD ANTOINE YVES	2,2
	JIANI HEMNARAIN	
	GILLOT GILBERT TRISTAN	31,3
	GILLOT JEAN PIERRE THIERRY AXEL	510,9
	3LASS SLIPPER COMMUNICATIONS	7,5
	GLOBAL DESTINATION LTD	10,-
	3LOBE CONNECT LTD	60,8
	LOVER MARY PATRICIA KARYNE	104,1
	SOBIN M. JOELLE MANUELLA G	6,1
	GOBIN SACHIDANAND	13,7
		12,0
	GOBIN DOONGOOR ASHA DEVI	14,3
	GOBOODUN BEEDIANAND	432,7
	JOBURDHUN SAYED HASSEN	223,
	GOKHUL VANESHA GOLAUP VIMAL	5,
	GOLD BEACH RESORT & SPA	2;
	GOLD MODELS LTD	21,
	GOLD TREE NUTS	47,
	GOODRICH INTERIORS - SEATING SYSTEMS	278,
		109,
	GOOLAMGOWHAS MUHAMMAD EL KHALEEL 2001 ANN MATIMAD HALESZAR	
	GOOLAMY MAHMAD HAFFZAL TOONAWALLEGERAL	29,
	500NAWAH LECKRAJ	20,
	OORAPAH RAVEENA	
	JOORNADEN ANNAROUBEN	
	OORRIAH PARAMASEEVEN	781,
	OPAL FOOLMATEE	
	OPAL KAILASH	22,
	SOPAL PREMDUTH	12,
	OPALOODOO RAJAN	10,
	OPALUN SEWSUNGKUR	12,
	OPAUL ABHINASHSING	
_	OPAUL RAJCOOMAR	509,
	OPAUL SANJAY RAMDUTHSING	
	OPAUL YOUDISTIR	3,5
	OPAUL-JEEBAUN MANISITA	
	OPEE VIJAY	
	OUGES LAVAL ANDRE DOMINIC	6,8
	OVERNMENT OF MAURITIUS - MAURITIUS POLICE FORCE	20,3
	OVINDEN COLLEN	
Contraction in the local	RAFICHE M G DI LUIGI GIROLA	
	RAND MERCURE ROXY HOTEL SINGAPORE	7,-
	RAYS INC LTD	62,5
	REEDHARRY INDURJEET	21,1
	REEDHARRY NILESH	2,0
	REEDHARRY TARAH	14,3
	REEDHARRY VINAYESING	10,3
	REEN LEO M.P.DOROTHY	11,8
	REEN SPARE PART	6
32 G 33 G	REENLINE PEST CONTROLATIO ROOCHURN VICKRAM MEHEAR	2,7
	ROUND 2 AIR LTD	18,6
	ROUND AVIATION HANDLING LTD	48,3
	ROUND TRANSPORT SOLUTIONS PTY LTD	3,6
	ROUNDCARE SOLUTIONS	32,9
	ROUPE EUROPE HANDLING	15,3
	UANGZHOU CUSTOMS BAIYUN AIRPORT TECHNICAL SERVICE CENTER	334,3
40 G	UDGADHUR ANUNDLALL	
	UILLOT PATRICK VINCENT LAURENT	17,3
	UILLOT SANDION NOELLE MARIE GENEVIEVE	579,8
	UINAULT SA	859,0
_	UJADHUR NEERAJ	202,5
	UKHOOL SALAUROO HEMADARSHANI AMBIKA	19,5
	ULLY SHIRLEY GLADYS	5,1
	UNESIE AVISH	10,8
_	UNESS M JOUANNA SWEETIE	24,0
	UNGA MOHAMED INTIAZ	8,6
	UNGAH DEEPACK	5,9
		41,6.
51 G	UNGAH CHITRAGUPTA	2,5

-

V N At 1

S/N I	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
853 0	GUNGARAM PURNIMA PREETEE	3,205
854 (GUNN KEVIN JAMES	488,548
855 (GUNNACK ROSHNI	8,634
856 (GUNPUTH KESSY	2,250
857 (GUZADHUR PREMADIP	458,591
858 (GUZADHUR RAVINDRANATH	492,591
859 0	GUZADHUR SUNILDUTH	25,399
860 0	GYA ANJU DEVI	8,028
861 0	GYA ANUPMA DEVI	774,271
	HA SHAN GILBERT JOSE ROBERT	14,360
	HALLEWELL SEAN MICHAEL	720,338
864 1	TAMILTON SUNDSTRAND - USA	1,497,690
865 1	HANNELAS MARIE KRISTEL GERALDINE.	9,826
	HAPPY HOUSE LTD	1,091
867 1	HARBOUR PLAZA METROPOLIS	33,276
	HARDOWAR HEERAN RAVISHANKAR SINGH	11,877
869 1	HARDOWAR SONIA	10,494
870 1	HAREL MICHEL LOIC	530,746
871 1	HAREL MALLAC TECHNOLOGIES LTD	52,210
872 1	HARTRAJESH	11,574
873	HARI ROSHNI	9,090
874 1	HARROO SEWRAZ	6,865
	HARWOOD NASH FREDERICK GAVIN	1,752,426
	HASSEA PREMILA DEVI	663,941
877	HASSEEA RAIESH	7,335
	HAVAS MEDIA FRANCE.	102,596
879	HAYLEY METCALEE	15,824
	HAYWARD BAKER SOLICITORS	124,989
881	HEATHROW AIRPORT LTD	1,062,958
	HEERAMAN ROSHAN	16,011
	HEEROOA CHANDINI DEVI	9,992
	HEFSAMDY MOHAMAD NADEEM	13,712
	HELIWORK SERVICES LTD	337,196
	HENRY CRISTOPHE MAURICE	880,359
	HENRY LIONEL MARC	848,515
	HERBST BARRY CLIVE	762,611
in the second second	TERCHENRODER JEAN-PAUL	866,826
	HGC GLOBAL COMMUNICATIONS LTD	2,224
	HIGHWAY PROPERTIES LTD	190,703
	HILL.CURT THEO	711,148
	HILTON MAURITIUS RESORT & SPA	99,260
	HTTILLAMBEAU MARIE SABINE.	12,502
	HITTOO JAYANTEE	3,518
	HK SERVICES SARL	15,635
	TIM REVENUE & CUSTOMS	11,731,061
	HOAREAU SAMUEL	12,700
899	HOBBY WORLD LTD	11,172
900	HOLIDAY BUNGALOWS CO ETD	9,499
901	HOLIDAY VILLAGES MAN. SERVICE 13TD	1,015,438
a construction of the	HOME OFFICE	30,502
and the second se	HON MONG CYNTHIA LYNN	8,890
	HONEYWELL INTERNATIONAL INC.	198,250 8,856,867
	HONG KONG AIRCRAFT ENGINEERING CO LTD	
	HOOKOOMSING SABRINA	3,703
	HOSANEE BHAGAVATSING	15,856
_	HOSANEE HARRY PARSAD	380,341
	HOSSENBOCUS AHMED	35,273
	HOSSENBOCU'S MOHAMMAD REZA	1,338,550
	HOSSENBOKUS FIRDAUS JEHAN	19,433
	HOSSENBUX MOHAMMAD PERVAIZ	3,299
	HOSSENBUX MOHAMMAD REFYAZ	4,966
	HOTEL BELLEPHERRE	974,024
	HOTEL MOUROUK EBONY	197,092
916	HOTELBEDS	146,780
	HOUDE DENIS GILBERT GURVAL	1,294,800
	HOUNSOM ALAN EDWARD	814,998
	HOW ALLFAT YOUNESIN	8,549
920	HUET JERRY MARIE	6,261
921	IR/GUET CLAUD/CTTF.	9,372 79,458
922	HULAMIN CONTAINERS	

de sel

	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
	HUNG YAN SAING MARIE ANNABELLE	5,0
	HURECHURN VIKRAMLALI.	3,8
26	HURGOBIN LEILA FAYZA BEGUM	527,
	HURHANGI VIJYAYANTIMALA	15,7
28	HURNAUM STEPHANIE CORINE	8,8
	HURREE JEEWAN	14,1
	HURREE PIERRE NOEL DIDIER	26,0
	HUSSENBOCUS KEMAL	544,0
	HYATT REGENCY PARIS CHARLES DE GAULLE	3,124,3
	HYPERCOAT ENTERPRISES PTE LTD	
	HYPOLITE MARIE STELLA	4,
	IATA BSP NEPAL	32,
	ICHAMA JAYKEESSAN	6,
	ICTSLTD	409,
	IDEAS LTD	11,
39	IDECO CENTER LTD	37,
40	IDOM	
42	ILLAHIBACCUS-SONA NAUSHAD ALLY IMAGE RUNNER LTD	8,
43		2,181,
4.2	IMAMBACCUS-SOORMALLY TANZILAH BIBI	12,
-	IMEXCO LTD	
	IMPRESS LTD IMRIT JEAN CHRISTOPHE DOMINIOUE	101,
	IMRIT JEAN CHRISTOPHE DOMINIQUE. INDIAN OIL (MAURITIUS) ETD	11
-	and a second	121,428
	INDRASOKA CO LTD INFLIGHT AUDIO LTD	667,
_	INFLIGHT AUDIO LID INSIGHT BUILT ENVIRONMENT CONSULTING ENGINEERS LTD	9,167,
	INTER APPRO	294
-	INTER AFFRO INTERCONTINENTAL MAURITIUS RESORT BALACLAVA FORT	218,
	INTERCONTINENTAL MACRITICS RESORT BALACLAVA PORT	116,
	INTERNATIONAL DISTILLERS (MAURITIUS) LTD	244,
		178,
	IRAPAH YOGESH Ici aningeny letty	ō,
	ISLAND SPY ETD	10,
	ISSOP MUHAMMAD AZHAR IT EVOLUTION	3,
-	If SOLVZ	16,
	IT SOLVZ MADAGASCAR SARL	1,160,
	TTBURRUN DINESH	11,
	ITEMAURYA	4,
	ITC WINDSOR	3,019,
64	TTHER JEAN GILBERT	70,
65	ITNAC SARAWON	84,
66	ITWENVOPAK	15,
67	I.A.M DE RIJK	
68	J.RICHARD ALBARET	360,
69	JABATAN KASTAM DIRAJA MALAYSIA	11,
70	JACKARIA MOHAMMAD YOUSOUF	19,
71	JAGUTPAL ANOOP KUMARSINGH	871,
200	JALIM KAVIRAJ SHARMA	20,
	JAMES SCOTT STUART	6,
	JANKEE MOKSHDA DEVI	1,626,
	JASSODANAND HRESHEKT SH	9.
76	JAULIMSING SOUCILLA	18,
77	JAUMEER ABDOOL RAZIK	17.
Conception in the local diversion of	JAUNBOCUS TASLEEMA AZYMA	7.
	JAUNKY BHOWANDRANATH	629,
	JAUZAC CHARLES-HENRI JEAN	743,
	JAWAHEER MOHAMED YEONID	556,
	JAWAHEER MUHAMMAD ZUBAIR	8,
_	JBT AEROTECH UK LTD	
	JEANNE MARIE JOSETTE NATHALIE	23,
of the local division of the local divisiono	JEANNOT GEORGES CLENCY ALAIN	
	JEANNOT MARIE CHRISTIANE ANNICK	21,
87	JEANNOT MARIE THIERRY ANGELO YAN	10,
	JEAN-PIERRE GUIOVANNI MARIE LYS	5,
-	JEANPIERRE MARIE PASCALE GERALDINE	7,
89		
89 20	JEEBUN VINABYE	
89 90 91	JEEBUN VYDYANAND	2. 6,
89 20 21 22		

V v A 43

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
995	JEEWON KIOUNE CHEN PAMELA MARIE JENNIFER	5,417
996	JEEWON SANJIV KUMAR	13,173
997	JHAGUR KUNAL	7,689
998	JHAGUR SEEMA	5,110
999	JHOOMUCK AMRITLALL	14,490
1000	JHOWRY SMITA	12,774
1001	JHUGROO SURRENDRANATH	688,620
	JHURRY PERMANAND JIRJADHUN JASBIR	1,720
	JET BENEFT SOLUTIONS LIMITED	149,915
	JOB-GASPARD MARIE SYLVIA	6,616
-	JOGANAH SANDY	5,292
1007	IOGANNA ERANAH	6,827
	JOGANNA PRIYA	5,231
	JOHN BEAN TECHNOLOGIES LTD	371,448
	JOHN HORSFALL & SONS (GREETLAND) LTD	6,595,366
-	JOLA DENIS GERARD ASHLEY	580,109
	JOMADAR RAVISH PRAKASH KUMAR JONES LANG LASALLE MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD	8,325 38,896
	IOOMUN NEELA	10,391
	IOOMUN RAFFICK	36,263
-	JOSEPH VIRAMALAY MARIE FRIDA NATACHA	5,226
-	JOYNAUTII ASSOO	13,405
1018	JOYRAM ANII,	16,019
1019	JUBBER CRAIG JOHN	694,696
	JUDDOO OURVESHSINGH	6,501
and the second second	JU'GGIAH PARMANAND	16,789
-	JUGREET AHMAD NASSER	14,024
a name and a name	JUGURNAUTH KANWALJEET JUGURNAUTH REKHANAND	9,580
1024	JULIE MARIE-JOSEE DESIREE	14,770
1026	IULIE PAT JOEL	19,925
1027	IULIEN MARISE SYLVIANE DORIS	3,745
1028	JUMOORTY M A BEN T	11,958
1029	JUNGLEE DEVENDRANATH	51,177
1030	K M RAJESHIRKE & CO	47,790
1031	K T FOOK CHONG & CO LTD	91,105
1032	KADARKHAN REYSHAD	2,920
1033	KADAYER ATCHIA ANISA BIBI ABDOOL KALLEECHURN PURSOORAMRYI:	6,659
1035	KALLOO MOHUMMUD SIDICQ	40,549
1036	KALEYCHURN DHARMENDRA	9,273
1037	KANDEFRALLY MOHAMMAD BELAL	5,722
1038	KARATALLY ABDOOL FAEZAL KHAN	28,541
1039	KARDAREE DHARMARAJ	1,080
1040	KARISHMA JAUNKY	1,5(0)
1041	KARTLA SARI. KARUKAPPILLI, JOSEPH FEMY	329,184 674,054
	KARCKAPTIALI, JOSLETI PLMT KASSEE PRIVA DEVI	3,914
	KASTANJ COLLECTION	152,400
- Andrewski and	KAUDEER MOHAMED RAOUF	27,954
	KAUDEER RAJACK MOHAMED	478,362
-	KAUPPAYAMOOTOO SARASPATTEE	5,634
	KAUSIM MUHAMMAD Z. H. RANAR TERTARI (SMR)	10,158
protocol contraction of the	KAYAK EUROPE GMBH KEERODHUR ASHOK	22,954 3,153,272
1050		908,407
	KENYA REVENUE AUTHORITY	3,338,729
and the second s	KHADAROO AHMAD IRRI-AAN	294
-	KHADUN HAWANTEE	160,744
	KHAN ITOOLA MUHAMMAD SHAWEZ	1,846
and the subscription of	KHEDUN RANI DEVI	3,047
	KHEEDEER AISSA BIBI	10,584
	KHEEDEER MOHAMED FEIZAL	17,812
	KHODABACCUS ZAFAL KHOODFERAM RAIFSH	26,835
-	KHOODEERAM KAJESH KHOYRATTY ALLEYA BYE	14,523
	KHULPUTEEA INDIRA	16,359
1063	KID-SYSTEME GMBH	42,372
	KIM JOHANSEN INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT A/S	110,621
[1065	KING SAVERS LTD	151,503

\$ 50

NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
SINGSTON PROPERTY MAINTENANCE SERVICES PTE LTD	7,5
SINTETSU WORLD EXPRESS SOUTH AFRICA (PTY) LTD	29,2
CISSENSING KHILESWAR	18,0
KISSING BENITO	6,0
CISSOON VIJESH	13,0
SISSOONDOYAL ABOO SWALEY	12,0
(ISSOONDOYAL ILSHAD	12,0
AISSOONDYAL YAJIV BETCHOO	10,1
AL AIRPORT HOTEL SDN BHD	
ALEIN DOMINIQUE CHARLOTTE	14.5
LINIK MEDIVIRON SDN BHD	2,7
COK-SHUN MARCEL RAYMOND CHEONG WING	
COMURALLY IMRAN	738,
COOLWANT BIDIANEN	
COEWANT DEVIKA	1,223,
COLWANT POORUN	11,
СООМВАНАВАЧ	64,
CONJAL KOOMOONDHINEE	14.
CORIMBOCUS SHAMEEM	557,
CORUMTOLLEE MOHAMMAD YUSUF	10.
CRAMUTALLY ROSHAN	33,
RISHNAMOORTY NOEL LAVAL GINO PATRICE	15,
IS ENTERPRISE	48.
CUEHNE + NAGEL (MAURITIUS) LTD	48, 61,
CUPPAN COOPOOSAMY	
CUREEMBOKUS ISMET KHAN	25,
URMALLY BIBI ZAINAB	
SURNAUTH VICHEETRA SINGH	2,
WAN TAT DANY PAULENS	669,0
	830,
WAN TAT JACQUES THIERRY	
YLASSUM TRISHA	5.
A CAISSE REUNIONNAISE DE RETRAITE	1,181,
A NOUVELLE BONNE MARMITE LITEE	7,2
AATZ GARTHIAN	1,117,
ABONNE PIERRE DENIS	
ABOUR JACQUES PATRICK	
ABOUR MARIE JACQUELINE MARTINE	
ACHMANSINGH KEERTANAND	
AFLEUR MARIE ROSELINE KAREN	59,3
AGANE MARIE DESIREE LUCIE	9,1
	453,8
AL MAHOMED MOHAMMAD EHLANE KHAN	12,7
ALLAH SANJAY	12,-
ALLBAHADOOR NOOMADEO	9,5
ALSING-BAHADOOR VIMLABYE	6,
ANTAL TEXTILES AG	319,1
AO AIR TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT	
AREGAIN CLAREL HUNSLEY LUCIANO	62,0
ASCIE JUNO DARIO	788,4
AULLOO SHEHZAAN CASSAM	5,3
AURENT CLENCY JEAN YVES	806,6
AWRENCE NJAGI NJUE	6,2
CHALAND HOTEL LIMITED	
JARDIN DE BEAU VALLON LTD	46,4
JOURNAL DE L'ILE	3,7
AURICIEN	57,1
EMERIDIEN - ILE MAURICE	28,1
MERLE JEAN-MARIE FREDERIC	8,7
PALMISTE RESORT & SPA	546,8
QUOTIDIEN DE LA REUNION	7,4
	32,8
ROYAL MERIDIEN CHENNAI	141,8
TELFAIR HOTEL LTD	3,4
EAL & CO LTD	13,8
BOEUF MARIE NATHALIE CHRISTELLE	9,1
BON MARIE JOYCE VERONIQUE	6,9
CORDIER CAROLINE MARIE-JOSEPHE	10,1
CORDIER MARIE SIMONE ANIELE	
EENA DEVI KHOOSY MUTHOORA	7,1
	2,4
FERONTE IFAN BRUNO	
EFRONTE JEAN BRUNO GER MARY LOYCE HELME	
GER MARY JOYCE HEIME	10,1

V A 45

NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
LES GAZ INDUSTRIELS LID	116,69
LES GRANDS CHAIS DE FRANCE.	237,37
LES ROSIERS RODRIGUES LTEE	8,10
LESTE IEAN CLAUDE LOUIS	1,221,02
LEUNG FOOK CHEONG CHERYL LEE NIUK	8,87
LEUNG HING WAH ALAIN	1,852,33
	8,00
LEUNG SOY WONG SAI CHUN	1,45
LI MOW KWAN MARIE DESIREE VERONIQUE	5,10
LI TING MARIE AUDREY FA CHOW	
LIEBHERR SINGAPORE PTE LTD	50,45
LILE PATRICK JEAN HENRI	1,234,72
LILY ABEL NOEL TRISTAN SYLVAIN DOMINIQUE	7,47
LIM KEE JACKY DOMINIQUE	11,32
LIM KEE JACMAY MICHAEL	4,35
LISING & COLID	61,78
LITE BITE TRAVEL FOODS PVT. 1.115	87,93
I KLK ELECTRICAL & LIGHTING LTD	5,80
I.NH FOUR AND TRANSPORT SDN BHD	193,22
	8,67
LO THAPHING LTD	3,02
LOBIN LUVNISH ROY	14,60
I LODEFCHUN RAVESH	6,50
3 LOLLBEEHARRY SUBIRA	
LOLY ERIC YVON RENE	1,192,41
LONG BEACH HOTEL	385,62
LONG MARCH TRADING CO.	9,0
2 LONG PROSPER ENTERPRISE CO LTD	1,632,29
LOOLCHAND NARVESH	32,93
	9,70
4 LOOTFUN OOMAR	1,521,5
5 LOUSTAU-LALANNE OLIVIER S P	38,90
6 LOWTUN NIZAM	178,8
7 LUBATECH LID	
8 I UBRI-TECH COMPAGNIE LTEE.	16,5
9 LUCHMANAN MARIE PATRICIA	9,4
0 LUCHMUN ABDOOL AZAAD	419,6
1 LUCHMUN JAYRAJ	12,1
2 LUCHMUN PRAKASH	678,1
	3,6
	19,1
4 LUCKHUN NARAIN	19,0
5 LUCKHUN SACHIDANUND	12,5
6 LUCKOO BHUMESHWARNATH S. P.	2,0
7 LUCKOO RUSHIL SHARVARISH	2,0
8 LUFOR LALITA	
9 LUFTHANSA PROCESS MANAGEMENT GMBH	538,4
0 LUFTHANSA SYSTEMS AG	504,8
1 LUFTHANSA TECHNIK AG	1,137,2
2 LUFTHANSA TECHNIK MALTA LTD	291,7
a LUGAN INVESTMENTS	26,4
I LUTCHMIAH JAY RAG	40,4
5 LUX ISLAND RESORTS LTD	348,8
6 LVN TOURISM ENTERPRISES LTD	20,
7 M&C AVIATION AUSTRALIA PTY LIMITED	769,1
8 MACALLAN LTEE	1,7
9 MADAGASCAR GROUND HANDLING SA	13,438,3
9 MADAGASCAR GROUND HANDLING SA 90 MADANAMOOTHOO JOHN W D CLARENCE	466,2
	579,-
1 MADANAMOOTHOO JOSEE PATRICIA LI FONG	
2 MADCOURRIER	9.
3 MADERBOCUS OMAR SHARIFF	13,0
14 MAGHUN VEEKASHSINGH	
95 MAHABALLY WASSEEB MOHAMMAD	1,
96 MAHABIR CHIREERAZGOOKMAR	11,7
97 MAHABIRSINGH DEVESHARMA	28,3
98 MAHADEA DRAWNA ESSOO	31,0
9 MAHADOO BALMICK	10,0
0 MALIENDRA MARUTI GAIKWAD	2,0
	34,0
1 MAHERALLY YOUSSOUF	5,0
2 MAIGRE JEAN CLAUDIUS	2,011,3
3 MAISON SCHRODER & SCHYLER	729,
)4 MALAYSIA AIRPORTS (SEPANG) SDN BHD	the second se
	169,1
15 MALDIVES AIRPORTS COMPANY LTD 16 MALHERBE JACQUES DESIRE CLAREL GILIAN	781,2

\$ 50

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR
208 MALLOO AMRISH 200 MALLOO OMUSWAR	24,2
209 MALLOO OMESWAR	5,3
210 MAMODE SAEB HABIB REZZA	10,2
211 MAMOODEE BIJAYEN	20,5
212 MANEVE ANN MARLENE	14,9
213 MANGALON ANDRE JOHAN G.V	8,8
214 MANGAR YOUVRAJ SINGH	9,4
215 MANICK GERARD	11,6
216 MANICK NAIR NEETA	4,0
217 MANNING CRAIG PATRICK	1,233,2
218 MANNING KEVIN GEORGE	747,3
219 MANNOO FABIENNE A. PAOLA	11,1
220 MANRAKHAN ZUBIN NANDISH	530,7
221 MANSER SAXON FACILITIES LTD	444,4
222 MANUEL RACHEL	3,9
223 MANUTAN SA (FRANCE)	42,0
224 MARADIVA VILLAS RESORT & SPA	425,9
225 MARAN VARMALINGUM	32,1
226 MARDAY MEHDEE	3,0
227 MARIE CLAUDETTE SERRES	4,4
228 MARIE JOSEPH GERARD CHRISTOPHE LAGESSE	1,0
229 MARIETTE MARIE NOELLE	14,7
230 MARIMOOTOO HARRY KRISHNA	770,5
231 MARINA VILLAGE HOTEL LTD	37,7
232 MARIOLE NOEL ALAIN DARIO	25,3
233 MARION MARIE JEAN FRANCOIS	1,274,5
234 MARION MARIE M. ANOUCHKA	5,5
235 MARITIM HOTEL	22,2
236 MAROT LOUIS PHILIPPE ALEXANDRE	37.2
237 MARQUES MIRA JOAO FILIPE	811
238 MASCAREIGNES ASSISTANCE AEROPORTUAIRE I	T SERVICES 50.9
239 MASCAREIGNES AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES LTD	
240 MASTER PRINTING & STATIONERY	121,3
241 MATABADUL MARIE NADINE KRYSTINA	7,3
242 MATABADUL MICHAEL SHERWIN	9,7
243 MATABUDUL RAVINDRANATH	19,1
244 MATHOORA SESLIWARSINGH	3,3
245 MATTAPULLUT MAHENDRA KUMAR	31
246 MAUDARBOCUS MOHAMMAD JALALL-UD-DEEN 1	AMADAN 28,3
247 MAUGUERET MARIE SHEILA GENEVIEVE	10,0
248 MAULLOO MAHENDRANATH	30,30
249 MAUNKEE AMARSINGH	+,0
250 MAURCO LIMITED	1,0
251 MAURITIUS CARGO COMMUNITY SERVICES LTD	11.555
252 MAURITIUS ESTATE DEVELOPMENT CORPORATE	ON LTD 25,125,30
253 MAURITIUS TELECOM	5,070,50
54 MAURITIUS UNION ASSURANCE CO LTD	13,81
255 MAURITOURS LTD	1,235,00
56 MAUTADIN VIDIANANDSING	637,60
57 MAUVILAC INDUSTRIES LTD	36,43
58 MAWLAH JAVED ABDOOL SATAR	4,8
59 MAYEPUTH RISHI	3,9
60 MAZARA LTÉE. 61 MAZARS ADVISORY (PTY) LTD	5,3
62 MCGEAN ROHCO (UK) LTD	25,1
63 MCGREGOR RODERICK ROBERT DE LAUNAY	14,03
64 MCMASTER-CARR SUPPLY COMPANY	1,371,9
65 MCS PRINTING & MANUFACTURING LTD	61
66 ME FRANCOIS PAUL MORFL	88,19
67 MEDICAL DISABILITY ASSESSMENT CO LTD	12,70
68 MEDICAL DISABILITY ASSESSMENT COLLID 68 MEDICAL TRADING COMPANY LTD	2,0
69 MEDSCHEME (MTIUS) LTD	330,97
70 MEEN TRADING	658,78
71 MEERUN MUSLIM ZAHUR	792,6-
72 MEESTER THEODOR	1,023,6)
73 MEETOO GOWTAM	44,23
74 MEETOO OMRAJ	497,38
75 MEETOO GANESS	36,45
76 MEETTOO RAJ-KUMAR	5,94
TT A MARYA ANALYMENT PROV	
77 MEGA DESIGN LTD 78 MEGA PRINT	336,00

V A 47

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
279 MEGGIIT AEROSPACE LID	26,030
280 MEGNATH JAGDEEP	13,582
1281 MEIRING ANDRE JOHAN	1,562,342
282 MEISTININKAS VERONIQUE KARINU	4,835
283 MENZIES AVIATION (PTY) LTD	60,620
284 MESSIER GOODRICH	1,738,998
	8,055
	9,734
286 MICHAUD JOHANA SABRINA	518,838
287 MICHAUD TIAM MEE JACKIE	8,706
1288 MICHAUD AH-KOON MARIE MELISSA	
1289 MICROSOFT INDIAN OCEAN ISLANDS LTD	5,506,929
1290 MICROSOFT IRELAND OPERATIONS LTD	24,220,063
1291 MIHDI DIN BHOOSHAN	5,890
1292 MINISTERE DE LA SECURITE PUBLIQUE	2,422
1293 MINISTERE DE L'ECONOMIE ET DES FINANCES	179,343
294 MISS EMILY SHARP	31,709
295 MISS KARINA DAVY RAMASAWMY PURANG	31,709
296 MISS TINA ROSS	2,471
297 MITHTHEREDDI APPADU SAILENDRA	9,730
	3,658
298 MME ATTFOUNE	5,080
299 MME BOSC	4,064
1300 MME CORINNE TELLIER	5,588
1301 MMF. COULOMBIER	10,160
1302 MME NADJA GOLDENER	
1303 MME NELLY POLOT	30,480
1304 MME.RAWAT	5,340
1305 MOFFAT DAVID ALASTAIR	712,545
1306 MOFTZUL ISLAM	14,860
1307 MOHABUTH MOHAMED FEZA	756,410
1308 MOHADEO MOONEENDRANATH	13,765
1309 MOETAMED PARVEZ MOURATSING	741
1310 MOHANEE HINA	6,584
	9,847
1311 MOHUMUDALLY FARZANA ISHRAT	249,223
1312 MOHUN NIRMAL KUMAR	1,871
1313 MOHUN NUNDUN	11,603
1314 MOHUN YAGESWAR	10,473
1315 MOHUN YOUGEN	
1316 MOJHOA KRESHEN	10,606
1317 MOLLET SAMUEL JONATHAN	21,538
1318 MONOHUR AJAY	35,594
1319 MONSIEUR ADRIEN LOUIS COQUIO	1,829
1320 MONTOCCHIO G L JEAN PAUL	464,710
1321 MOOKARAM JUGDISH	27,357
1322 MOONEEGAN DEVARAJAN	7,900
	9,515
1323 MOONSAMY MARIE AUDREY CHRISTINA	14,238
1324 MOORGHEN RAVICHANDIREN	22,857
1325 MOOSAFUR IMRANE MOHAMMUD	16,007
1326 MOOSSUN PRIYA DHARSINEE	10,558
1327 MOOTEN NAIDU 1328 MOOTOO IEAN-PATRICE LINDSAY	24,112
and the second	1,110
1329 MOOTOOCARPEN POONIEN CARPEN	766,977
1330 MOOTOOCURPEN ANANDA	25,445
1331 MOOTOOVEEREN GOINDA	17,742
1332 MOSAFEER B FEROZA	17,742
1333 MOTEEA-AUBEELACK SHALINEE TARA	
1334 MOTOREX LIMITED	2,990
1335 MOUTOU MARIE GILDA CORINNA	9,261
1336 MOUTOU MARIE JOSEF C.	579,375
1337 MOYTAUB MOHAMMAD KHALEED	3,160
1338 MR ABHISHEK GUJADHUR	32,341
1339 MR ADELFANG	14,030
1340 MR ALTAAF SULEMAN	5,130
1341 MR ANDREY SEREBRYANIKOV	5,130
	+,25)
1342 MR ANDRZEJ MILOSZ NIEBORAK	5,37
1343 MR-ANTONOFF	5,57
1344 MR ARNAUD MORIN	30,480
1345 MR BALOUS	
1346 MR BENDIKS	2,79-
1347 MR COUTET OLLIVARY PIERRE	2,880
1348 MR FRANCK LAURENT ROBERT TABONE	2,540
1349 MR GERARD PHILIPPE COUDERC	5,494

A J

	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR
	MR HAROON MAHOMED	5,0
the statement of the	MR IGNACE CABERO	2,()
	MR IOANNIS KECHAGIAS	4,2
	MR JEAN NOEL ITHIER	5,4
1354 (MR JONATHAN SHURBEN AND MRS CHARLOTTE SHURBEN	63,4
1355	MR LEO ARTHUR VICTOR GIRARDET	2.7
1356	MR M.MARC MARCESSE	
1357 1	MR MICHAEL AND MRS MARY DAVIES	4,8
	MR MINESH SHIVJI PATEL AND MASTER AYDEN DYLAN PATEL	62,8
	MR NICOLAS ALEX PEREZ	63,4
	MR NILS HILDING INGEMAN SALLNAES	3,1
		2
	MR OLIVIER CHARLES NICOLAS LECURIEUX CLERVILLE.	10,7
	MR RYSZARD ADAM KURTYKA	4,5
	MR SPEICHINGER	5,0
_	MR TOMASZ JERZY TALAR	5,4
	MRS MADANAHAMBAL JAUNKY	5,3
1366 1	MRS IN VA HOI	6,0
1367	MRS KHILNA SHAH	31.7
1368	MRS LEENA NAIDOO SHUMMOGAM	4,6
1369	MRS OLIVIA HALL	
1370 1	MRS PADRAO ROVISCO AND MR DIOGO ROVISCO	31,7
	MRS RIMPY SHARMA	63,4
	MRS SOPHIE ELIZABETH COLLINS	191,6
	MRS SUVITA ISABELLA EMILIA BALLCHAND	31,7
		1
CONTRACTOR DATA	MRS VANILLE MARGAUX MARIE VINCENSINI	
	MS AREM AHMED	2,1
	MUDALY SOOPRAMANIEN DEVADASEN	1,6
	MUDHOO YASDEO	18,6
1378 N	MUDUN SANJAY	15,8
1379 N	MULMAN HUNG AMY	3,2
1380 N	MUIRHEAD AVIONICS AND ACCESSORIES	49,6
1381 N	MULLIAH CHANDRADEV	
	MULLIAH DILLEN	33,9
-	MULLIAH DRUVANANDAH	1,7
	MULLOO TSIA SEW AH CATHY	803,3
	MULUNG MOHAMMED ABU TWALEB	7,3
_	MUMBAI INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT LTD	8,7
	MUNDHOO AJAY	1,4
	Charles and the second s	11,1
	MUNGER ALAIN BERNARD CLYDF	14,3
	MUNGLAH YASTRI	35,2
	MUNGROO BEENESS	24,1
391 N	MUNGUN ANJANA DEVI	10,1
1392 N	MUNGUR CHAYA	9,3
1393 N	JUNGUR DWIJESH	3,8
394 N	AUNGUR PARVATEE DEVI	
	JUNGUR BEEHARRY BHAVNA	8,8
	/UNISAMI VELLA	
	AUNISAMI VELLE	421,0
308 N	AUNSOOR MOORTOOZA	31,70
300 N	AURDANAIGUM MOOROOGEN POOLLAY	24,20
400 N	AURDAY JACQUES DESIRE LAYAL	3,6-
	IURTUZA ROUKAIYA BIBI	
	IURUGAN GANESHAN	5,6
	IUTHOOR VIDESH ANAND	24,57
	UTTUR ROOPNARAIN	4,5:
		15,9
the state of the s	VABEEBACUS SITAHINE BANON VABRIDAS LITEE	9.7
		25,8
_	VADAL CHRISTINE MARIE	11,35
	JAGHEN PILLEN DREN	13,83
COLUMN TRADE ADDRESS	AGHEN SELVANADEN	11,0
-	AIDOO YORSHAN	515,9-
	IAIK DHOOSHAN KUMAR	5,61
	ΙΑΙΚΟ ΚΑΥΓΓΑ	2,3-
413 N	IALLAGOINDEN YEGANADEN	22,38
	IAPAUL-BUNDHOA PUSHPANJALEE RADEEA	
	ARAIN MIRA	6,98
	ARAYEN PRAVEEN KUMAR	11,1-
	AROD RACHAEL	15,84
_	ARRAIDOO SUVIR	524,99
	ARRAIDOO SU YIR ARRAINEN SOOPAYA	11,37
	ARRAINEN SOOPAYA Arrainen Youganaden Harrykrishna ramsamy murday	7,12
1201 1		

I start 49

1421 NAS AIRPORT SERVICES LTD 1422 NASSER AIRTRAVEL & SHIPPING AGENCIES LLC 1423 NATHIRE MOHAMMAD REZA 1424 NATIONAL AIRWAYS CORPORATION 1424 NATIONAL JEWAYS CORPORATION 1424 NATIONAL JEWAYS CORPORATION 1424 NATIONAL JEWAYS CORPORATION 1425 NATE 1426 NAVELESAS 1427 NAVELEAUCHIN & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGUES LTD 1428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 1429 NEEAUCTH NHAL 1430 NEEAUNCHIANDA & INDUSTRIES LTD 1431 NEERPUT PREMLAL 1432 NEERUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1433 NEERPUT PREMLAL 1434 NEERPUT PREMLAL 1435 NEERUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1436 NEMOLIAND BHODESWAR 1437 NEMDIARRY PRAVIN 1438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL	252,654 15,408 9,959 12,210 26,414 1,882,238 23,069 7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750 1,689,013
1428 NATHIRE MOHAMMAD REZA 1424 NATIONAL AIRWAYS CORPORATION 1425 NATS (SERVICES) LITD 1426 NAVBLUE SAS 1427 NAVIGATION & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGIES LITD 1428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 1429 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 1430 NEEDHOO KRISI NADUTH 1431 NEEDOO KRISI NADUTH 1432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LITD 1433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1434 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1435 NEERTOOREEA MADIURAJ 1436 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1437 NEMDI ARRY PRAVIN 1438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 1440 NET A MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 1441 NEW CIRRISTINE GUYLAINE 1442 NEWRIST ALLETD 1444 NEWRIST ALLETD 1444 NEWRIST RELIDING 1445 NEWRIST RELID	9,959 12,210 26,414 1,882,238 23,069 7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
1424 NATIONAL AIRWAYS CORPORATION 1425 NATS (SERVICES) LTD 1426 NAVBLUESAS 1427 NAVIGATION & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGIES LTD 1428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 1429 NEEAMUTH NIHAL 1420 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 1431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 1432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 1433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1434 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 1435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 1436 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1437 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1440 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 1441 NEU CIRRISTINE GUYLAINE 1442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 1443 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1444 NET MARISON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 1445 NEU CIRRISTINE GUYLAINE 1446 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 1447 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 1448 NEWREST FRANCE 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1444	12,210 26,414 1,882,238 23,069 7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
1425 NATS (SERVICES) LTD 1426 NAVBLUE SAS 1427 NAVIGATION & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGIES LTD 1428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 1429 NEEAMUTH NIHAL 1420 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 1430 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 1431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 1431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 1433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 1435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 1436 NEMCHAND BI IODESWAR 1437 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 1440 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 1441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 1442 NEW MAURITHUS HOTELS ETD 1444 NEWREST ALLEID 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1445 NEWREST FRANCE 1446 NEXTIFAONE 1447 NEXTIFAONE 1448 NEXTIFAONE 1449 NEXTIFAONE 1444 NEXTIFAONE 1445 NEXTIFAONE	26,414 1,882,238 23,069 7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
426 NAVBLUE SAS 427 NAVIGATION & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGIES LTD 428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 429 NEELAMUTH NIHAL 420 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 431 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 435 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 436 NEMORIARAY PREMIALL 437 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 438 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 439 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 444 NEEROUT PREMIALL 445 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL. 446 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 447 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 448 NEW WAUHTHUS HOTELS LTD 4440 NET A MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 4441 NEUCHRISTINE GUYLAINE 4422 NEW MAURTHUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEW WAUHTHUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWTEST REUNION	1,882,238 23,069 7,871 7,755 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612
 1427 NAVIGATION & GEOCODING TECHNOLOGIES LTD 1428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 1429 NEEAMUTH NIHAL 1430 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 1431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 1432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 1433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 1434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 1435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 1436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 1437 NEMDHARY PRAVIN 1438 NEETONRIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 1439 NETWORLDWIDE SERVICES 1440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 1441 NEUCHRISTINE GUYLAINE 1442 NEW MAURITHUS HOTELS LTD 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1444 NEWREST FRANCE 1445 NEWREST FRANCE 1446 NEST MEDIA SOLUTIONS 1447 NEXTIRAONE 1448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 1449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD 	23,069 7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
428 NAZEER WAHEDAH BIBI 429 NEEAMUTH NIHAL 430 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 431 NEEDHOO KRISHNADUTH 432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEET WORLDWTDE SERVICES 439 NET WORLDWTDE SERVICES 440 NET WORLDWTDE SERVICES 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS ETD 444 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST FRANCE 446 NEXTRAONE 447 NEXTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS ETD	7,871 7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
429 NEEAMUTH NIHAL 430 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEUCHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST ALL ETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE	7,755 19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
430 NEEDHOO BISSOONDUTH 431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEW REST FRANCE 444 NEWREST ALL ETD 444 NEW REST FRANCE 444 NEW REST FRANCE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE	19,505 29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
431 NEEDOO KRISHNADUTH 432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEUCHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST ALL ETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWT FRANCE 444 NEXTRAONE	29,898 416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
432 NEEL CONSTRUCTION & INDUSTRIES LTD 433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 435 NEITTOOREA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMOLIAND BHODESWAR 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL. 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE. 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST ALL ETD 444 NEWREST ALL ETD 444 NEW REST FRANCE 444 NEWT ST REUNION 444 NEW REST FRANCE 444 NEW REST REUNION 444 NEW REST REUNION 444 NEW REST REUNION 444 NEW REST REUNION <tr< td=""><td>416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750</td></tr<>	416,455 15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
433 NEERBUN CHANDRASEN GUPTA 434 NEERPUT PREMLALL 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMORIA BEODESWAR 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL. 449 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWTEST REUNION 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE 444 NEXTRAONE	15,132 96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
434 NEERPUT PREMIALI. 435 NEETOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NIEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NIEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL. 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NET A MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 444 NEWREST ALLEID 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWTER BUILONS 444 NEXTRAONE 445 NEXTRAONE 446 NEXTRAONE 447 NEXTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	96,500 9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
435 NEITOOREEA MADHURAJ 436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALL.ETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWRIST REUNION 446 NEST MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEST MEDIA SOLUTIONS 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	9,993 546,878 1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
436 NEMCHAND BHODESWAR 437 NEMDHARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALL.ETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST REUNION 446 NEXT MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEXTIRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	1,604 89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
437 NEMDITARRY PRAVIN 438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEUCTRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURTIUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST FRANCE 446 NEST MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEST TRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	89,551 2,372 11,612 12,750
438 NEMORIN GEO JACQUES JOEL 439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEUCIRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURTIUS HOTELS ETD 443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST FRANCE 446 NEXTIFICATIONS 447 NEXTIFICADIE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS ETD	2,372 11,612 12,750
439 NET WORLDWIDE SERVICES 440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEUCHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWTEST REUNION 446 NEXT REDUIONS 447 NEXTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	11,612 12,750
440 NETA MARISSON MARIE NATACHA CINDY 441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURTIUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALLEED 444 NEWREST ALLEED 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST REUNION 446 NEST REUNION 447 NESTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	12,750
441 NEU CHRISTINE GUYLAINE 442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS ETD 443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST FRANCE 446 NEXT REUNION 447 NEXT REUNION 448 NG ALSID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS ETD	
442 NEW MAURITIUS HOTELS LTD 443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 444 NEWREST REUNION 445 NEWREST REUNION 446 NEXT MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEXTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	1,689,013
443 NEWREST ALLETD 444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST REUNION 446 NEXT MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEXTRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	
444 NEWREST FRANCE 445 NEWREST REUNION 446 NEXT MEDIA SOLUTIONS 447 NEXTIRAONE 448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	2,046,786
1445 NEWREST REUNION 1446 NEXT MEDIA SOLUTIONS 1447 NEXTIRAONE 1448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 1449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	6,107,373
1447 NEXTIRAONE 1448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 1449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	8,124
1448 NG AH SID JACQUES LAVAL 1449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	231,648
1449 NG FAT CHEUNG SONS LTD	10,472
	24,451
1450 NG HUNG HEE PHEE YOU MIKE THIERRY	95,351
	7,404
1451 NG LIM HING CHERYL	11,226
1452 NG MAN HIM KA-EOCK WARREN	10,369 9,562
1453 NG TEN CHEONG PASCALE TING NEWK	9,562
1454 NG YUM LOONG PACLINE YUE HOW	4,854
1455 NICLAIR GINO ARMAND NICHOLAS	2,168
1456 NIRSIMLOO VISHWARAJ	4,508
1457 NO LIMIT EXPORT LTD	16,075
1458 NOBIN JEETUN	850
1459 NOEL JEAN HUBERT STEPHANE	6,509
1460 NOORMAHOMED MUHAMMAD YAASIIN	7,000
1461 NORTH BAY LTD	3,595
1462 NOVAN MAHARAHAJE.	22,312
1463 NOVENGELTD	85,428
1464 NPL MANAGEMENT LTD 1465 NU ENGINEERING & SECURITY SERVICES CO LTD	1,757
	391,118
1466 NUBEEBOKUS ABDOOL TWALEB 1467 NUBEEBOKUS MUNTAZ	44,907
1468 NUCKCHADY BIBI FARIDA	12,888
1469 NUCKCHITED JOY SANJIT	11,019
1470 NUCKCHITED NEETA	7,549
1471 NUCO ENGINEERING LTD	543
1472 NUCO LID	94,013
1473 NUNDLOLL PARIKSHANT BRIAN	19,015
1474 NUNDLOLL PRADEEP	472,464
1475 NUNHUCK ROOKSANA	1,406
1476 NUNKOO MOHAMMAD RIYAAD	16,968
1477 NUNKOO RAJ KAMAL	22,569
1478 NUNOOMIALI MUMTAZ	442,466
1479 NURSIMMULOO KAMINI D 1480 NURSINGEN KAMINI NAIDOO	7,314
1480 NURSENGEN KAMINI NAHAOO 1481 NURSOO DIDIER JEAN-MARIE B.	12,261
1481 NEASOO DIDIER JEAN-MARTED	26,107
1482 NE SWIFT INTERNATIONAL 1715	24,835
1484 OAKLEY ANTHONY DENNIS	807,640
1485 OBEROI FLIGHT SERVICES LTD	1,112,558
1486 OLIVIA DESIRE WALTER S.	7,093
1487 OLIVIER PARTENAY	3,861
1488 ONOFRI FABRIZIO FLAVIANO	1,319,740
1489 ONOFREWESLEY QUENTEN	706,366
1490 OODOOMANSAIB MOHAMMAD SHAMEEM 1491 OODUN NISHI	12,764

of ser Ch

	NAME OF CREDITOR OODUN YOHANN	CLAIM AMOUNT (MU
	OORIAH VIKRAM	
distant in the local distance in the local d	OPTICAL TEST & CALIBRATION LTD	
	ORANGE	
	ORCHARD RENDEZ VOUS HOTEL SINGAPOURE	2,833,
	OREFAMON MARIE CHRISTINE KATE	
	OUDIN MARIE AURELIE	14.
	OUTRIGGER MAURITIUS BEACH RESORT	10,
	OWASIL FAEK ALLY	
	PADARUTH PREMCHAND	794,
	PADRON ELENA SUSANA	2,
	PAGE GROUP	
	PALCO TRADING LTD	276,
	PALLANY MARIE PRISCA CHRYSTELE	
	PALMIREJAMES BERTY	
	PALMIRE LOUIS GUILLANO	14,
	PAMPUSA MARIE JEAN-NOEL SYLVESTRE	15.
	PANAGORA MARKETING CO LTD	630
	PANCHOO VICKRAM	66.
	PANGLOSE JEAN CLAREL	13,
	PAPER CONVERTING CO LTD	6,
	PARADISCONSO	483
	PARAG OM PRAKASH	26,
	PARAOUTY NAUSERAH BIBI	28
	PARBOTEEAH KIRUN	2
	PARKER HANNIFIN CORPORATION	- 13,
	PARMESSUR PARVIND	96,
	PARMESSUR UMESHCHANDR	23
	PARRY MICHAEL ROBERT	390.
	PARSAT NAMANRAJ	893
	PARYAG BASSOODEO	15,
	PASCAL LPIERRE GINO	
	PASNIN ALLENDER	14,
	PATEE PERIYANADEN	2,
	PATIEL FERITANADEN	
COLUMN TWO IS NOT	PATNY VIDIADUTH	389,
	PATPUR SURAJ PRAKASH	18,
	PATRICK'S FLORAL DESIGN ETD	599,
	PATTAR LEHNA	15,
	PATTEN KARL DENIS	5,
	PAUL HERVE YVES	1,094,
	PAUL JEAN KEN HANDY	10,
	PAUL MARIE KATHLEEN	10,
	PAUL RUBIN PRESLEY	
	PAVADAY MARDAYMOOTOO	21,
	PAYEN DONALD EMMANUEL	
	PAZOT VERONIQUE GUYLAINE	
	PDQ AIRSPARES.AERO	
	PEACE LOVERS COMPANY LTD	174,
	PEERALLY SALEEL ISSAC	23,
	PEERALLY SHEIK MOHAMMED	23,
	PEERBOCCUS NIZAM UDEEN	35.
544 1	PEERBUX FAZLEE	
545 1	PEERBUX MOHAMMAD ARSHAD	583,
546 1	PEERBUX MOHUMMUD REFARQR	363,
547 1	PEEROO ZAHEED HOUSSEIN	15.
548 1	PEERTHY MANOJ	
549 1	PEGGS PATRICK COLIN	695.
550 1	PELLEGRIN M. CHARLOTTE JANNICK	8,
	PEM YUDISHTEER	15.
	PENDAYA DHINESH KUMAR	12.
	PENGWAI I AKHRAM ZABIHOOLAH	3.5
_	PENTIAH UMESH SHRI RAO	582,8
	PERFORMANCE PLASTICS LTD.	20,5
	PERIASAMY TAVISHA	12,7
	PERNET JOSEPH LAVAL HERVE PATRICK	641,7
	PEROO MOHAMED ASLAM ISMAEL	1,7
559 1	PERRIER MARIE STELLA K.	609,3
560 P	PERSUNNOO MAHAINDRANATH LALL	24,3
_	PERTH AIRPORT PTY LTD	1,792,1
the second se	PERUMAL DARREN	1,726,1

ON A 51 M

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
1563 PERUMAL PALANI	33,184
1564 PERUSAHAAN UMUM LEMBAGA PENYELENGGARA PELAYANAN NAVIGASI PENERBANGAN INDONESIA	531,958
1565 PETER MUNYAKA MUTHIGANI	39,630
1566 PETTEMARIE JACQUES ALAIN	1,800,442
1567 PETRONAS DAGANGAN BERHAD	8,027
1568 PEX HYDRAULICS (MTIUS) LTD	24,616
1569 PHARMAGIE DOORGAKANT	487,510
1570 PHARMACIE NOUVELLE LTD 1571 PHILIP BETHALOMEW THOMAS	9,676
1572 PHOENIX BEVERAGES LTD	438,918
1573 PHOOLCHAND VINAISINGH	13,993
1574 PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED WELFARE ASSOCIATION	63,389
1575 PHERRE SWASTEE	11,430
1576 PIERRE THIERRY EDMUND	33,868
1577 PIERRE MORONVAL ET ELODIE DUQUENNE	25,400
1578 PIERROT MARIE LINA JOYCE	487,035
1579 PILLAY NADESS SOOPRAMANIEN	15,542
1580 PILLAY SAMOO RAJESWAREE	5,142
1581 PETTEEA KIRAN VINOBA	20,948
1582 PKL AUTOPARTS LITD	1,450
1583 PLANCHE LOUIS NOEL S.P	10,197
1584 PLANEWEIGHS LTD	428,182 760,984
1585 PLANZER TRANSPORTS SA	760,984
1586 PLAQUE SAINT GEORGES LITEE	
1587 PLASPAK LTD	286,760
1588 PLAZA PREMIUM LOUNGE SINGAPORE PTE LTD	1,181,795
1589 PLUSGRADE L P	34,135
1590 PODANO VISHRAM	202
1591 POINEN KISTNEN DEVEN	175,719
1592 POINT VIRGULE LITEE 1593 POINTE COTON RESORT HOTEL COLITD	4,666,300
1594 POKEN RAM JEAN ALAIN MOISE	10,903
1595 POKEN RAM LUTCHMEE	10,745
1596 POLIKLINIK BANDAR	3,395
1597 POMPON MARIO PATRICK	3,724
1598 PONDOR SHAFEEUDDIN	18,695
1599 PONEN DEVADASSEN	8,432
1600 PONEN MOOTOOCOOMAREN	21,717
1601 PONTOISE VEERAPEN ANNE MARIE STEPHANIE	6,858
1602 POONITH SUNNY ASWEENEE.	9,061
1603 POOROOSHOTOMAH NAIK KRISHNA	20,922
1604 POORUN THAKOORDUTH	26,129
1605 POORUNSING OOMESHWAR	1,163
1606 PORT LOUIS TYRE & RUBBER CO LTD	78,884
1607 POS AVIATION SDN BHD	284,353
1608 POWERSURFLTD	38,813
1609 POYNEE ERIC 1610 PRATAP TEERANDAT VINAYAK	760,649
1611 PRATA WHITNEY COMPONENT SOLUTIONS, INC	12,797
1612 PRAYAG SANDY KANT	16,348
1613 PREMCHAND MUNGUR & SON LTD	103,730
1614 PREMIER CLEANING SERVICES LTD	7,769
1615 PREMIER HOLIDAYS LIMITED	178,470
1616 PREMIUM PORT LOUNGE MANAGEMENT COMPANY PVT LTD	73,379
1617 PRIETO ADANERO PALOMA	1,205,071
1618 PRIME AEROSPACE PTE LTD	176,507
1619 PRIME PARTNERS LTD	295,000
1620 PRODUTTS SANITAIRES AERONEES	495,300 183,195
1621 PROFESSIONAL COOLERS LTD	152,400
1622 PROFIL REJSER	33,814
1623 PROFILAGE OCEAN INDIEN LTEE	73,025
1624 PROFIX BUILDING & RENOVATION COLTD 1625 PRONICS DIGITAL PTE LTD	67,956
1629 PROPONENT	3,223
1626 PROPONENT 1627 PROSAFE & CO LTD	29,138
1627 PROSERVE & COLLED 1628 PROXIMED LTD	38,870
1629 PROXIMED LTD 1629 PRUDENTIAL (PENSION PROVIDER)	93,334
1630 PULLMAN PARIS ROISSY CDG AIRPORT	1,556,766
1630 PULLMAIN FARIS ROISOF COO AIRFORT	8,106
1632 PUNJOO MOHAMMUD NIZAM	8,+15
1633 PUNTHEN JAYA DEVI	8,499

A JE P

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR 1634 PURMANUND AATISH	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
1635 PURMESSORY BILAVNA	4,485
636 PURMESSUR NIRVAN KUMAR	5,99
1637 PURSEED SARDHANANDSINGH	2,425
1638 PURSEED SUDESHSINGH	28,013
1639 PURSERAMEN PARVELLEN	20,657
1640 PURUN YASHDEEP	4,773
1641 PURUSRAM JAIRAJ	9,614
1642 PURUSRAM VISHENRAJ	9,402
1643 PYANEE SOONDRUM MARIE AUDREY STEPHANIE	3,37(
1644 PYDEGADU ASHVIN VARMA	5,570
1645 PYNDIAH DARREN NAIDU	3,472
1646 PYNEEANDEE AJEGEN PILLAY	16,891
1647 PYNEEANDEE SANDIREN	6,665
1648 QUALITY CRANES	94,878
1649 QUASAR CO LTD	2,875
1650 QUEVAUVILLIERS DANIEL	1,282,566
1651 QUINCAILLERIE RODY	1,35
1652 R D ASESORES S.L.	10,449
1653 RADHAKISSOON KYELASHNATH	254,442
1654 RADHAKRISHNA RAKSHA	17,156
1655 RADHAY KRISHNADUTH	48,749
1656 RAFFLES MEDICAL GROUP LTD	5,091
1657 RAGHOOBAR ROODRA	1,604,004
658 RAGO SANTARAM	722,702
1659 RAHIMUN RASHID PARWEZ	9,611
660 RAIMBERT MARIE AURELIE MURIEL	9,943
1661 RAJARAM JEAN-MEE DIDIER D.M.	10,409
1662 RAJNATH KRESHNA	22,284
1663 RAMA KABEERAJ	16,767
1664 RAMANJOOLOO AGUMBRUM NAIDOO	24,161
665 RAMANJOOLOO NAVEEN ARYA	32,882
666 RAMANJOOLOO VANEELA NAIDOO	8,449
667 RAMASAMY MAHAGA RAJAND	789,871
668 RAMASAMY POOVANA	5,906
669 RAMASAMY TRIMOORTY P	10,349
670 RAMASAWMY BHIMRAJ	13,975
671 RAMBARRAN SHRAVAN CHARANJEET	6,866
672 RAMBHEJUN NISHA	10,584
673 RAMBISSOON SHAKTI	1,462
674 RAMCHOREETUR DAYAVEER	16,272
675 RAMCHURN ROLLT	10,673
676 RAMCHURN SAILESH KUMAR	14,176
677 RAMCHURN VEERAJ	12,714
678 RAMCHURREETOO NARAINDATHSINGH	7,887
679 RAMDAURSINGH CHITRANJAN	1,875,321
680 RAMDEEN OUMESH SHARMA	3,235
681 RAMDENEE ADUTH	746,410
682 RAMDENEE HONITA	3,214
683 RAMDENEE-PAULOSE SWASTEE JYOTSANA 684 Ramdhayan moolsungkur	8,079
685 RAMDIN IANNEE	36,923
686 RAMDINEE NANDINI DEVI	730,559
587 RAMDOSS TEERUTHRAJ	3,307
588 RAMGOOLAM NARVESH	10,957
689 RAMIAH ANSOOYA	14,568
590 RAMIREZ HERNANDEZ CARLOS ALBERTO	19,300
591 RAMJAUN FAEZAL	953,039
392 RAMJEET KAMINI	6,231
593 RAMJUTTUN YUDHISTEER	11,397
694 RAMLAGAN RAMPARSAD	486,918
695 RAMLAGAN YASHIDEV	23,197
596 RAMLAH BOZNATH	14,977
697 RAMLALL NEEDHOO CHAAYA	4,386
598 RAMLOCHUN SHAILENDRASINGH	4,380
399 RAMLUGGUN SUDDUL MONISHA	10,853
700 RAMLUGUN GOONWANTEE	7,487
701 RAMLUGUN SANJAYSINGH	5,588
702 RAMNATSING HEMRAJ	16,113
703 RAMNAWAJ KABIR BEDI	37,906
704 RAMNOHER HEERALALL	25,079

-

d v A

53

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
1705	RAMOOGUR DEODUTH	9,601
1706	RAMOOGUR NEDISHT	6,948
1707	RAMPADARUTH SUNJEET	12,862
	RAMPTON M J MIRELLA	471,408 10,982
	RAMROOP GURUCHARAN MRINAL	10,982
-	RAMSAMUJH URRVAASHI	22,169
	RAMSAMY RAVINDRA	10,249
	RAMSAMY SHARMILABYE	5,221
1713	RAMSAMY SUNDRAMBAL	
	RAMSAWOCK NISHI	9,760
	RAMSURRUN DHANRAJ	10,268
	RAMSURRUN GIRJA	17,959
	RAMZAN MOHAMMAD ALI	112,900
	RAMZAN GOOLAM MAHAMAD	199,733
	RATEGAIN TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED	1,575
	RAULT FRANCOIS RAYMOND MAURICE	15,530,418
	RAVINALA AIRPORTS RAZIA BANO DAR	1,773
	RC GLOBAL LOGISTICS SOLUTIONS LLC	74,575
	RC GLOBAL LOGISTICS SCI.C HONS LLC. RECARO AIRCRAFT SEATING GMBH & CO KG	124,524
	REEBYE SHAMLI	374
	REEDOY GOONAR	10,239
	REETAM GIRISH	14,069
	REGO OFFICE SOLUTION	2,197
	REID MARK JOHN	1,062,463
	RENAISSANCE KUALA LUMPUR HOTEL	2,445,403
	RENAISSANCE LONDON HEATHROW HOTEL	13,058
	RENE JOSEPH STEWARD	381,989
the statement of the statement	RENE JOSETT STEWARD	2,347
	RENGHEN KRISHNANARDEN	19,595
	RENOTED EDITORIANANAL	77,834
	REISINGLIND THEFINGLE OF FEDERATION AND STOLEN TO STATISTICS AND	779,452
	REPSALSERVICES CC	141,409
	REPUTION ACCUEIL FORMATION	46,850
	REY JULIEN ROBERT	539,043
	REY RENE JOSEPH DIDIER	842,872
and address of	REY & LENFERNA LTD	5,300,151
	RIACCA CLAUDIA	2,371
	RISHWORTH AVIATION	2,602,625
	RITTOO AWOTAR VEENA	7,493
	RKY & CO LTD	2,207,396
-	ROBERT STEPHANE PAUL C.	784,201
-	ROBERT ALL NIAVE	233,867
	ROBERT PERRINE	2,250
-	ROCKWELL COLLINS FRANCE	114,097
	RODNET	908
	RODNEA RODRIGUES COCO VILLA LTEE	25,300
	RODRIGUES LAGOON LED	500,731
	ROGBEER LEELUM KUMAR	467,931
	ROGBEER VIJAYA LUXMI	445,631
	ROGBEER YASHWANT	3,150
1756	ROGERS & CO LTD	375,261
a company of the local division of the local	ROGERS LOGISTICS LTD	977,823
	ROHR, INC.	55,940
-	ROSINFITE PASNIN	3,29/
1	ROSSAYI: ZAID NAWAZ	11,815
	ROULLON ISABELLE	9,829
	ROUTLON MANRAKITAN MARTINE AUDREY	9,133
-	ROUSSETY JEAN GREGORY	8,66-
	ROUSSETY M CLAUDINE VANESSA	13,351
-	ROUSSETY DASAN 5 MARY ANN	8,507
	ROYAL CHOICE RESTAURANT LTD	18,700
	RSA TRADING & ENGINEERING CO LTD	18,797
	RT KNITS LTD	100,000
	RUCELLAI & RAFFAELLI STUDIO LEGALE	1,224,093
11770	RUDHUN SHENII.	6,34-
-	RUGBEER JEAN DOMINIQUE	19,401
1771		
1771	BUGGOO AHVEENASH	589,271
1771 1773 1773	RUGGOO AIIVEENASH RUGHOOBUR ANEETA RUGHOOBUR KAVIRAJ ANAND	8,550 2,000

A rd

	NAME OF CREDITOR RUGOOBUR FOWDAR ANOUSHKA	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUI
	RUJABALLY MOHAMMED SALIM	2,0
	RUFEDAWA MUHAMMAD ZIYAD	
	RUMMUN NAUSTIAD ALI	5,0
_	RUNGADOO BALLA	6,
-	RUNGADOO BALLA RUNGADOO SELVADEE	34,
	RUNGAPAMESTRY ANBA	10,
_	RUNGHEN TAUCOORY ANNOUCHEKA	31,
	RUNGLALL SUNDIL KUMAR	6,
	RUNGLALI, VIKASH	11,
	RUNGLALL VIKRAMSING	13,
	RUSAL DHANFSH	32,
	RUSSIE MARIE ANNABELLA VANESSA	22,
		4,
	RUTTUN NITIN DAVE S D R CONSTRUCTION LTD	12,
	SAFESTORE	450.
	SAFOMAR INDUSTRIAL BRANDS (PTY) LTD	83,
	SAFRAN AEROSYSTEMS SERVICES MIDDLE EAST DWC LLC	33,
	SAFRAN AEROSISTENIS SERVICES MIDDLE EAST DWC LEC SAFRAN CABIN GERMANY GMBH	1,098,
	SAFRAN CADIN GERMANT GMBH	348,
	SAFRAN LANDING STSTEMS SAS SAFRAN LANDING SYSTEMS SERVICES DINARD	
	SAFRAN PASSENGER INNOVATIONS LLC	
	SAFRAN FASSENGER INNOVATIONS LLC SAFRAN SEATS FRANCE	5,894,
	SAINT AUBIN ENGINEERING LTD	1,207,
_		6,
-	SALAJEE SHIRINE ISMAEL	l,
	SALAUROO ABDOOS RIAD	806,
	SALECYCLELTD	203,
-	SAMBOO ANIL SHANKER	312,
	SAND TOURS CO LTD	
	SANDEEP CHUTTOORGOON	1,
	SARATHEE MUHAMMAD IRSHAAD	1,
	SARL ARTAXI SAINT PHERRE	115,
	SARL FLIS REUNION	11,
	SARL SODIRE	14,
	SAS GPI	389,
	SAS MICHELIN AIRCRAFT TYRE	5,973,
_	SASFIN BANK	72,
	SATAIR A/S	1,094,3
	SATS HK LIMITED	261.
-	SATS LTD	4,0
	SATYANAND SOMERA	29,
	SAUBA-CONTIYEA KALYANEE	9.5
	SAVRIACOOTY STEPHANO L CLAUDIUS	. 10,
819	SAWMYNADEN KISTNASAMY	55,3
820 3	SAWMYNADEN MENAKA DEVI	5,5
821	SAWMYNADEN TEGARAGEN	579,3
822 3	SAYPERMAL JOSEPH	14.
823 3	SAYWELL INTERNATIONAL LID	15,-
824 3	SCHIPHOL GROUP	14,8
125 3	SCHROTH SAFETY PRODUCTS GMBH	161.5
	SCI ASP	748,
	SCOMAT LTEE	498,7
	SCOTT & CO LTD	259,8
	SCP D TALLEUNG & J MAYER	189,6
	SCP D'AVOCAT CANALE GAUTHIER ANTELME	1,377,2
-	SECURITAS SA PTY SECURITA & RISK ACT TRAINING CUNTRELETEN	5,3
	SECURITY & RISK MGT TRAINING CENTRE LTD	209,0
_	SEEBAH DRAWNACHAR	10,5
	SEEBORUTH KESHANSINGH SEECHURN MITHILESH	
	SEEDAT MARY DOREEN	8,8
		526,0
	SEEGOOLAM MUNGUR LEENA	8,6
	SEELUCKHUN TREEDEO	23,8
	SEERKISSOON ANAND	475,8
	SEERUTHUN-PATTOO MARIE ARIANNE ROSELYS	6,9
540 2	SEESARAM KOODUN CHAYA	7,2
841 5	STEPPE DBM INCOMPANY AND	
841 8 842 8	SEESURRUN YOONAN	40,9
41 5 42 5 43 5	SEETARAM NEMCHUND	
941 (5 942 (5 943 (5 944 (5		40,9 545,0 13,4

Q VA 55 Ster

S/N	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	SEETOHUL HANS RANIEEVSINGH	823,537
-	SEETOHUL-FERNAND SAVINA	10,133
1849	SEETUL VIJAY	3,481,417
1850	SEEWOODHARRY DEV KUMAR	724,712
1851	SEEWOONARAIN RAJENDRASINGH	10,544
-	SEEWOORUTTUN SOONITA	12,583
1853	SEEWOOSUNKUR DHARMENDRA	26,103
	SERVAIR	807,922
1855	SERVANSINGH JADAV & PARTNERS CONSULTING ENGINEERS LTD	41,400
	SERVEQUIP LTD	316,707
	SERVICE CENTRAL DE LA POLICE.	52,790
	SERVICE DE L'AVIATION CIVILE DE LA REUNION	9,231
	SERVICE PHYTOSANITAIRES, SANITAIRES VETERINAIRES, EAUX & FORETS, MINES	8,266
	SEVATHIAN GEORGES DANY LINDSAY	14,254
	SEW CHUNG HONG CATHERINE KIM YUK	16,844
	SEWARUTH KISSOONLALI.	36,207
	SEWDANEE MOHANLAL	1,149,961
	SEWPAUL PREM PRAKASH	6,824
1865	SEWTOHUL REENAH SADHANA	37,848
	SEYCHELLES CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY SGS (MAURITIUS) LTD	194,914
1867	SOS (MACRITICS) LITO SHAKUNTALA CHAWAN	2,360
	SHAKENTALA (HAWAIS SHAMLOCHUN ARCHANA CHITRANLE	4,961
	SHAMFOLDEN ARCHANA GHTHANED SHANGHAI PU JIAN FUMIGATION AND DISINFECTION LTD	134,555
	SHANGHAI PEJIAN PEMIOJA KWA ASD DISES PATOA AND SHANGHAI QIAN MU'LANDSCAPING SERVICE CO LTD	10,136
	SHANGHAI TAIKOO AIRCRAFT ENGINEERING SERVICES CO LTD	401,242
	SHANGHAI TAIXOO AIN KAT I TANGHATANING PARTICIPATI DA TAIXO TA TAIXO AND TAIXOO AIN KAN AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND A	384,558
	SHARAN JAIN	15,911
	SHARP BUSINESS SYSTEMS UK PLC	6,234
	SHEETAL DUBLY	1,966
1877	SHEIK ELLAHI MUHAMMAD ANWAR	12,201
	SHEIK IRFAN JAULIM PLAZA LTD	599,360
1879		10,889
1880		8,950
1881	SHIWPURSAD MOHINEE.	3,118
1882	SILVER PLUS S.R.L.	17,780
1883		26,156
1884	SIMELECTIFE	7,533
1885	SIMP'EX LTD	8,343
1886	SINGH PATPUR MITRANEE DEVI	8,163
1887	SIOU PIERRE JEAN-FRANCOIS	18,711
1888	SIP & CO LTD	495,012
1889	SITA ONAIR SWITZERLAND S.A.R.I.	1,065,720
1890	SIYA SAMSON	759,639
1891	SKYSCANNER LTD	4,202
1892		2,118,121
1893	SLADE ALAN MARK	1,641,611
1894	SMART KEITH BASIL EASTON SMITH WAYNE ASHLEY	1,241,733
	SOBAH WATNE ASHLED SOBAH CASSIM BIBI HANNA	9,545
	SOCIETE AIR FRANCE.	480,410,150
1898		4,079
1899	SOCH THE D'APPLICATION HT DE MAINTENANCE DUS SURFACES INDUSTRIELLES ET COMMERCIALES	.67,209
1900	SOCIETE DE DISTRIBUTION DE MADAGASCAR (SODIM)	72,282
1901	SOCIETE USIAO SIONG YUEN	150
1902	SOCIETE MALAGASY DEVELOPPEMENT AUTOMOBILE - SOMADA	58,547
1903	SOCHETEREVIMA	28,017,619
1904	SOFAP LTEE	138,226
1905	SOFTIRANS	717,513
	SOLA AIRLINE CUTLERY B.V	64,313
	SOLANA BEACH HOTEL	128,519
	SOMAR DEVRAJ	13,439
-	SOMATRANS BOLLORE LOGISTICS LTD	11,066,267 3,006
	SOMOO LEENA	20,013
	SONEEA BEITINSEN	13,757
	SOOBANA ASHWIN Soodhaana aanaan suizabala s	26,300
1912	SOOBHANY MAMAD NIZARALLY	3,458
510.0	SOOBRAMANYEN SIVALINGUM	
	SCOORD ON UNITATION AND COMPANY AND COMPAN	30.056
1913	SOOBROYEN MEGAVEN SOOCAN DINESH	30,056

Stranger States

	NAME OF CREDITOR SOOKHUR JAYCHAN	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	SOOKHURJAYUHAN SOOKHY MUHAMMAD ADH.	32,49
	SOOKEN DINDOYAL	21
	SOOKEN DINDEAAL SOOKEN JAWAHARLAL	1,912,93
_	SOOKUN PREITIVIRAJ	708,9
	SOOKUN RADHIKA	18,0
	SOONDUR SADEOSING	10,5
	SOOPAEL SANJAY	14,8
	SOORIAH SINDA	6,6
	SOORIEE RAJENSINGH	3,7
	SOORJEE RAJENSINGH SOPHIE BEATRICE CAMILLE BUAN	59,2:
	SOFFILE BEATRICE CAMILLE BUAN	12,1:
	SOUTH AFRICAN AIRWAYS	27,0
		1,448,4
	SOUTH AFRICAN AIRWAYS TECHNICAL	33,1
	SOUTH AFRICAN WEATHER SERVICE	120,6
	SOUTHERN CROSS TOURIST COLED	269,2
the second s	SOUTHERN SUN	15,9
	SOVAM	30,0
	SOWAMBER DOOJENDRASINGH	10,5
	SPACE OFFICE SYSTEMS (I) P LTD	1,5
	SPECIAL SECURITY SERVICES OF MADAGASCAR	53,4
	SPECTROJET CARE	99,3
_	SPERO LTD	1,1
	SPIRIANT BAHRAIN LTD WLL	642,3
	SRL TOUESSROK HOTEL LID	214,1
_	ST ESPRIT PRESTIGE STORE	169,3
	STANDARD AERO FRANCE	18,038,8
	STANDARD AERO LTD	4,554,9
	STANKOVIC IGOR	1,414,7
	STARLING GENEVA HOTEL & CONFERENCE CENTER	1,417,1
1948 8	STAUB LOUIS	1,217,1
1949 S	STELIA AEROSPACE	23,9
1950 \$	STEWART IAN KEAR	975,1
1951 8	STORBECK GERT DANIEL JACOBUS	746,61
952 S	STPI	805,0
1953 8	SUCHTIDIN LECKRAJ	1,030,6
	SUDDUL VISHAL	15,3
1955 S	SUFFEE ANWAR NOORMUHAMMAD WAHIDI ASGARALLY RAHMAN	6,4
1956 S	SUGAR BEACH RESORT	3,7
1957 S	SUGGOONOO DARMAJEE	2.8-
958 S	SULLIVAN MARIE CHRISTINE VIRGINIE	
	SUMMALLY MUHAMMAD BEELAL	4,8
960 S	SUMMUN VISHNOO	500,10
961 S	SUMODHEE JALALAT - ALI	37,8
	SUMPUTH RUBY	611,7
	UNEECHUR VICKRAM	3,7
	UNGALLE ARI RENGA	10,0
	A NKI K BHAW NA UDVI	
	UNKUR BHAWNA DEVI UNNASEE ARWIN	8,6
966 S	UNNASED ARWIN	8,6
966 S 967 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA	8,61 10,22 12,27
966 S 967 S 968 S	UNNASED ARWIN	8,6 10,2 12,3 16,30
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISTINA UNNASSY DITARAMRAJ	8,6 10,2; 12,2; 16,30 11,05
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 969 S 970 S	GUNNASEE ARWIN GUNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA GUNNASSY DHARAMRAJ GUNNASY LOGANADEN	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 970 S 971 S	GUNNASEE ARWIN GUNNASEE RAMA KRISHINA GUNNASSY DHARAMRAJ UNNASY LOGANADEN GUNNOO DHANDRAJ	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASY LOGANADEN UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOOMAN MAMADE SALIM	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8 6,80
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DHARAMRAJ UNNASSY LOGANADEN UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATA SHEILANITA	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8 6,8 15,8
966 S 967 S 968 S 9709 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DHARAMRAJ UNNASY LOGANADEN UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8 6,8 15,8 117,08
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DHARAMRAJ UNNASY LOGANADEN UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD	8,6 10,2 12,3 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8 6,8 15,8 117,0 117,0 117,0 117,0
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 973 S 974 S 975 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASY DHARAMRAJ UNNASY LOGANADEN UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL	8,6 10,2: 12,2: 14,2: 14,2: 14,2: 14,2: 14,2: 14,2: 15,8: 117,0: 17,1: 17,1: 14,3: 17,1: 14,3: 14,3: 14,3: 14,3: 14,3: 14,3: 14,4: 14,
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHINA UNNASY DHARAMRAJ UNNASY DHARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR	8,6 10,2 12,3 14,3 14,0 24,6 45,8 6,8 15,8 117,0 117,0 17,1 4,3 117,0 11,7 1
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S 977 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR	8,6 10,2 12,2 16,3 11,0 24,6 45,8 6,8 15,8 117,0 17,1 4,3 11,7 (1,7,1) 11,7 (1,7,2) 11,7 (1,7,3) 11,7 (1,7,3)
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S 9778 S 978 S 979 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOOMAN MAMADE SALIM UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNTOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM	8,6 10,2; 12,2; 16,33 11,0; 24,6; 45,8- 6,8; 15,8; 117,0; 17,1; 4,3; 11,7; 11,9;
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S 977 S 977 S 977 S 978 S 978 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOOMAN MAMADE SALIM UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNTOO MAITA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOOD SASHVIN ABHISHEK USTY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM	8,6 10,2; 12,3; 16,3; 11,0; 24,6; 45,8; 6,8(15,8; 117,08 17,11 4,3; 11,7; 17,15 17,15 17,15 17,05 17,15 17,05 11,05 17,05 11,05 17,05 11,05 17,05 11,05 17,05 11,05 11,05 17,05 11,05
966 S 967 S 968 S 969 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 979 S 980 S 981 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DIJARAMRAJ UNNASSY DIJARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URROOP S.ASHVIN ABHISHEK USTY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD	8,6 10,2: 12,3: 16,3: 11,0: 24,6: 45,8: 6,80 15,8: 117,0: 17,1: 4,5: 117,0: 17,1: 4,5: 117,0: 11,7
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 976 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 980 S' 981 S' 982 S'	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DIJARAMRAJ UNNASSY DIJARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URROOP S.ASHVIN ABHISHEK USTY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT SOUTH AFRICA (PTY) LTD	8,61 10,22 12,27 16,30 11,02 14,63 11,02 24,63 45,84 6,88 15,83 117,08 17,11 4,39 11,76 11,76 11,77 11,7
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 970 S 977 S 978 S 979 S 979 S 979 S 979 S 979 S 979 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 975 S 970 S 970	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL USTY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT SOUTH AFRICA (PTY) LTD WISSPORT TANZANIA PLC	8,6 10,22 12,27 16,30 11,09 24,63 45,84 6,80 15,83 17,08 17,08 17,11 4,39 11,70 7,34 682,20 15,37 73,07 73,07 73,07 107,54 80,22 107,54 80,22 107,54
966 S 2007 S 200	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR USFY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT TANZANIA PLC YDOR THIERRY PASCAL GEORGES	8,61 10,22 12,27 16,3% 11,0% 24,63 45,84 6,88 15,83 117,08 17,11 4,35 117,07 3,37 7,34 682,20 15,37 7,34 682,20 10,7,54 80,22 10,7,54 10,27 10,7,54 10,27 11,07 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 10,27 11,07 10,27
966 S 2007 S 200	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNTOO MAITA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URROOP SASHVIN ABHISHEK USTY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT GUTH AFRICA (PTY) LTD WISSPORT TANZANIA PLC YDOR THIERRY PASCAL GEORGES YLVIE COUTANDY ET ARMAND COUTANDY	8,61 10,22 12,37 16,3% 11/0 24,63 45,84 6,88 15,83 117,08 17,11 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 4,35 117,04 73,07 107,54 960,61 25,40
966 S 967 S 968 S 970 S 971 S 972 S 973 S 974 S 9775 S 9776 S 9777 S 9778 S 9779 S 9770 S 9771 S 9773 S 9774 S 9775 S 9777 S 9778 S 9797 S	UNNASEE ARWIN UNNASEE RAMA KRISHNA UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNASSY DUARAMRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO DHANDRAJ UNNOO MATTA SHEILANITA UNTOO VIC UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPER PRINTING CO LTD UPPARAYEN JEAN MICHEL URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR URFOODDUN MUHAMMAD YAASIR USFY AVINASH UTHERLAND MICHAEL GRAHAM WAN GENERAL LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT GB LTD WISSPORT TANZANIA PLC YDOR THIERRY PASCAL GEORGES	15,9 8,61 10,22 12,27 16,39 11,09 24,63 45,84 6,80 15,83 117,08 117

N A 57

1989 1	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
	ALLANDS END	2,412,852
1990 1	AJAH TESHWAREE	11,342
1991]	AKOOR OMANTEE	18,817
	AL AVIATION LTD	1,190
	ALBOT MARIE DESIREE CORINNE	7,609
1994]	AMARINA BEACH CLUB HOTEL LTD	30,373 4,299
	AM FOK MARIE CHRISTEL	4,299
1996]	AN WEE JEAN HARVAIS	7,166
	'ANDALE MAYURESH SUNIL	and the second se
	ANG YING YUEN M C ISABELLE	3,485
	ANCJA THAJAH	56,496
	ANZANIA AIRPORTS AUTHORITY	4,658
	ASH RAMPHUL SPAREPARTS LTD	1,557
	ASLIMA BIBI BEGUM BANON BUXOO	8,403
	ATUR POONAM DHILLON AXI ATCHY HUGUES	8,382
	AXI ALEAU DELPHINE	77,840
	AXI DALLANE DELI INIV.	25,400
	AND FEITHER TRANSPORTED TO THE TRANSPORT OF THE TRANSPORT	33,941
_	EAM AVIATION INDIA PVT ETD	91,164
	T.CHNOLOGY POINT LTD	217,810
	TELUCK NILESH KUMAR	5,592
	TEFLUCKCHAND DEVINA	13,381
	TELWAH BEEJANAND JAY	11,745
	TEMUL SOOREEADEO	3,726
	TELEKOM MALAYSIA BERHAD	4,603
	TELKOM SA LTD	5,016
	TENGHUR SAILESH KOOMAR	40,749
	TER HOFSTEEDE PATRICK JACQUES DOMINIQUE	1,444,212
the second se	TEWARY KEVIN	7,212
2019	TIAKOOR ADIANAND	41,664
2020	ITTAKOOREE YOGANAND	480,312
2021	TTAKOOREE, JEETTENDRA	22,486
2022	THARANEE RAVENDREE DEVI	11,757
	FHAUNOO VISHRAM	650,601
and the second s	THE AGRICULTURAL MARKET BOARD	467,478 3,356
	THE COURIER GUY	9,831
	THE DOCUMENT HOUSE	859,944,733
	THE HONGKONG AND SHANGHAI BANKING CORPORATION LIMITED - MAURITIUS	155,000
	THE MAURITIUS TURF CLUB	988,822
and the second s	THE MEDICAL & SURGICAL CENTRE LTD	37,929
	FHE OMJ COMPANY LTD	79,785
	THE QUBE HOTEL SHANGHAI SANJIAGANG	45,000
percent and the second	THE STATE INVESTMENT CORPORATION LTD	9,295
- V. 11. O.A.	THEODORE JEAN CLAUDE GREGORY THEODORE-RAYPEN MARIE CHRISTELLE VERONIQUE	6,550
	THEODORE-RAYPEN MARIE CHRISTELLE VERONIQUE.	2,000
	THODDA KURVIN	100
	THOMAS ALLAN MATTHIEU	5,057
2037	THOMAS HENRI DENIS	6,323
2038		
2038 2039	TLIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH	7,108
2038 2039 2040	THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN	927,751
2038 2039 2040 2041	THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN THVASSEN GANESSEN	927,751 18,516
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042	TLIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TIRVASSEN GANESSEN TIRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY	927,751 18,516 10,697
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043	TLIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TIRVASSEN GANESSEN TIRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044	TLIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TIRVASSEN GANESSEN TIRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TLD ECROPE	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045	TLIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TIRVASSEN GANESSEN TIRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TLD ECROPE TM IDRISS	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046	ELIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TI.D ECROPE TM IDRISS TMIFTOOLS	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2046	ELIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD ECROPE TM IDRISS TMIETOOLS TMIETOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2047 2048	ELIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVIENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD EUROPE TM IDRISS TM IDRISS TMIETOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2046 2047 2048 2049	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD EUROPE TM IDRISS TMI-TOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TO ESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOLL GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508
2038 2040 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2046 2046 2046 2048 2049 2050	ELIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVIENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD EUROPE TM IDRISS TM IDRISS TMIETOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508 6,757
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TID ECROPE TM IDRISS TMH-TOOLS TO GHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBI TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBI TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBI	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 2,7508 6,757 521,972
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051 2052	THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD EUROPE TILD EUROPE TM IDRISS TMH-TOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TO CHOON FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBI	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508 6,757 521,972 7,577
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2047 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051 2052 2053	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH TIRVENSON DEAN JOHN TIRVENSADUM SABRINA ROOBY TIRVENSADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TID ECROPE TM IDRISS TMI-TOOLS TO GLOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOLL GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOLSEE ASSOLBEE BIBI TOOLSE RASSOLBEE BIBI TOPCAST AVIATION SUPPLIES CO LTD. TOUNG CHEONG J C TOOK KIONG	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508 6,757 521,972 7,577 12,450
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2044 2045 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051 2052 2055 2055 2055 2055	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH TRVENSON DEAN JOHN TRVENSADUM SABRINA ROOBY TRVENSADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD ECROPE TM IDRISS TMIETOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TO ESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOIL GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOL SEE RASSOLBEE BIBI TOPCAST AVIATION SUPPLIES CO LTD TOUNG CHEONG J C TOOK KIONG TOURETTE DENY BERTHIE	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508 6,757 321,972 7,757 12,450 12,697 28,187
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2043 2044 2045 2046 2045 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051 2052 2053 2054 2055	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVESSEN GANESSEN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD ECROPE TM IDRISS TMI-TOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOLL GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBH TOPCAST AVIATION SUPPLIES CO LTD TOOUNG CHEONG J C TOOK KIONG TOURETTE DENY BERTHIE TOURGCHEONG JEAN FRANCOIS	927,751 18,516 10,697 353,056 855,442 1,524 74,735 11,073 1,273,887 27,508 6,757 521,972 7,577 12,450 12,450 28,187 4,345,086
2038 2039 2040 2041 2042 2044 2044 2045 2046 2046 2047 2048 2049 2050 2051 2055 2053 2054 2055 2055 2055	HIOMAS NATHALIE ELIZABETH THOMPSON DEAN JOHN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVASSEN GANESSEN TRVENGADUM SABRINA ROOBY TISCA TISCHHAUSER AG TILD ECROPE TM IDRISS TMIETOOLS TO CHOON KWEE ALAIN SEEN VOON TOESCA PASCAL LAURENT TOCH GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOL GLOBAL FORWARDING (UK) LTD TOOLSEE RASSOLBEE BIBI TOPCAST AVIATION SUPPLIES CO LTD TOUNG CHEONG J C TOOK KIONG TOURG CHEONG J C TOOK KIONG TOURG THE DENY BERTHIE TOURGETTE JEAN FRANCOIS TOURETTE JEAN FRANCOIS	927,751 18,516

AT 5 P

_	NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR
	TRANSMETAL ENTERPRISE LTD	2,0
	TRAVAILLEUR MARIE JOSEPH CLAUDE ALLAN	
	TRAVEL & TRADE PUBLISHING	97,50
	TRAVEL FOOD SERVICES CHENNAL PRIVATE LTD	145,2-
	TRAVEL WEEKLY GROUP LTD TRAVELEX	33,5
	TRAVELEX	4,0
		230,9
	TRAVIX TRAVEL SINGAPORE PTE LTD	4,455,3
	TRAVLAW LLP TROPICAL HOTEL LTD	10,49
		9,3
	TROPICAL PARADISE COLTD	6,070,5
_	TROPICAL TIMES LTD	7,475,5.
	TSANG CHIN WAN MARIE CAREINE SHIRLEY	3,3
	TSEUNG SUM FOI ANNE MARIE OY YIN	630,79
	TTG MEDIA LTD	35,69
	TUI SPAIN	40,0
	TULLOO DEMESWAREE SWEETY	5,1
	TULLOO SHEIK ASSAD	806,7
	TULSIDAS RANI KISHAN	4,4
	TUTAYAH SEEMADREE	35,1
	TUYAU COLIN JEAN-PIERRE GERARD STEPHAN	4,3
	UBHEEMAUN MOHAMMAD FOAISE	21,3
	UDHIN BITANNOO	14,6
	UGGC & ASSOCIES SOCIETE D'AVOCATS	385,7
	UJOODHA POONITA	6,()
	UKHOY MOHUMMUD FANWEER	10,5
	ULTRACOATS CO LTD	53,2
	ULYATE STEPHANIE YEILDY	10,4
Statistics and the second	ULYATE WILLIAM BAIN	1,208,3
	UMESHDUTH SRIDAT	1,5
	UNIDECOR	126,1
	UNILODE AVIATION SOLUTIONS NETHERLANDS B	104,5
	UNISYS AUSTRALIA PTY LTD	83,8
	UNITED MOTORS LTD	7,6-
	UNUTHJANAK	8,8
	UTCHANAH RAJENDRA KUMAR	16,21
	VACHER MARIE JOELLE	12,21
	VAITILINGON MAREEMOOTOO S.	1,139,57
_	VALADON SABINE NATHALIE	9,17
	VALASSIS LTD	63,33
and the second second	VALTER ALEXEY	1,065,70
	VAN DUYN MICHAEL JOHN	575,29
	VAN EEDEN IAN REGINALD	1,610,80
	ANDERBANCK DAVID ANDRE EMILE	1,359,41
	/ASSOODAVEN KOGHILA	164,73
	/EERAPPA VEEROO SEN	64
	ZEERASAMY PUSHPANADEN	7,39
_	/EERASAWMY GADISSEN	9,68
	/EEREN/SEIENELWASSEN	24,29
109	ANCADACHELLUM CHETTY ANCATACHELLUM CHRISTIANE	
	TENCATAGENELLEM CHRISTIANE. TENCATASAWMY COINSAMY	2,97
	/ENKIAH DEWRAJ	4,43
	TENPIN BURT HAMILTON	31,37
	/ERACITIZ SOLUTIONS (MAURITIUS) PRIVATE LIMITED	8,45
115 \	ZERIFAVIA (SINGAPORE) PTE, LTD	273/92
	/ERSOPUB LTEE	142,24
	/FM MARKETING LTD	116,38
118	71A TECHNOLOGIES LTD	35,47
119 \	/IDYA VILAS DESAI	23,62
All and a state of the state of	ЛНААN CAR RENTAL CO LTD	2.04
	/ILLARS CLAUDE ERIC	68,20
	/INCENT LEPILUS	30,48
	/INOD VISWANATHAN	
	/IRASAMY CHRISTIAN NOEL	1,02
	/IRGINIE ADELAIDE MARIE REBECCA	7,89
	TTECH ELECTRONICS LTD	7,35
the second s	TVALO	
	/IVO ENERGY MAURITIUS LTD	1,85
	ODACOM SERVICE PROVIDER COMPANY (PTY) LTD	21,978,87
129 V	AND A REACT AND A LEAST A CADALLARD A LEAST AND A LEAS	64,80

59 va ---

S/N NAME OF CREDITOR	CLAIM AMOUNT (MUR)
2131 VYDELINGUM SAROJADEVI	2,396
2132 VYDELINGUM SHFEANEE SEVEENA SHANDRINE	6,198
2133 VYDELINGUM-OLIVIER KAMESHA DEVI	6,927
2134 VYTHELINGUM SATTYAVAANI	18,542
2135 VYTHILINGUM KESSAVEN	3,080
2136 VYTHLINGUM KOMALA	10,597
2137 W K THOMAS & COMPANY LIMITED	102,323
2138 WALKER JAMES LESLIE GEORGE	495,906
2139 WALLENBORN TRANSPORTS SA	4,494,942
2140 WEGO SEARCH TECHNOLOGIES PVT LTD	86,519
2141 WENCOR, LLC	10,685
2142 WENSLEY RICHARD PAYNEE	4,458
2143 WENSUM LTD	705,632
2144 WESCO AIRCRAFT HARDWARE CORP.	192,138
2145 WESSELS KOBUS	. 1,734,303
2146 WINGFOOT CO LTD	13,168
2147 WIPRO AIRPORT IT SERVICES LTD	77,696
2148 WONG KUEN FAT IEAN DANIEL	3,733
2149 WONG SHUTWAN DYMPRA CLAUDIA	4,108
2150 WOOD AUTO SUPPLIES LTD	44,112
2151 WOON SEK LAW ERIC	1,211,647
2152 WOOTTUM-KALLYCHURN KESHWARY	12,004
2153 WOOZAGEER TEELUCKDEV	347,768
2154 WORKFLOW MANAGED SERVICES	1,064
2155 WORLD FUEL SERVICES TRADING DMCC	305,276
2156 WORLD IS LIGHT PRODUCTION	49,606
2157 WORLDPAY	11,052
2158 WORLDWIDE FLIGHT SERVICES LTD	487,752
2159 WOZ-BESCHIKKING	21,7+4
2160 XEDOC LTD	48,000
2161 YAIL HOSPITALITY MANAGEMENT LTD	170,200
2162 YOUNG BROS PLASTICS CO LTD	4,600
2163 YUE KYE SIEW FOON	12,430
2164 ZITAL IMMOBILIERE	37,123
2165 ZOORIT	304,803

\$ 5d

SCHEDULE 4 - NON-PARTICIPATING CLAIMS

1) Passenger Claims:

Being any Claim for a refund or other monetary compensation, where the relevant Participating Creditor has not opted for a Travel Credit, for or in respect of:

- a) a flight operated or sold by or on behalf of MK that was booked and paid for prior to the Appointment Date that has been cancelled as at the Deed Commencement Date;
- b) a flight operated or sold by or on behalf of MK that was booked and paid for prior to the Appointment Date and that is cancelled during the Deed Period;
- c) a deposit paid to, and held by, MK prior to the Appointment Date in respect of a group booking for a flight operated or sold by or on behalf of MK that has been cancelled, or that is cancelled prior to the Deed Completion Date;
- 2) The revised Claim by the Air Mauritius Limited Pension Scheme ('the Pension Scheme') for an amount not exceeding MUR 2,750,000,000 in full and final satisfaction of all debts or claims, present or future, actual or contingent, due as the Effective Date or which may become due by MK to the Pension Scheme;
- The Claim of the Pension Scheme with respect to early retirees, who went on early retirement on or about 01 August 2020 at the invitation of MK, for the payment of their 'lump sum' under the Pension Scheme;
- Any Claim which a Creditor has compromised or reduced pursuant to an agreement reached with the Administrators or Deed Administrators and who has consequently agreed not to participate as a Participant Creditor,

of no A 61

SCHEDULE 5 - FUNDING LETTER



PRIME MINISTER'S OFFICE REPUBLIC OF MAURITIUS

SEC/AHL/1

20 September 2021

Dear Sir,

Re: Air Mauritius Limited (Administrators Appointed) - ('the Company')

We refer to the request from the Company for financing.

2. This is to inform you that approval has been obtained for the Company to be provided by Government, with an amount of MUR 9.5 Billion by 01 October 2021 to meet all claims which are admissible under a Deed of Company Arrangement, provided such a deed is adopted by the creditors of the Company.

3. An additional amount of MUR 2.5 Billion will also be provided to the Company in a similar manner, as and when needed.

4. Please note that the funds will be provided in the form of a loan to the Company through a Government owned entity of Government's choice.

Yours faithfully,

N. K. Ballah, G.O.S.K. Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service

Mr Sattar Hajee Abdoula and Mr. Arvindsingh Gokhool Administrators 9th Floor, Ebène Tower 52 Cybercity, Ebène, Mauritius

THE TRUSTS ACT 2001

DEED OF TRUST

AIR MAURITIUS LIMITED CREDITORS' TRUST

A ~ A

Creditors' Trust Deed made at

Parties

(1) [name of Trustees and Qualified Trustees], of [address] (the "Trustee")

BACKGROUND

- A. On [28 September 2021], the Creditors of Air Mauritius Limited (the **"Company"**) resolved that the Company execute the Deed of Company Arrangement (**"DOCA"**, a copy of which is annexed to this Deed).
- B. It is a term of the DOCA that the parties execute this deed in the event that there are Unclaimed Funds after 31 October 2021.

OPERATIVE PROVISIONS

1. Definitions and interpretation

1.1 Definitions

In this deed, capitalised terms shall, unless defined otherwise, have the same meanings as in the DOCA, and:

Commencement Date means 01 November 2021;

Court means any court having jurisdiction to hear and determine matters under the Mauritius Insolvency Act 2009 or the Mauritius Trusts Act 2001.

Final Dividend means a distribution from the Trust Fund by which the Residual Participant Creditors receive (in aggregate with prior distributions) a final dividend of not more than 100 percent on their Residual Participant Creditor's Claims.

Residual Participant Creditor's Claim means the Claim of a Residual Participant Creditor as (i) listed in Schedules 1, 2 and 3 of the DOCA and (ii) reduced by the Aircraft Operating Lessor Write-Off, the Hedging Counterparty Write-Off or the Unsecured Creditor Write-Off (as applicable); "Schedule of the DOCA" means Schedules 1, 2 and 3 of the DOCA, as amended from time to time, which are deemed to be incorporated as Schedules to this Deed as from the date on which this Trust is established.

Trust means the trust established by this deed.

Initial Funds means such funds are may be settled on trust to form the initial corpus of the Trust;

Trust Fund means the Initial Funds and the Unclaimed Funds, less the Remuneration and Costs of the Deed Administrators, which are to be distributed to the Residual Participant Creditors in accordance with the terms of this Deed.

A ~ A

Trustee means the originally appointed trustees, and such other trustees who may be appointed from time to time in accordance with the terms of this Deed and the Trusts Act, one of whom shall at all times be a Qualified Trustee.

1.2 Interpretations

The principles of interpretation in Clause 1.2 of the DOCA shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to this Deed.

2. Declaration of trust

2.1 Declaration of trust

The Trustee acknowledges and declares that the Initial Funds are held on trust by the Trustee on the terms of this Deed.

2.2 Addition to the Initial Funds

The Trustee shall be entitled to receive:

- (a) the Unclaimed Funds in the sum of MUR [], paid to it by the Deed Administrators to be held on trust by the Trustee on the terms of this Deed together with the benefits and application of property made in Trustee's favour pursuant to the DOCA and in this Deed;
- (b) any additional property as may be transferred to it to be held on the terms of this Trust; and
- (c) any income accruing on the assets of the Trust (such income to be applied in the same manner as the principal upon which it accrued).

2.3 Name of Trust

The trust constituted by this deed shall be called the "Air Mauritius Limited Creditors' Trust".

2.4 Powers of Trustee

Without limiting the powers that the Trustee has by operation of the Mauritius Trusts Act 2001, for the purposes of administering the Trust the Trustee shall have the following powers:

- (a) to administer the Trust in accordance with the provisions of this Deed;
- (b) to ensure the duties and obligations of the Company and the Deed Administrators to the Trustee under the DOCA are fulfilled, and to take such legal proceedings or other steps as the Trustee thinks fit to enforce those obligations;
- (c) to fulfil the Trustee's obligations pursuant to this Deed;
- (d) to admit or adjudicate Claims of Residual Participant Creditors;

Vic

- (e) to maintain the Schedules of the DOCA up to date;
- (f) to act as attorney for any person for any purpose associated with the Trust or the Trust Fund;
- (g) to enforce compliance with the terms of this Deed;
- (h) to appoint agents to do any business or attend to any matters or affairs of the Trust that the Trustee is unable to do, or that it is unreasonable to expect the Trustee to do, in person;
- to make interim or other distributions of the Trust Fund in accordance with the provisions of this Deed;
- (j) to appoint a solicitor, accountant or other professionally qualified person to assist the Trustee in administering this Deed;
- (k) to compromise any Claim on such terms as the Trustee considers fit;
- (l) to do anything that is incidental to exercising a power set out in this clause; and
- (m) to do anything else that is necessary or convenient for administering the Trust in accordance with the provisions of this Deed.

2.5 Late entry of claims

The Trustee may in its absolute discretion accept a written notification of a Residual Participant Creditor's Claim from a person at any time after the Commencement Date and irrespective of whether any payments have been made to Residual Participant Creditors, but without prejudice to any Residual Participant Creditor's rights to its entitlements under clause 3.5 of this Deed. If the Trustee is satisfied that the Residual Participant Creditor's Claim (or part of it) is a valid Residual Participant Creditor's Claim, it may enter it (or that part) on the applicable Schedules of the DOCA.

A Residual Participant Creditor shall only be entitled to payments in respect of any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim as a Residual Participant Creditor under this Deed from the date on which the Trustee enters the Residual Participant Creditor's Claim on the relevant Schedule of the DOCA.

The Residual Participant Creditor shall have no entitlement to any payments prior to the date on which the Trustee enters the Residual Participant Creditor's Claim on the relevant schedule of the DOCA.

It shall be incumbent on the relevant Residual Participant Creditor to put in a proof of Claim for any Claim it may have promptly and without any delay. Time will be of the essence in respect of each and every obligation of a creditor or a person notifying a Claim pursuant to this clause.

2.6 Correction of errors

If the Trustee considers that a Claim or any part of it has been incorrectly entered on the Schedules of the DOCA, then it shall notify the relevant Residual Participant Creditor and the Claim will thereupon be removed in whole or in part from the Schedules of the DOCA as may be determined by the Trustee. The Trustee shall not have any personal liability to any person in respect of any incorrect entry on the Schedules of the DOCA.

Ar top

Payments after Court order or correction of errors

If, at the time of any entry on, or amendment to, the Schedules of the DOCA, any payments have been made to Residual Participant Creditors, the following provisions will apply:

- (a) if the effect of that entry or amendment is to extinguish the amount of a person's Claim, that person must at once repay to the Trustee on demand, by way of restitution, the total amount paid in respect of that Claim;
- (b) if the effect of that entry or amendment is to reduce the amount of a person's Claim, that person must at once repay to the Trustee on demand, by way of restitution, the amount paid that exceeds the amount the person would have been entitled to receive if that person's Claim had been originally admitted for the reduced amount;
- (c) if the effect of that entry or amendment is to cause a person to become a Residual Participant Creditor, the person is entitled to be paid out of any subsequent money available for payment pursuant to this Deed, before the available money is applied to pay other Residual Participant Creditors, the payment that the person would have been entitled to receive if the person's Claim had been originally admitted in accordance with this Clause; and
- (d) if the effect of that entry or amendment is to increase a person's Claim, the person is entitled to be paid out of any subsequent money available for payment pursuant to this Deed, before the available money is applied to pay other Residual Participant Creditors, any additional payment the person would have been entitled to receive if all of the person's Claim had been originally admitted in accordance with this clause.

In respect of the immediately foregoing sub-paragraphs (c) and (d) above, the person is not entitled to disturb any payments to Residual Participant Creditors made before the relevant entry or amendment to the Schedules of the DOCA is made by the Trustee.

3. Trust Fund

3.1 Trust Fund

The Trust Fund shall comprise each and all of the assets and property described in clause 2.1.

3.2 Beneficiaries of trust

The Trustee shall receive and hold the Trust Fund on behalf of the Residual Participating Creditors, who will be the beneficiaries of the Trust.

3.3 Trust Deed

The Trust Fund is to be held and distributed by the Trustee in accordance with this Deed.

3.4 Trustee's discretion

The Trustee may pay or withhold payment of any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim in his absolute discretion if he considers it desirable to do so, having regard to (among other things) the interests of Residual Participant Creditors.

NAS-

3.5 Order of distribution of Trust Fund

Subject to clause 3.4, the Trustee shall make distributions from the Trust Fund in the following priority:

- (a) first, in reimbursement and payment of the Trustee's fees, costs and expenses of the administration of the Trust; and
- (b) second, in payment of the Residual Participant Creditor's Claims in accordance with the terms of this Deed.

3.6 No distribution

The Trustee shall not be required to make any distributions from the Trust Fund in accordance with clause 3.5 unless he is satisfied that there are sufficient assets available in the Trust Fund to do so.

3.7 Return to Residual Participant Creditors not to exceed 100 cents in the rupee

If there is a surplus or balance in the Trust Fund after the earlier of (i) the date on which each Residual Participant Creditor has received a Final Dividend and (ii) 31 October 2022, such surplus or balance shall be paid by the Trustee to the Company on the next Business Day.

3.8 Direction to pay

Any Residual Participant Creditor may direct the Trustee in writing, signed by that creditor or a director or duly authorised representative of that creditor, to pay that creditor's dividend to a third party.

4. Claims

4.1 Admissibility of Claims

- (a) On the establishment of the Trust Fund, all Claims of Participant Creditors in respect of the Unclaimed Funds shall be converted to and become Claims under this Deed.
- (b) Unless the Claim of a Participant Creditor has already been admitted or rejected by the Deed Administrator, the Trustee shall consider the Claim of the Residual Participant Creditor for the purpose of deciding whether to admit it as a Residual Participant Creditor's Claim pursuant to this Deed.
- (c) Interest shall not accrue or be payable on any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim.

4.2 Trustee's discretion

The Trustee may, in his absolute discretion:

- (a) admit all or any part of any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim;
- (b) reject all or any part of any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim; and

& r q

(c) pay a Residual Participant Creditor's Claim in accordance with this deed.

4.3 Determination of Claims

- (a) Sections 305, 306 and 307 of the Insolvency Act apply to Claims under this Deed as if references to the liquidator were references to the Trustees and references to liquidation were references to this Deed, and with such other modifications as are necessary to give effect to this Deed, except to the extent that those provisions are varied or excluded expressly or impliedly by this Deed.
- (b) The Trustees may make interim distributions and payments under this Deed.
- (c) The Trustees may make any distribution by cheque or by electronic funds transfer to a bank account nominated by the relevant Residual Participant Creditor.
- (d) Subject to the provisions of the Insolvency Act and the terms of this Deed, the Trustees have an absolute and unfettered discretion as to the admission of Claims, and the amount and timing of payment of admitted Claims.
- (e) Where the Trustees propose to reject a Claim (whether in part or in full) the Trustees shall send a notice to the Residual Participant Creditor informing the Creditor of the proposed rejection and giving the party 14 days within which to make an application to Court to determine questions relating to the Claim.

4.4 Abandonment of Claims

A Residual Participant Creditor will have abandoned, and will be taken for all purposes to have abandoned, all Claims and all other entitlements (if any) in the Trust Fund or against the Company:

- (a) which are not the subject of a proof lodged with the Deed Administrator or the Trustee in the form required by the Trustee prior to the declaration of the Final Dividend;
- (b) which have been rejected by the Deed Administrator or the Trustee; or
- (c) which have not been claimed as a distribution by the Residual Participant Creditor on or before 31 October 2022.

4.5 Discharge of debts

Subject to the DOCA, all Residual Participant Creditors must accept their entitlements under this Deed in full satisfaction and complete discharge of all Claims which they have or claim to have against the Company, the Trustee or the Trust Fund and each of them will, if called upon to do so, execute and deliver to the Trustee such forms of release of any such claim as the Trustee require.

4.6 Claims extinguished

On payment of the Final Dividend to the Residual Participant Creditors, all Residual Participant Creditor's Claims are extinguished and each Residual Participant Creditor will, if called to do so,

69

execute and deliver to the Trustee such forms of release of any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim as the Trustee requires.

4.7 Bar

After the earlier of (i) 31 October 2022 and (ii) the distribution of the Final Dividend to each Residual Participant Creditor, the Company may plead this deed in bar to any Residual Participant Creditor's Claim.

5. Indemnity and remuneration

5.1 Indemnity

The Trustee is entitled to be indemnified out of the Trust Fund for:

- (a) its remuneration, costs, fees and expenses (including, for the avoidance of doubt, legal costs on a full indemnity basis) payable pursuant to sub-clauses 5.4 and 5.6; and
- (b) all actions, suits, proceedings, accounts, claims and demands arising out of or relating to this Deed which may be commenced, incurred by or made on the Trustee by any person and against all reasonable costs, charges and expenses incurred by the Trustee in respect of them,

provided that the Trustee shall not be entitled to an indemnity in respect of any liabilities or demands to the extent that the Trustee has acted dishonestly or in breach of trust.

5.2 Continuing indemnity

The indemnity in clause 5.1 will take effect on and from the Commencement Date and will be without limitation as to time and will operate notwithstanding the removal of the Trustee and the appointment of a new trustee or the termination of the Trust.

5.3 Indemnity not to be affected or prejudiced

The indemnity in clause 5.1 will not:

- (a) be affected, limited or prejudiced in any way by any irregularity, defect or invalidity in the appointment of the Trustee and will extend to all actions, suits, proceedings, accounts, liabilities, claims and demands arising in any way out of any defect in the appointment of the Trustee, the approval and execution of this Deed or otherwise; or
- (b) affect or prejudice all or any rights that the Trustee may have against any other person to be indemnified against the reasonable costs, charges, expenses and liabilities incurred by the Trustee of or incidental to the exercise or performance of any of the powers or authorities conferred on the Trustee by this Deed or otherwise.

5.4 Lien for indemnity

The Trustee is entitled to a lien over the Trust Fund to secure the indemnity described at clause 5.1, including without limitation, any amounts payable or receivable by the Trustee as remuneration

A r que

or reimbursement of costs and expenses (including legal fees, disbursements and taxes or fee obligations) for work undertaken between the Commencement Date and the date of termination of this Trust.

5.5 Remuneration of Deed Administrator

Subject to clause 5.6, the Deed Administrators must be remunerated and reimbursed out of the Trust Fund for any remuneration or reimbursement to which they were entitled under the DOCA, but only to the extent that they have not already been remunerated and reimbursed in accordance with the DOCA out of the Trust Fund.

5.6 Remuneration of Trustee

- (a) The Trustee is to be:
 - (i) remunerated from the Trust Fund in respect of any work done by him and any of his partners, staff and his employees in connection with the negotiation, preparation and the performance of the DOCA and this deed at their standard commercial rates to be drawn in arrears; and
 - (ii) reimbursed from the Trust Fund in respect of all costs, fees and expenses incurred by the Trustee in connection with the forgoing and the transactions contemplated in this Deed, including any duty payable in respect of this Deed prior to termination of the Trust.
- (b) The Trustee's remuneration, costs, fees and expenses must be paid from the Trust Fund in arrears at the said rates, and must be paid or provided for in full before payment of the Final Dividend.
- (c) The parties acknowledge that the Creditors of the Company have resolved that the Trustee is entitled to be remunerated at their standard commercial rates.

6. Liability

6.1 Exclusion of liability

The Trustee is not liable for any loss, damages, costs or expenses that may result to the Trust Fund or any person in the absence of wilful default, fraud or breach of trust.

6.2 Reliance on advice

Where the Trustee acts in reliance upon the advice of any legal adviser instructed on behalf of the Trust obtained in relation to the interpretation of the provisions of this Deed or any document or statute or any matter concerning the administration of the Trust, the Trustee is not liable to any person in respect of any act done or omitted to be done by the Trustee in accordance with that advice.

7. Resignation of Trustee

(a) The Trustee may resign at any time by giving not less than 14 days' prior written notice to the Company.

- (b) In the event of the death or resignation of the Trustee, the Creditors may appoint a substitute trustee or Trustee by resolution:
 - (i) to carry out their duties at a rate of remuneration not exceeding their standard commercial rates; and
 - (ii) with the powers, functions and duties of the Trustee.

8. Trustee not obliged to take action

The Trustee shall not be obliged to take any action under this Deed unless and until:

- (a) the Trust has sufficient funds to meet any payments to the Trustee; or
- (b) in relation to any action affecting the rights of Creditors, the Trust has sufficient funds to pay its remuneration, costs, fees and expenses.

9. Termination

9.1 Termination of the Trust

- (a) This Trust will terminate and the Trustee shall resign as soon as reasonably practicable following the earlier of (i) distribution of the Final Dividend to each Residual Participant Creditor and (ii) 01 November 2022 after the Trustee has paid over or reverted any residual amounts remaining from the Trust Fund to the Company.
- (b) Where a Claim (as defined in the DOCA) is subject to a dispute in accordance with, and within the deadlines set out in, the DOCA or this Deed, as applicable, and is established following an adjudication by a court of law or other competent jurisdiction, the Creditor shall after 31 October 2022 have a claim directly against the Company for the compromised, amended and reduced amount in accordance with Clause 5.2 of the DOCA. This provision shall survive the termination of this Deed.

9.2 Termination of the Trust by Court order and Creditors' resolution

This Trust will terminate if so ordered by a Court of competent jurisdiction.

9.3 Report to Creditors

Upon the earlier of the two dates referred to in Clause 9.1, the Trustee must as soon as practicable send to each Residual Participant Creditor a report as to the state of affairs of the Trust accompanied by such financial statements as the Trustee thinks fit.

9.4 Previous operation of this deed preserved

The termination or avoidance, in whole or in part, of this Trust does not affect the efficacy of any act done prior to the termination or avoidance.

A S P DE

10. Invalidity/severance

If a provision of this Deed is invalid for any reason, it will be deemed to have been deleted, and will not affect the validity or operation of the remainder of this Deed.

11. Notice

Any notices or other communications required or permitted to be given under this Deed to any person a party to it shall be in writing and be deemed to have been served if sent by pre-paid post to the address given for that person in this deed or any other address notified by that person in writing. Any notice or communication so served shall be deemed to have been received at the time that it would have been delivered in the ordinary course of post.

12. Counterparts

This deed may be executed in any number of counterparts and those counterparts taken together constitute one and the same instrument.

Y VA

73

[Name] For and on behalf of [name of trustee] Date:

[Name]

For and on behalf of [name of trustee] Date:

A (1)

SCHEDULE 7 – RATES OF EXCHANGE

-

-

Claim amounts presented in MUR in Schedules 1, 2 and 3 based on the exchange rates below:

	Currency	MUR per unit of currency
Country		
AUSTRALIA	AUD	31.73
CANADA	CAD	34.28
CHINA	CNY	7.24
EURO	EUR	50.8
HONG KONG	HKD	5.63
INDIA	INR	0.59
JAPAN	JPY	0.3972
KENYA	KES	0.3963
MALAGASY	MGA	0.0117
MALAYSIA	MYR	10.35
NEW ZEALAND	NZD	31.09
NORWAY	NOK	5.29
RWANDA	RWF	0.0444
SAUDI ARABIA	SAR	11.93
SEYCHELLES	SCR	3.04
SINGAPORE	SGD	32.36
SOUTH AFRICA	ZAR	3.04
SWEDEN	SEK	5.28
SWITZERLAND	CHF	47.04
TANZANIA	TZS	0.0194
U A EMIRATES	AED	11.87
UGANDA	UGX	0.0123
UK	GBP	59.49
USA	USD	42.8

V A 75

SIGNATURE PAGE

to Deed of Company Arrangement of Air Mauritius Ltd

aa Signature For and on behalf of Air Mauritius Limited

Signature:

Name: A . RAGAVOODOO Capacity: Director Date: 01/10/2021

For and on behalf of Air Mauritius Limited Name: Christian Angskesing

Capacity: Director

Date: 1.10.2021

Signature: ..

A. Sattar Hajee Abdoula

as Deed Administrator Date: 01 2021 1.10

Signature:

Arvindsingh K Gokhool

as Deed Administrator 2021